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Chapter 65: Public Anger 

Chapter 65 

Lin Kai disdainfully shook his head: “Oh, you are not worthy!” 

You do not deserve! These three words slammed into Lei Zhan’s heart like a giant 
hammer, and even his students looked down upon themselves! 

“Lei Zhan, as the chief instructor of this special forces selection, just because I have 
beaten you once, you have targeted me again and again, wanting me to be eliminated, 
and even taunting me with my ex-girlfriend, making my heart rate exceed the limit. Do 
you think you are worthy to be my instructor? Are you worthy to fight with me?” 

After that, Lin Kai flicked his finger, and a bullet was directly flicked out of the magazine 
by Lin Kai and threw it into his mouth. 

“Today, I will send you on the road.” Lin Kai said indifferently. 

Lei Zhan’s eyes narrowed, and a very dangerous sense of crisis came. He had seen Lin 
Kai’s move! Sunflower seeds can pierce human skin. If it is a bullet, the consequences 
will be disastrous! 

“Don’t!” Lei Zhan roared, and subconsciously covered his head, he still didn’t want to 
die! 

puff! 

But Lin Kai couldn’t hear Lei Zhan’s words at all, so he closed his abdomen abruptly, 
then vomited hard, with a muffled sound, and the bullet shot directly under Lei Zhan’s 
crotch! 

Lei Zhan trembled all over. After a long time, Lei Zhan touched his body. He didn’t die? 

I saw a hole in the ground just one inch below Lei Zhan’s crotch. If it hit Lei Zhan’s 
forehead, Lei Zhan would definitely die. 

“You don’t deserve to inflict me on it, understand?” Lin Kai glanced at Lei Zhan high up, 
and said. 

“What kind of **** special forces, I don’t care if I’m improper!” After all, Lin Kai walked 
towards the gate of the warehouse very smartly. 



In Warehouse No. 1, all the soldiers stared at Lin Kai’s back in amazement. 

It is too powerful! Lin Kai defeated the Raiden Commando by himself! 

The Raiden Commando is the strongest special force in the Southeast Military Region! 
They have performed countless tasks, and the success rate is as high as 99%! 

Lei Zhan, the captain of the Raiden Commando, is also a famous soldier in the 
Southeast Military Region! 

Lei Zhan’s strength is obvious to all. In the special forces competition of the Southeast 
Military Region, Lei Zhan won countless firsts. Few people can surpass the record he 
set. 

And such a powerful lightning assault team was actually defeated by Lin Kai alone! 

They still had a rifle in their hands, and Lin Kai was completely defeated when he was 
empty-handed! 

What is even more incredible is that Lin Kai is a recruit! 

The recruits still possess such a strong strength. If Lin Kai is given a period of time to let 
him adapt, wouldn’t he be able to become the famous soldier king of the entire Chinese 
nation? 

He Chenguang Leng Feng and others were still a little unconvinced with Lin Kai, but 
now seeing Lin Kai’s true strength, they are convinced! 

Not to mention letting them defeat the entire Raiden Commando, any person from the 
Raiden Commando is better than them! 

As for Lin Kai, one person can defeat the entire Raiden Commando! 

Lin Kai’s speed was extremely fast. It took less than ten seconds from Lin Kai’s hand to 
close, and the entire Thunder and Lightning Commando team had been defeated! 

The reason why Lin Kai didn’t take action against Lei Zhan before was because they 
were instructors and Lin Kai respected their identity. 

But now, Lei Zhan repeatedly made things difficult for Lin Kai, and even forced Lin Kai 
to be eliminated. Lin Kai finally couldn’t bear it and fought! 

“It’s a man!” Behind, Leng Feng gave Lin Kai a thumbs up. 

“Lin Kai! Wait a minute! I’ll go with you!” At this time, Li Erniu picked up his hat, glared at 
Lei Zhan, ran all the way, and walked towards the door with Lin Kai. 



The backs of the two people fell in the eyes of everyone, but they seemed so great. 

He Chenguang glanced at Lei Zhan and then at the back of Li Erniu. 

Although He Chenguang didn’t like Lin Kai, he had to admit that Lin Kai was a man, and 
Lei Zhan was a sinister and cunning villain. 

Snapped! 

I saw He Chenguang throw his hat on the ground and said angrily: “I’m going too! What 
**** thunder and lightning assault team, only sneaks and tricks behind the scenes, He 
Chenguang is not rare to be such a special force!” 

After all, He Chenguang ran all the way, and the three of them walked towards the gate. 

Leng Feng was silent, he just raised his footsteps and walked over. 

All four are leaving! 

After finally passing the assessment, they all have to leave! You know, these four 
people are all elites in this selection! If they leave, the rest will not be called elite special 
forces. 

Wang Yanbing curled his lips: “You are all gone, what’s the point of me staying? Take 
me!” 

After all, Wang Yanbing trot all the way to follow. 

They all leave! 

However, Lin Kai defeated the Raiden Commando forcefully, and in the hearts of 
everyone, he has become a leader-like existence! 

Coupled with He Chenguang’s incitement, countless people’s thoughts were shaken. 

This special soldier, am I right or wrong? 

Snapped! 

I saw a lean man slam his hat on the ground, pointing at Lei Zhan angrily: “Lei Zhan! I 
have tolerated you for a long time! Even if you train to be inhumane! He also 
deliberately targeted his comrades and even shot the gun. Pointing to other peoples 
heads, I am ashamed of having an instructor like you!” 

After all, he trot along all the way. 



As soon as he left, the remaining soldiers followed suit. 

“Anyway, I have passed the assessment of the special forces, and I have proven 
myself! It doesn’t matter if the special forces are improper!” 

“Bing Wang Lei Zhan, but that’s all!” 

“I want to leave too!” 

… 

Shattered, thirty people, all of them followed Lin Kai to leave at this time, no one chose 
to stay! 

The members of the Raiden Commando were shocked. Is it all because of Lin Kai? 

What kind of charm does Lin Kai have? Can lead thirty people to leave the special 
base? 

In fact, although Lin Kai’s strength is strong, his charm is not great. It is mainly due to 
the insult to these soldiers by Lei Zhan these days. In addition, Lin Kai’s fights made 
everyone feel very relieved. Convinced, the subconscious felt that Lin Kai was their 
leader. 

In addition, as soon as the good old man Li Erniu left, everyone’s heart was shaken. 

As the saying goes, the wall falls and everyone pushes them. The more people walk, 
the less they are afraid! 

This shows that it is your thunder war’s problem, not ours! 

In the corner, An Ran looked stupid at Lin Kai’s back. 

Instead of defeating Lin Kai, she made Lin Kai even stronger in this experience! 

Lin Kai alone, the entire Raiden Commando that can kill has nothing to fight back! 
However, An Ran chose Lei Zhan at a critical moment. 

An Ran’s heart is very regretful, it is obvious that Lin Kai is the one who can give her 
future and happiness! 

Chapter 66: To Be Frank 

Chapter 66 

But now it’s useless to say anything, Lin Kai has already left. 



Just as Lin Kai and the others had just walked to the gate, the gate of Warehouse No. 1 
suddenly opened. Only a group of four people ran into Lin Kai and them face to face. 

The four of He Zhijun looked at Lin Kai and them with surprise: “What are you going to 
do?” 

Facing the head-level questioning, everyone felt ashamed. In front of these brigade 
commanders, they all bowed their heads like children who had been sitting on the 
wrong side. 

The observant Long Xiaoyun saw the problem at first glance. Lei Zhan and the others 
were scattered, some were sitting on the ground, some holding on to the wall, and Lei 
Zhan’s nose was bleeding. 

None of the soldiers in front of him dared to look directly at him. Long Xiaoyun’s first 
feeling was that they had beaten the instructor in a group? 

This is not impossible. Under the circumstance of not killing intent, more than 30 people 
surrounded and beat up six of them, and it was normal for them to be beaten. 

But because of what, let more than 30 of them beat the Raiden Commando together? 

Lin Kai stood up at this time and said: “Report! I have been eliminated! I want to leave!” 

“Who said you were eliminated?” He Zhijun said suddenly at this time. 

Lin Kai was shocked, he was not eliminated? 

“I know that there are some small holidays between you and Lei Zhan. Lei Zhan is also 
a straightforward character. He may deliberately target you in the final round to make 
you eliminated.” 

“The four of us discussed and decided to make you an exception to join one of the three 
special forces!” 

He Zhijun grinned, patted Lin Kai’s shoulder, and said earnestly: “Come on! Young 
man.” 

After He Zhijun said these words, Lin Kai did not have a happy look on his face, and 
even the faces of more than 30 people did not have a happy look. 

“Thank you, Brigadier He, for your kindness, but I am afraid I will let you down.” Lin Kai 
touched his nose and said. 

“Why, you are not willing to join the special forces?” He Zhijun asked suspiciously. 



Before Lin Kai finished speaking, Long Xiaoyun stood up with his arms folded: “If I 
guessed well, it should be Lin Kai who took the lead in making trouble and beat Lei 
Zhan and the others to Fatty, right?” 

Long Xiaoyun stared at Lin Kai with a confident look. The information she obtained 
through her keen observation has never been wrong. 

Lin Kai shook his head and did not answer Long Xiaoyun directly. 

“Report! It was Lin Kai who killed the Raiden Commando alone! We just didn’t accept 
Lei Zhan as human beings! So we have to quit!” 

At this moment, Li Erniu stood up and saluted. 

When this sentence came out, the four leaders were stunned. What? Lin Kai beat the 
Raiden Commando to the ground alone? 

The four of them looked at each other with surprise. 

“Joke!” Fan Tianlei said angrily: “Nonsense! Just Lin Kai alone, who can beat the 
Thunder Commando to the ground? I don’t believe it!” 

He Zhijun also smiled awkwardly: “Heh, this Raiden Commando is a famous special 
force in our Southeast Military Region. Lin Kai is a recruit. Although he performed well, 
how could he have the strength to beat the Raiden Commando down? Don’t be kidding. 
?” 

When He Zhijun was speaking, he didn’t notice at all, and all members of the Raiden 
Commando lowered their heads in shame. 

Zhang Tianyi also shook his head, and said, “Although Lin Kai is good at strength, the 
ten Lin Kais are not opponents of the Raiden Commando!” 

In the hearts of the four leaders, the Raiden Commando is irreplaceable. After all, the 
Raiden Commando has been established for so many years without any failure. They 
do not believe that a small Lin Kai can defeat the entire Raiden Commando! 

The Raiden Commando represents the belief of the entire southeast military region’s 
special forces! Although Lin Kai is strong, how can he compare with Raiden 
Commando. 

Even Long Xiaoyun, who has always supported Lin Kai, shook her head, she didn’t 
believe it was true. 

In her opinion, it must be Li Erniu who was afraid of being punished, so he said 
nonsense that Lin Kai beat up all the members of the Raiden Commando. 



The thunder and lightning assault team must suffer from the crowds of more than 30 
people. After all, the combat effectiveness of the thunder and lightning assault team will 
be halved when the killer is not available. 

The people in the Raiden Commando all learned killing skills! 

At this time, Long Xiaoyun patted Lin Kai on the shoulder and said, “Lin Kai, what’s the 
matter with your own mouth?” 

Lin Kai said straightforwardly: “What Li Erniu said is true. Lei Zhan has been targeting 
me during the selection process and tried to eliminate me. After I was eliminated, I 
refused to accept it and defeated the entire Raiden Commando.” 

When Lin Kai said this, his face was not red and his heart beat, as if he was talking 
about a normal thing. 

But Lin Kai’s words fell into the ears of the four heads, as if it were a big joke! 

Long Xiaoyun didn’t expect Lin Hui to say this. Could it be that Lin Kai had discussed 
with this group of people? He will bear all the charges? 

Long Xiaoyun was a little disappointed with Lin Kai. He thought that Lin Kai was a good 
seedling, but he didn’t think about it, so he didn’t brag about it. 

Who can believe this? 

He Zhijun also looked at Lin Kai disappointedly, and said, “Lin Kai, I ask you to tell the 
truth now, this is an order!” 

“Report!” Lin Kai said solemnly, “I’m telling the truth!” 

“You fart!” At this time, Fan Tianran couldn’t help but burst into a swear word: “Lin Kai, 
do you think you have performed well in the truth in the selection, so you can talk 
nonsense?” 

“Do you know the strength of the Raiden Commando? In Operation 319, the Raiden 
Commando rescued the hostages at the border. Six people killed a team of more than 
60 people!” 

“When assisting Pakistani friendly forces, the Thunder and Lightning Commandos killed 
hundreds of enemies in one force!” 

“You said you defeated the entire Raiden Commando alone? This is a big joke! No one 
will believe your nonsense!” 



Fan Tianlei originally saw Lin Kai unhappy, but now finally found an excuse to humiliate 
Lin Kai! 

After saying these few words, Fan Tianlei turned around and said to He Zhijun: 
“Brigadier He, I thought Lin Kai had a good talent, and wanted to make an exception to 
keep him, but what can a soldier who can only brag? I suggest, now officially Eliminate 
Lin Kai!” 

He Zhijun was also a black line, and he did not expect that Lin Kai would brag at such a 
critical moment! 

“Lin Kai, you have to think carefully, even if you don’t tell the truth, you can’t take 
responsibility for your comrades! There is surveillance here! Now I give you one last 
chance to tell the truth.” He Zhijun said with a serious face. 

Lin Kai still said straightforwardly: “I told you, what I said is the truth!” 

“Okay!” He Zhijun glared at Lin Kai with hatred for iron and steel, then turned and said, 
“Thunder!” 

“To!” 

When Lei Zhan heard this, he ran all the way to He Zhijun, and the blood in his nose 
flowed down. 

Chapter 67: Scramble For Lin Kai 

Chapter 67: Fighting for Lin Kai 

“For you, what’s the matter?” He Zhijun said solemnly. 

Lei Zhan lowered his head and came to He Zhijun’s front. When He Zhijun asked this 
question, Lei Zhan hesitated and did not say what was going on for a long time. 

“I…that…” Lei Zhan was speechless for a while. 

What would he say? Could it be possible that he wanted to say that his lightning assault 
team was defeated by Lin Kai alone? 

Lei Zhan was ashamed to say this! 

Seeing Lei Zhan’s hesitation, He Zhijun also called the old fox impatiently. 

“Old fox, come on!” 



Looking at the old fox again, he looked similar to Lei Zhan, with his head down and a 
look of shame on his face. 

“Don’t say yes?” He Zhijun was angry, what happened on the scene? Will Lin Kai brag, 
Lei Zhan is speechless? 

“Bring me out the monitoring!” 

“Yes!” 

He Zhijun’s order was delivered at once, and the guards beside him immediately went 
to monitor. 

The surveillance records everything that happened at the scene. At that time, whoever 
brags and who lie can be seen at a glance! 

At this time, the Raiden Commando had formed a line, led by Lei Zhan, a group of six 
people, all bowed their heads, wishing to find a crack in their heads. 

Looking at Lin Kai again, he stood up and raised his head, showing no low-key 
appearance after making a mistake. 

Soon after, the guard walked back with the computer. 

“Chief, the monitoring has been called out, you have a look.” 

After all, the guard turned on the computer, and what was playing in the computer was a 
scene of Lin Kai being locked in an iron cage. 

During the monitoring, Lin Kai trembled in the iron cage, and then snapped twice. The 
iron chain and anklet in Lin Kai’s hand were forcibly broken by his own strength! 

After seeing this scene, the group of four was dumbfounded. 

Lin Kai has so much strength? 

But in the next scene, the four of them almost shocked their jaws to the ground. 

After Lin Kai stood up, the cobra on his body instantly dispersed! Then, Lin Kai grabbed 
the iron railing, and the iron railing with the thickness of the baby’s wrist was forcibly 
broken by Lin Kai! 

“Fuck me…” Zhang Tianyi, who had always been quiet, couldn’t help but curse out an 
swear word. 



Then, as if it were a stage in a film and television drama, Lei Zhan shot Lin, and Lin Kai 
tilted his head and avoided! 

Then the six people shot at Lin, but Lin Kai seemed like a ghost, came directly to the 
members of the Thunder and Lightning Commando, and brought him down! 

The action was smooth and flowing, and it was very fast, and it did not give the 
members of the Raiden Commando a chance to breathe! 

In less than ten seconds, all the members of the Raiden Commando were brought 
down! 

In the end there was only one thunder war! 

Lin Kai faced Lei Zhan and punched the door. After Lei Zhan fell, he found that the 
magazine in his pistol had disappeared. 

“Replay this paragraph! Slow motion!” Zhang Tianyi said very seriously at this time. 

The guard slowed down his movements ten times and presented the computer in front 
of everyone again. 

In the video, a moment after Lin Kai came to Lei Zhan, Lin Kai’s hand directly pressed 
the mechanism of the pistol magazine to withdraw the magazine. 

The movement was so fast that it only took less than a second, and Lei Zhan didn’t find 
it, which was normal. 

Because in the slow motion, Lin Kai’s hands were almost blurred. 

As if this is not surveillance, everyone doubts whether this is a **** plot in a certain 
movie. 

Even if it is a sharp spear and a double eagle, it is nothing more than that, right? 

What happened next was what everyone had to leave when Lin Kai left. 

After watching the video, the four chiefs looked at each other, except for shock, they 
were incredible. 

No wonder Lei Zhan lowered his head and stubbornly didn’t dare to say that the 
dignified soldier king of the Southeast Military Region was beaten by a recruit! The kind 
of fight without the strength to fight back! 

At this time, He Zhijun looked at Lin Kai again, and this time He Zhijun looked at Lin Kai 
as if he saw a beautiful woman without clothes! 



He Zhijun knew that Lin Kai was an individual talent, but now, He Zhijun discovered that 
Lin Kai was not only an individual talent, but also a gem! 

A priceless gem! 

Lin Kai’s speed, reaction, and power are beyond ordinary people, and his power can 
open iron railings! His speed can steal the enemy’s magazines in one second! 

Such talents, even if you look at the entire China Military Region, are probably unique! 

Lei Zhan did not complain, not because Lei Zhan was not strong enough, but because 
Lin Kai was too strong! He is so strong in the entire Southeast Military Region, I am 
afraid that no one is Lin Kai’s opponent! 

Fan Tianlei also looked at Lin Kai at this time. At this time, Fan Tianlei had changed his 
mind. 

He decided to let the past go and try to pull Lin Kai into his red blood cell special team. 

Such a genius, if he joins his team, his team can definitely surpass the Raiden 
Commando and become the first special force of the Southeast Military Region! 

“Although I think it’s incredible, everyone can see Lin Kai’s strength. I think Lin Kai no 
longer needs to be assessed. He already has the strength of an excellent special 
soldier!” 

“I suggest that Lin Kai be assigned to our red blood cell team immediately!” 

Fan Tianlei said without embarrassment. 

And He Zhijun was in a daze at this time. He was surprised by Lin Kai’s strength. He 
didn’t react yet, but Fan Tianlei was already trying to **** people! 

How could He Zhijun agree to this? Lin Kai was a good seed he found, and he was also 
the one he pulled into the Spikes Brigade. 

“Fan Tianlei! What do you think? Lin Kai is the one I recruited. He belongs to our Wolf 
Warrior Squadron!” He Zhijun said angrily. 

At this time, Zhang Tianyi said without any hurries: “I’m sorry, Lin Kai has already 
agreed to join our Tigers.” 

At this time, the three brigade commanders actually robbed people publicly! 

Lin Kai was also stunned. He beat Lei Zhan himself. It would be good if they didn’t 
persuade him to retire. Why would he still fight for himself now? 



Lin Kai didn’t know that in the entire China Nation, there were very few people who 
could abuse the entire Raiden Commando by one person. The various strengths 
displayed by Lin Kai showed that he had the potential to surpass Thunder War! 

Therefore, the three brigade commanders are scrambling to grab people! 

“He Zhijun! Fan Tianlei proposed the selection this time, and I have the right to leave Lin 
Kai!” 

“Bah! This time the selection, the occupied space and the instructors are all my wolffang 
people, even Lin Kai is my wolffang person, you are ashamed to say?” 

“Don’t be shameless!” 

… 

At this moment, the two chiefs did not look like a chief at all, but like an old lady scolding 
the street, they almost didn’t fight. 

Zhang Tianyi gave a wry smile and looked at Long Xiaoyun. 

Long Xiaoyun cleared his throat at this time and said, “Cough cough, don’t grab it! This 
time is a special forces selection competition jointly organized by three special forces 
brigades. If I want to tell me, let Lin Kai talk about it and be willing to join. Which special 
team?” 

Chapter 68: Join The Wolf Squadron 

Chapter 68 Joining the Wolf Squadron 

Even Lin Kai himself did not expect that he beat the instructor himself, instead of being 
dissuaded from leaving, he was robbed by the three chiefs! 

The soldiers who were going to retreat with Lin Kai were also shocked. The look in Lin 
Kai’s eyes was an envy, thinking that they had worked hard to become a special soldier, 
and then look at Lin Kai and dont want to be. Even if he is eliminated, the leader must 
force Lin Kai to stay. 

Long Xiaoyun let Lin Kai choose. Lin Kai and Long Xiaoyun looked at each other. Long 
Xiaoyun’s eyes were threatening, and she had Lin Kai’s handle in her hand. 

At the beginning, Lin Kai was rescued by Long Xiaoyun and molested Long Xiaoyun in 
Long Xiaoyun’s room. If this incident were to be reported, Lin Kai would definitely be 
kicked out of the army. 



And Lin Kai and Long Xiaoyun also agreed. Long Xiaoyun helped Lin Kai return to the 
selection competition, and Lin Kai chose to join the Tigers in the final stage. 

In fact, it doesn’t matter which special force Lin Kai joins. The key is that He Zhijun is 
kind to him. It was He Zhijun who awarded him the rank of captain, and He Zhijun 
brought Lin Kai into this selection. 

If the Tigers were selected at this time, Lin Kai probably would have been scolded by 
the wolf-toothed man pointing at the spine. 

He Zhijun originally had a confident look on his face. He thought Lin Kai would definitely 
choose himself, but after seeing Lin Kai’s hesitant look on his face, He Zhijun panicked. 

At this moment, Fan Tianlei stood up, patted Lin Kais shoulder, and showed a kind 
smile: “Little brother, I know you may be a little bit ill to me, but I, Fan Tianlei, always 
pay attention to fairness and justice. You come to the red blood cell, and I promise you. 
The best treatment!” 

After hearing this, Lin Kai rolled his eyes. Fan Tianlei, an old boy like Lei Zhan, has 
been targeting himself since he came to the training base. 

Lin Kai would definitely not choose red blood cells! 

You can only choose one among the Tigers and Wolf Warriors. 

He raised his head and glanced at Long Xiaoyun. They all said that a woman’s heart 
had a needle in the bottom of the sea. The last time she touched her, she would 
definitely not give up. 

Don’t look at her taking special care of herself now, but as long as she becomes a 
soldier of the Tigers, this old woman will definitely avenge herself! 

Lin Kai was afraid of being hurt by the woman. 

Think about He Zhijun again. He Zhijun is very good to Lin Kai. The personality is the 
same as that in the film and television series. He is fair and upright. 

Choosing to join War Wolf is a good choice, and besides, since it is reasonable, you 
should join War Wolf. 

Ever since, Lin Kai came to He Zhijun’s side. 

“I chose to join War Wolf!” 

He Zhijun laughed loudly when he heard the words, with a smug expression on his face: 
“Hahaha! Have you seen it? This is my soldier of He Zhijun!” 



Fan Tianlei gave a cold snort and walked away with his hands behind his back. 

Long Xiaoyun’s face was also not good-looking, it could be seen that Long Xiaoyun was 
very angry, and his chest was up and down, as if he wanted to talk but stopped. 

Lin Kai’s heart was beating, too. If this old woman complained to herself in front of 
everyone, Fan Tianlei would help her out, she couldn’t eat it! 

But after hesitating for a long time, Long Xiaoyun still didn’t say anything. 

“Lin Kai, you wait for me!” After that, Long Xiaoyun stomped and left the scene. 

“Huh…” Lin Kai also let out a long sigh of relief. It seems that this old lady also has a 
face. She knows that this matter is not good for her Long Xiaoyun’s reputation, so she is 
a dumb eater. Huanglian, there is a bitterness to say. 

He Zhijun patted Lin Kai on the shoulder, and said, “You have been working hard these 
days, so, first go back to the Spike Special Forces Brigade and wait for notification.” 

“Okay.” Lin Kai nodded, looked back at the crowd, folded his hands together, bowed, 
thanked him, and left Warehouse No. 1. 

In the corner, An Ran looked at Lin Kai’s leaving back, squatting on the ground and 
sobbing softly… 

Half an hour later, Lin Kai returned to the Spikes Brigade with his backpack on his back. 

Taking a breath of fresh air from Langya, Lin Kai felt dependent on this place for the first 
time. 

Spikes are better. 

Although Lin Kai had only been to the Wolfya Special Battle Brigade a few times, but for 
some reason, Lin Kai already had a feeling of treating Wolfya as his home. 

The selection is over and Lin Kai has officially become a special soldier of the Wolf 
Squadron! 

“Congratulations! You won first place in the special forces selection contest! One 
hundred upgrade points have been issued to your account!” 

The sound of the system came from his ear, and Lin Kai’s mood was even better. 

I don’t know, who would be in the same special force as himself, that kid Li Erniu is 
good, and Lin Kai hopes that he will join the Wolf Squadron. 



Each of the three special forces was originally composed of ten people, but because Lin 
Kai made an exception to rejoin the special forces, there must be eleven people in one 
special force. 

Passing the selection of special forces and becoming special forces does not mean that 
the hard days are over. On the contrary, the hard days have just begun. 

The selection of special forces is to select potential soldiers to join the special forces. If 
Lin Kai guesses well, the next step is cruel special training. 

Special training is harder than selection. If you cant persist in special training, you will 
also be eliminated. 

Otherwise, there are only six members of the Raiden Commando? It was eliminated 
and screened through layers, and in the end only six of them were left. 

When he returned to the single dormitory that He Zhijun arranged for Lin Kai, Lin Kai fell 
asleep. After several days of strict selection, Lin Kai also felt exhausted. 

… 

The next day, after breakfast, Lin Kai wandered around the playground. 

He Zhijun’s notice has not been issued yet, so Lin Kai is now an idler. 

In the playground, there are several classes of soldiers doing morning jogs. 

There is a basketball court on the side of the playground. There is no one in the 
basketball court. After all, not everyone has time to play basketball like Lin Kai does in 
the morning. 

Lin Kai went to the basketball court and picked up a basketball casually, and started 
playing blindly on the basketball court. 

Lin Kai didn’t know how to play basketball. He just played a few times in high school. 
This basketball is not so handy. 

It’s a joke to think that I, the owner of the Lin Kaitang system, can’t play basketball. 

Lin Kai shook his head. He raised his hand and took a random shot. The basketball flew 
out of a perfect parabola and thumped into the basketball hoop. 

Lin Kai was stunned. The place where he was located was far away from the basketball 
hoop. With such a distance, I was afraid that professional basketball players might not 
be able to make a shot, right? 



Lin Kai didn’t know. Because of the growth of his various attributes, his physique was 
very different from that of others. While shooting the basket, Lin Kai’s body was also 
adapting to the strength of basketball. This made Lin Kai so far away. Throw the 
basketball in from the distance. 

“Wow! So handsome!” Lin Kai was complacent, and a girl’s voice suddenly came from 
behind him. 

Lin Kai was startled, and when he looked back, Tian Guo didn’t know when he 
appeared in front of Lin Kai. 

Tian Guo is a mischievous and innocent female soldier in the play Phoenix Fire. She 
has a good heart and looks very pure and lovely. 

Chapter 69: Major Zhang Cheng 

Chapter 69: Major Zhang Cheng 

Tian Guo has short hair and a little fat baby on her small face, but it is not fat, her eyes 
are big, and her skin is very white. After putting on the military uniform, she looks 
serious and cute. 

At this moment, Tian Guo looked at Lin Kai with admiration, and little stars appeared in 
his eyes. 

“Lin Kai, you are not only so strong, you are even so handsome in basketball. Tell me, 
how did you do it?” Tian Guo trot to Lin Kai, looking familiar, staring eagerly. Lin Kai. 

Lin Kai touched his inch and smiled embarrassedly. 

Growing up, for the first time a girl praised herself as handsome. 

“I…” After hesitated for a long time, Lin Kai couldn’t speak, so Lin Kai simply changed 
the subject and said, “Don’t you need training or assignment?” 

“What is the mission? Our Fire Phoenix is a female special team formed by the chief on 
a whim. If anything happens, the male soldiers will go on. We don’t need our female 
soldiers at all. We are very idle.” Tian Guo said with a small mouth. 

“That’s it.” Lin Kai scratched the back of his head and smiled shyly. 

Facing the girl, Lin Kai really didn’t know what to say. 

Seeing Lin Kai’s embarrassment, Tian Guo looked down at Lin Kai with his hands on his 
back, and smiled: “Hey, I didn’t expect you to be quite shy. Okay, I won’t tease you 
anymore. I’ll come to you, yes. There is something.” 



“What’s the matter?” Lin Kai asked. 

“Sister An Ran asked me to come to you, she asked me to ask you, you… are you still 
possible?” Tian Guo said, and looked at Lin Kai eagerly. 

safely? 

After hearing these two words, Lin Kai frowned. About her, Lin Kai had no good 
impression. 

She thought that she was not self-motivated, so she broke up with herself, and then she 
was afraid of offending Thunder War and irritating herself, An Ran only thought of 
herself, never considered Lin Kai, until she saw the future of Lin Kai, did she want to 
reconcile with Lin Kai. 

Lin Kai will never be with An Ran. 

Lin Kai shook his head: “Tell An Ran, please, it’s impossible for me and her.” 

After hearing this result, instead of a disappointed expression on Tian Guo’s face, she 
was also very happy: “Really?” 

“Really.” Lin Kai nodded solemnly. 

“Then what do you think of me?” Tian Guo pointed to herself, and smiled in a circle in 
front of Lin Kai. 

I have to say that Tian Guo has a good body and looks good, and her positive 
personality is also very popular with Lin Kai. 

Lin Kai coughed awkwardly: “Ahem, you…very good…” 

Tian Guo was overjoyed when she heard it, and she covered her mouth and smiled. 

Just as Lin Kai and Tian Guo were chatting on the basketball court, a group of people 
came over from a distance, a total of seven or eight people. 

The leader was a young soldier wearing a black vest, who looked like he was only 
twenty-three or four years old, tall and handsome. 

Holding a basketball in his hand, he took the number seven or eight to the basketball 
court. 

And the military rank on his collar represents his extraordinary status, the rank of major! 



He became a major at the age of only twenty-three and four, and he was considered 
young and promising. He was Zhang Cheng, the third company commander of the Tiger 
Battalion of the Spikes Special Forces. 

“Hey, company commander, look, isn’t that your goddess Tian Guo? Why is she with 
other men?” A thief-eyed soldier pointed at Lin Kai and Tian Guo suddenly. 

Zhang Cheng also looked over, and after seeing Tian Guo, his eyes flashed with joy. 

But after seeing Lin Kai, Zhang Cheng frowned slightly, and a trace of anger flashed 
under his eyes. 

Tian Guoren is cute, and he is also a member of the Fire Phoenix. There are naturally 
many people who pursue her. Zhang Cheng is one of them. 

And Zhang Cheng can be considered young and promising. At a young age, he has 
become a company commander and has the rank of major. 

Although this has something to do with Zhang Cheng’s head father, his efforts are 
indispensable. 

Zhang Cheng’s pursuit of Tian Guo was unsuccessful for many days, but he did not 
expect to see Tian Guo with other men today, and talking and laughing. At that time, 
Zhang Cheng’s heart was angry. 

Zhang Cheng hugged the basketball and walked over with a swagger. The seven or 
eight people behind him also followed, each with a bad smile. 

“Guoguo, what a coincidence!” Zhang Cheng said hello with a smile. 

Tian Guo also looked back at Zhang Cheng, showing a smirk: “What a coincidence!” 

But Zhang Cheng’s eyes stayed on Lin Kai’s body. After seeing the rank of Captain Lin 
Kai, Zhang Cheng’s eyes clearly showed a hint of disdain. 

“Is this your friend?” Zhang Cheng asked. 

Tian Guo nodded, pointed at Lin Kai and smiled: “Lin Kai, my good friend, handsome, 
right?” 

After all, Tian Guo also put his arms around Lin Kai’s shoulders, looking like he is my 
good brother. 

Seeing this scene, Zhang Cheng’s eyes showed anger, but he still controlled his temper 
very well. 



Zhang Cheng snorted without a smile, and stretched out his hand: “Hello, Zhang Cheng, 
the third company commander of the Tiger Camp.” 

When he said this, Zhang Cheng’s face was obviously arrogant. You, a little captain, are 
probably in the front row position. Compared with my major, it is far behind. 

Lin Kai squinted and glanced at Zhang Cheng. Lin Kai was a man. He could tell at a 
glance that Zhang Cheng was interested in Tian Guo because he regarded himself as a 
rival in love. 

But Lin Kai didn’t mean anything else to Tian Guo, so he politely extended his hand. 

“Hello, Lin Kai, soldier.” 

After hearing the word soldier, Zhang Cheng raised his eyebrows, his disdain in his 
eyes was heavier, he had the rank of captain, but he was a big soldier, hehe. 

At the moment when the two people shook hands, Lin Kai felt that Zhang Cheng’s hand 
burst into a powerful force! 

What a big hand! This is Lin Kai’s first feeling, Zhang Cheng’s arm strength is estimated 
to be around 18 o’clock! It is twice as fast as ordinary people! 

No wonder he was able to be a company commander at a young age, with a bit of 
strength. 

And Zhang Cheng’s face also showed a smug smile, looking at Lin Kai provocatively. 

Lin Kai smiled slightly, and then used a little bit of strength. 

Zhang Cheng’s triumphant smile disappeared in an instant, and replaced by a look of 
surprise. 

how is this possible? Why is the strength of this big soldier so great? 

For an instant, Zhang Cheng felt that his hand seemed to be tightly clamped by a vise! 
And this vise is still working hard! No matter how strong Zhang Cheng is, he can’t break 
free, let alone resist! 

Just like this, Zhang Cheng watched the deformation of his hand by Lin Kai’s grip, and 
his complexion turned red. 

Soon, Zhang Cheng flushed, and the blue veins on his forehead burst out. 

But he had to pretend to be indifferent, with a smile on his face that was worse than 
crying. 



Tian Guo said curiously at this time: “What are you two big men doing for so long?” 

Lin Kai smiled and let go of his hand, and said, “Enhancing friendship.” 

Chapter 70: Do You Play Basketball? 

Chapter 70 Can You Play Basketball? 

Zhang Cheng quickly withdrew his hand, put his hand behind him and rubbed it for a 
while, his face also showed a reluctant smile: “Heh, enhance friendship.” 

As soon as I met Zhang Cheng, he suffered a loss in Lin Kai’s hands. Zhang Cheng 
glanced at Lin Kai angrily, and there was hatred in his eyes. 

I saw Zhang Cheng playing the basketball in his hand and said to the people behind 
him: “Go, play basketball!” 

“okay!” 

With a shout, Zhang Cheng and others played basketball in the basketball court. Zhang 
Cheng was the main peak, and the few people enjoyed it. 

Zhang Cheng does play basketball twice. The basketball goes freely under his crotch. 
By the way, he can make a few tricks of fancy basketball. He shoots exactly one shot 
and can dunk. 

As soon as Zhang Cheng appeared, there were onlookers around the basketball court 
shortly afterwards. 

Most of them are literary and artistic soldiers, and they are also female soldiers. Zhang 
Cheng looks good, has a high military rank, and is handsome in playing basketball, 
which makes the girls’ eyes show admiration. 

Tian Guo also looked at Zhang Cheng with admiration and muttered to herself: “A boy 
who can play basketball is handsome.” 

After saying this, Tian Guo turned around and asked Lin Kai: “Lin Kai, can you play 
basketball?” 

Lin Kai scratched his head and shook his head: “No.” 

After hearing this answer, Tian Guo’s face showed a disappointed look, and then he 
looked at Zhang Cheng who was playing basketball with a vigorous look. 



And Zhang Cheng seems to be deliberately performing in front of Tian Guo, and his 
teammates are also very cooperative, all opportunities for the limelight are left to Zhang 
Cheng. 

So Lin Kai saw that Zhang Cheng was calling for rain on the basketball court, shooting 
one by one, and when he dunked into the basketball hoop, it could cause a scream. 

After playing basketball for a while, Zhang Cheng walked over with the basketball in his 
arms. 

Raised an eyebrow at Lin Kai and said, “Hey, brother, can you play ball? Have fun 
together?” 

Zhang Cheng looked provocative. He was very confident in his basketball skills. If Lin 
Kai dared to play, he would definitely abuse Lin Kai on the court. 

Lin Kai shook his head and said straightforwardly: “No.” 

Hearing this, Zhang Cheng curled his lips: “Cut.” 

After all, Zhang Cheng trot back to the court again. 

And Tian Guo next to Lin Kai has been watching Zhang Cheng on the court. When 
Zhang Cheng scored a goal, Tian Guo would scream for Zhang Cheng. 

“Ahhhhh! Go in again! So handsome!” Tian Guo screamed. 

Lin Kai glanced at the cheerful Tian Guo. Tian Guo was a clever ghost and a naughty 
ghost. He didn’t know how a person like her got into the Phoenix. 

Shaking his head, Lin Kai made a gesture to leave the court. 

But at this moment, with a bang, a basketball slammed directly on Lin Kai’s back. The 
basketball was extremely powerful. If it weren’t for Lin Kai’s physical fitness much better 
than ordinary soldiers, he would definitely be affected by this. The basketball fell to the 
ground! 

Looking back, the seven or eight people looked at Lin Kai with their hips akimbo, and 
Zhang Cheng showed a harmless smile on his face. 

“Excuse me, buddy, kick the ball back?” 

Zhang Cheng put aside his hands and looked innocent. 

Lin Kai smiled slightly, picked up the basketball, and threw it back directly. 



Lin Kai was too lazy to care about with Zhang Cheng. Besides, Lin Kai didn’t mean Tian 
Guo. There was no need to offend a company commander for Tian Guo. 

Just as Lin Kai was about to leave, only a muffled bang was heard, followed by a burst 
of laughter. Looking back, Lin Kai’s feet were still the basketball. 

And Zhang Cheng and the seven or eight people he brought with him all looked at Lin 
Kai with a smile, provocatively. 

“Oh, I’m so embarrassed to hit you again, help kick the ball back?” Zhang Cheng said 
with a grin. 

After Zhang Cheng’s uproar, Lin Kai has become the focus of the basketball court. 
Many female and male soldiers onlookers looked at Lin Kai with a smile. 

It seems that it is very cool to watch Lin Kai being teased by Zhang Cheng. 

Lin Kai frowned, Zhang Cheng regarded himself as a rival in love, and it was normal for 
him to have hatred for him just now because he had deflated him. 

Lin Kai didn’t want to cause trouble, so he threw the ball back again. 

Tian Guo also saw Zhang Cheng’s hostility. Seeing Lin Kai twice hit by Zhang Cheng 
with a ball, Tian Guo was also angry. 

But Lin Kai didn’t speak, and she couldn’t say anything. 

Just as Lin Kai was about to pull his legs to leave, suddenly a strong wind came from 
behind him. Lin Kai had been prepared for a long time, and turned around to take the 
basketball in his hands! 

Snapped! 

I saw that the basketball was firmly held by Lin Kai, the basketball was very powerful, 
and it was obvious that Zhang Cheng deliberately threw it towards him. 

If it were ordinary people, they would have been knocked to the ground by a basketball. 

Lin Kai’s eyes narrowed. The first time, Lin Kai could bear it, the second time, Lin Kai 
could bear it, but the third time, Lin Kai could not bear it! 

Repeatedly and not again! This process repeatedly provoked Lin Kai, and Lin Kai didn’t 
need to be polite to him. 



At that time, Lin Kai hit the basketball a few times and said with a smile: “Hehe, it seems 
that this basketball really wants me to play, nothing more, I will play with you for a 
while!” 

Upon hearing this, Zhang Cheng was overjoyed. Originally, he only wanted to use 
basketball to make Lin Kai embarrassed, but Lin Kai wanted to play together, just as 
Zhang Cheng expected. 

Let alone Zhang Chengs people on the basketball court, Zhang Cheng himself is 
confident to use his skills to crush Lin Kai! 

“Okay! Come!” Zhang Cheng beckoned to Lin Kai, looking impatient. 

Lin Kai made a gesture to walk towards the basketball court, but Tian Guo blocked Lin 
Kai outside the basketball court and shook his head at Lin Kai. 

“Lin Kai, don’t go. Zhang Cheng is the runner-up in the basketball game of the 
Southeast Military Region. You are not his opponent. He just wants to make you 
embarrassed.” Tian Guo kindly reminded. 

Lin Kai looked at Zhang Cheng with a smile, and deliberately touched Tian Guo’s head, 
and smiled: “Don’t worry, I won’t lose.” 

Zhang Cheng watched this scene even more. When he saw Lin Kai touching Tian Guo’s 
head, Zhang Cheng’s eyes seemed to burst into flames. 

Tian Guo was also stupid in place, clutching his head, froze for a while, then a smirk 
appeared on his face. 

“Lin Kai… Lin Kai touched my head?” Such an intimate movement made Tian Guo 
happy for a long time. 

Turning around again, I saw that Lin Kai had entered the basketball court with the 
basketball in his arms. 

Tian Guo was also excited at this time, and shouted: “Lin Kai! Come on!” 

Zhang Cheng was already completely jealous of Lin Kai at this time, and saw that 
Zhang Cheng winked at his teammates, but the others readily understood, and looked 
at Lin Kai unkindly. 

This time, it was equivalent to Lin Kai dealing with these seven or eight people alone! 

“Let’s start!” Zhang Cheng said with a haughty expression holding his arms. 
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Chapter 71: Flying Man Lin Kai 

Chapter 71-Flyer Lin Kai 

The crowd on the basketball court cheered. Of course, the cheers were for Zhang 
Cheng. 

Zhang Cheng is also the number one person in Langya. After all, he already has the 
position of company commander at a young age. He is handsome and good at playing 
basketball. He is naturally not a girl soldiers dream male god. 

At this moment, in the basketball court, seven or eight people stared at Lin Kai with 
enthusiasm. Cheng was holding his arm and stared at Lin Kai with disdain. 

While Lin Kai was playing basketball alone standing in the distance, Zhang Cheng had 
a confident smile on his face. Lin Kai was still some distance away from the basketball 
hoop, not to mention that none of the people in the court were Lin Kai’s teammates. 

Shooting at such a long distance is impossible! 

Lin Kai couldn’t get in when he wanted to shoot from close range! 

Zhang Cheng was cruel to make Lin Kai lose face in front of Tian Guo! Not only that, 
Zhang Cheng also wanted Lin Kai to make a small accident in the basketball court. 

After all, it was Lin Kai who was not careful and had nothing to do with Zhang Cheng. 

Lin Kai looked at everyone and smiled slightly. At this moment, Lin Kai actually made a 
shot. 

The action was very crappy, not standard at all, and at first glance it was not an action 
made by someone who could shoot. 

After seeing this scene, everyone at the scene burst into laughter, and even Zhang 
Cheng laughed out himself. 

For such a long distance, let alone Lin Zhuan can’t shoot, even if Lin Zhuan shoots, it is 
impossible to shoot in such a long distance! 

Even if an NBA professional player comes, he may not be able to make a shot, let alone 
Lin Kai who can’t play basketball? 

He really thinks of basketball too simple. 

Whoosh! 



Lin Kai shot the basketball, and saw the basketball flying out of a perfect parabola in the 
air. Under the eyes of everyone, with a bang, the basketball directly hit the basketball 
hoop! 

At this time, there was silence for a while. 

The female soldiers who had shouted Zhang Cheng’s name were also stupid. 

Actually got in? Such a long distance? 

After a second, Tian Guo screamed: “Ahhhhh! Lin Kai, you are really great!” 

Zhang Cheng’s complexion instantly became difficult to look at. He was blinded by such 
a distance? Zhang Cheng does not believe that this is Lin Kai’s strength! 

He obviously can’t even play basketball! 

And Zhang Chengs teammates, look at me and I look at you, all of them look 
dumbfounded. 

Zhang Cheng said coldly at this time: “Give him the basketball, I don’t believe it, he can 
still make it!” 

The basketball fell into Lin Kai’s hands again. At this time, Lin Kai smiled slightly, 
playing with the basketball, and actually walked a dozen steps outward. 

At this time, Lin Kai was no less than a hundred meters away from the basketball hoop. 
What did he want to do at such a distance? 

At this time, Lin Kai once again made that crappy shooting action. He actually wanted to 
shoot from such a long distance? 

Zhang Cheng narrowed his eyes and gave a sneer. Lin Kai was able to make a shot 
from such a long distance just now because of luck. Now that he has gone so far, it is 
impossible for Lin Kai to score! 

It is impossible for professional players to score goals here! 

At this time, Lin Kai lightly threw the basketball in his hand. At such a long distance, 
most people simply don’t have the strength to throw the basketball out, but Lin Kai is 
different. 

He is a pervert with one hundred and forty points of strength! 

I saw the basketball flew out of a perfect parabola again, and with a bang, the 
basketball slammed into the basketball hoop again! 



At this time, a burst of exclamation sounded, everyone was shocked by Lin Kai’s 
abnormal technique. 

At such a long distance, two shots can be made. This is a master! 

Tian Guo was even more excited at this time, dancing and dancing: “Lin Kai! You are 
amazing!” 

Lin Kai put his hands in his pockets, revealing a helpless look. 

And Zhang Cheng was stupid standing where he was. He really did not expect that Lin 
Kai could actually throw a basketball into the basketball hoop a hundred meters away. 

At this time, whether there were any girl soldiers, they all cast their admiring eyes on Lin 
Kai. 

After all, Lin Kai looks handsome, and his military rank is not very low. He seems to be 
better at playing basketball than Zhang Cheng. At that time, he attracted the attention of 
girls. 

At this time, the basketball once again rolled down to Lin Kai’s feet. Lin Kai picked up 
the basketball, slapped it on the ground a few times, and smiled. 

For others, dunking is a very difficult thing, but for Lin Kai, it is very simple. 

Isn’t it better than jumping power? The power exploded from Lin Kai’s legs was enough 
to make Lin Kai fly ten meters away! 

At this time, Lin Kai patted the basketball, jogging all the way towards Zhang Cheng and 
the others. 

And Zhang Cheng also reacted at this time, and he was overjoyed when he saw that Lin 
Kai was about to dunk! 

If Lin Kai wants to shoot, they may not be able to stop the basketball in the air, but if Lin 
Kai wants to dunk, he must break through their defense line of seven or eight! 

Lin Kai is too arrogant. If he wants to shoot, no one can stop him, but he just wants to 
dunk. This is just asking for hardship! 

Tian Guo also showed a look of expectation from one side. She wanted to see if Lin Kai, 
who doesn’t know how to play basketball, could dunk. 

Zhang Cheng and several people formed a wall of people. The basketball hoop was 
guarded to death. It was impossible for Lin Kai to rush in. 



Because they are still several meters away from the blue frame, unless Lin Kai flies over 
from the sky, otherwise he will definitely not be able to buckle this basketball! 

Lin Kai smiled slightly, and when he was still three or four meters away from several of 
them, Lin Kai’s body suddenly squatted, and then made a strong leap, and the whole 
person flew out of the ground. 

He actually wants to dunk at such a distance? Zhang Cheng was dumbfounded. For 
such a long distance, Lin Kai still had to pass through their wall of people to get the 
basketball in. Is he crazy? 

Zhang Cheng and the others looked up, and they saw that Lin Kai actually flew over 
their heads! Ignore their wall of people, and then suddenly dunk the basketball into the 
basketball hoop! 

Snap! Because the basketball hoop couldn’t bear Lin Kai’s huge and abnormal strength, 
it was directly deducted by Lin Kai! 

The basketball fell down with the basketball hoop! And Lin Kai was also a handsome 
landing, and his small eyes quickly killed everything. 

After a few seconds of silence on the scene, thunderous applause and cheers suddenly 
erupted. Everyone was crazy, and everyone was excited! 

Even in the professional arena, I am afraid I will not see such a **** scene! 

Fly directly over the wall! Buckle the basketball hoop abruptly! 

And Tian Guo screamed wildly outside the basketball court: 
“Ahhhhhhhhhhhhhhhhhhhhhhhh! So handsome! Lin Kai, you are so awesome!” 

Looking at Zhang Cheng and others, they were dumbfounded, looking at the basketball 
on the ground stupidly, with a dull face. 

Chapter 72: Wolf Base 

Chapter 72 Battle Wolf Base 

Shoot from 100 meters away and dunk over ten meters! 

Lin Kai used his strength to completely crush Zhang Cheng, the runner-up of the 
Southeast Military Region Basketball Championship! 

At this moment, Zhang Cheng’s face was very wonderful, red for a while and black for a 
while. 



Originally, Zhang Cheng wanted to use his superb basketball skills and teamwork ability 
to make Lin Kai embarrassed, but when he didn’t realize it, Lin Kai didn’t give Zhang 
Cheng a chance to embarrass him! 

He can throw the basketball into the basketball hoop without entering the court at all, 
and he can even fly up like a Superman and dunk the basketball into the hoop! 

This kind of strength is not comparable to Zhang Cheng. 

Looking at Tian Guo, he was already a blind worship of Lin Kai. 

When Lin Kai was selected for the special forces, his performance was already very 
impressive, and now he showed his superb basketball skills, which made Tian Guo’s 
little heart throb. 

Lin Kai is too good, such a good man, An Ran didn’t want it, Tian Guo really felt that An 
Ran didn’t look forward to it in his heart. 

Lin Kai glanced at the basketball hoop on the ground, with a humble smile on his face: 
“I’m really sorry, I broke the public goods. It seems I have no time to play. Goodbye 
everyone.” 

After that, Lin Kai shook his head and passed by Zhang Cheng, with a playful smile on 
his face. 

But Zhang Cheng clenched his fists and watched Lin Kai pass by him, but he was 
helpless with Lin Kai. 

Tian Guo kept watching Lin Kai leave, until Lin Kai’s back disappeared on the basketball 
court, Tian Guo reluctantly turned around. 

“It’s so handsome.” 

Everyone also remembered Lin Kai’s appearance and name. This boy who played 
basketball is probably the male goddess of a girl soldier’s dream. 

But Zhang Cheng had lost everyone’s attention, and the female soldiers ignored him, 
and they were all discussing Lin Kai. 

Zhang Cheng snorted angrily, turned and came to Tian Guo’s face. 

At this moment, Zhang Cheng almost lost his mind. He said to Tian Guo very excitedly: 
“Guo Guo, you know that I am sincere to you. Would you give me a chance?” 

Tian Guo glanced at Zhang Cheng very surprised, apparently he did not expect Zhang 
Cheng to confess to the public. 



And Zhang Cheng’s voice immediately attracted the attention of many people. Seeing 
Zhang Cheng confessing to Tian Guo, many people were whispering. 

After all, Tian Guo is also a personal character in the Southeast Military Region, and no 
one knows the name of the Fire Phoenix. 

Tian Guo took two steps back and shook his head: “No, in the army, soldiers cannot fall 
in love.” 

“But you are a special soldier!” Zhang Cheng said excitedly. 

Tian Guo blinked very naively, “Aren’t special soldiers a soldier?” 

When Zhang Cheng heard this, his eyes were almost staring. He pointed to the side of 
the basketball court and said, “Guoguo, do you like that guy named Lin Kai? What is 
good about him? He is just a captain, and I It’s a major!” 

Tian Guo tilted his head and said, “It’s good that he is a captain, but he is a special 
soldier. He is the first in the recent special forces selection competition. All three brigade 
commanders are rushing to ask for him.” 

As soon as this sentence came out, Zhang Cheng almost choked to death with his own 
saliva. The special forces were selected first? 

This is the special forces brigade, and Zhang Cheng is just a company commander of 
an ordinary company. The special forces are not under his jurisdiction, and the status of 
the special forces is much heavier than his company commander. What’s more, they 
are the first in the special forces selection competition. ! 

But Zhang Cheng refused to accept, he said angrily: “What happened to the special 
forces? My father is the head of the regiment, and my strength is not weak. I have a 
bright future! Only I can give you happiness!” 

Tian Guo heard this and said without paying attention: “Oh, yes, Lin Kai’s family seems 
to be a very large family in Jiangbei. What is the name of the Lin family? What company 
does their family have called the Lin Group, and their assets are thousands of Billion.” 

Hearing Tian Guo’s words, Zhang Cheng almost bit his tongue again. He was a rich 
second generation! 

And it is not the ordinary rich second generation, the son of a group of hundreds of 
billions! How can he compare with his daddy, the leader of a small group? 

“I…” Zhang Cheng was speechless at this moment. 

He couldn’t think of anything better than Lin Kai. 



In terms of appearance, Lin Kai looks white and pure, has a good-looking face and big 
eyes, which can be called a handsome guy. 

In terms of family, they are the young masters of the Lin Group, with a net worth of 
hundreds of billions. 

In terms of ability, he was the first place in the special forces selection competition, a 
figure that all three brigade commanders robbed. 

He Zhang Cheng, how do you compare? 

The onlookers around were also exclaimed. After learning about Lin Kai’s strength and 
family, they admired Lin Kai even more. 

Tian Guo tilted his head and walked away innocently, leaving only Zhang Cheng who 
was dumbfounded. 

… 

After returning to the dormitory, Lin Kai took a look at his attribute table. 

Host: Lin Kai 

Age: 19 

Sex: Male 

Strength: 140 

Speed: 30 

Response: 30 

Stamina: 50 

Defense: 10 

Skills: God Eye (Silver), Watermelon (Silver), Plastic Bag (Bronze), Ganoderma (Gold), 
Tortoise (Bronze), Mountain Stone (Silver), Yuri (Silver) 

Upgrade points: 200 

Attribute points: 0 

There are also two hundred upgrade points. These two hundred upgrade points can 
actually upgrade Lin Kai’s two bronze skills to silver. 



But upgrading skills is too painful, Lin Kai is not willing to upgrade. 

Besides, the plastic bag skill and the tortoise skill are not very useful for Lin Kai for the 
time being. Lin Kai still wants to keep the upgrade points and upgrade the silver skill to 
the gold level skill. 

Above the gold level, there is also a god-level skill. The gold-level skills are already so 
powerful. I don’t know what effect the god-level skills will have. 

On this day, Lin Kai stayed in the dormitory for one day. 

… 

The next morning, Lin Kai received the order directly after washing up. 

He Zhijun asked Lin Kai to report to the Langya Special Base at eight o’clock in the 
morning that the base of the three special forces has been vacated and the training of 
the three special forces has officially begun. 

Lin Kai brought his own equipment and went directly to the Langya Special Base. 

There are three bases in the deserted mountains in the Southeast Military Region. 

One is the base of the Wolf Squadron, the other is the base of the Tigers, and the other 
is the base of the Red Blood Cell Special Operations Group. 

The distances between the three bases are not very far apart. The Wolf Squadron base 
where Lin Kai is located is slightly simpler than the other two bases. 

It was actually a large courtyard with a red flag belonging to the Wolf Squadron in the 
middle of the base. 

After arriving at the base, Lin Kai immediately saw several familiar faces, all of whom 
had been seen on the training ground. 

But none of the strong in memory has been seen. 

Than how morning light them. 

“Welcome to the Wolf Warrior Squadron, Comrade Lin Kai.” 

Chapter 73: Psychologist 

Chapter 73 



Just entering the special base of the Wolf Warrior Squadron, Lin Kai immediately saw a 
familiar face. 

He Zhijun. 

He Zhijun smiled at Lin Kai and stretched out his hand to shake hands with Lin Kai. 

“Good head!” 

After shaking his hand, Lin Kai still saluted He Zhijun. 

He Zhijun nodded and walked into the special base of the Wolf Warrior Squadron with 
Lin Kai. 

“This time you performed very well in the special forces selection. After the unanimous 
decision of the three brigade commanders, you are evaluated as the first place in this 
special forces selection competition.” 

“This honor will be recorded in your military file.” 

Lin Kai nodded, not feeling surprised. 

“The three special forces must be equal in strength, so the Wolf Squadron has no other 
powerful roles except you.” 

“What you have to pay attention to is Fan Tianlei’s special team of red blood cells. 
There are many strong players. The second Leng Feng and the fourth Wang Yi are in 
the special red blood cell team.” 

“And the third place He Chenguang and the fifth place Wang Yanbing are in the Tigers 
special team, and the sixth Li Erniu is also in the Tigers special team.” 

Hearing that, Lin Kai was a little ashamed, good guy, the strong were all assigned to the 
other two special forces. 

I am fighting alone! 

“Although I did not get a strong player for our Wolf Squadron, I got a strong instructor for 
our Wolf Squadron.” 

At this moment, He Zhijun smiled slightly, and from behind He Zhijun, someone 
appeared. 

A woman, when this woman appeared, the goose bumps on Lin Kaihun’s body rose. 



He is beautiful, dressed in a military uniform, and heroic. The person here is Long 
Xiaoyun! 

It was her! 

Long Xiaoyun looked at Lin Kai meaningfully and said with a smile, “I didn’t expect it to 
be me, right?” 

A smile barely appeared on Lin Kai’s face. He didn’t expect that after saying goodbye to 
Lei Zhan, another Long Xiaoyun came. 

Long Xiaoyun was far more terrifying than Thunder War. Lei Zhan’s tactics were purely 
targeted, but Long Xiaoyun was quite scheming and she couldn’t deal with it. 

Didn’t she hook up with Zhang Tianyi from the Tigers? Why did you come to the Wolf 
Squadron? Came here specifically for yourself? 

This is too vengeful, right? 

He Zhijun smiled at this time: “Lin Kai, the selection is far from over. You are all top 
soldiers drawn from various units. Your strength is not weak. The four rounds of special 
forces selection have eliminated some and are not suitable for special forces. Soldiers.” 

“But to be a special soldier, it is not enough to have physical and psychological 
qualities. In the future training, instructor Long Xiaoyun will teach you how to become an 
excellent special soldier.” 

When he heard this, Lin Kai couldn’t wait to die, he and Long Xiaoyun had hatred! He 
teased her and broke his promise and joined the Wolf Squadron. 

She is her own instructor, she can’t kill herself? 

But Lin Kai was also a dumb eating Coptis at this time, and he couldn’t tell. 

“Well, in the future, Major General Long Xiaoyun will be responsible for the affairs of the 
Wolf Warrior Special Base, and I will leave first.” 

Before leaving, He Zhijun patted Lin Kai on the shoulder: “Behave well!” 

He Zhijun left unrestrainedly, which was a pain to Lin Kai. 

After He Zhijun left, the smile on Long Xiaoyun’s face also disappeared, replaced by a 
high expression. 

“Lin Kai, dare to play with me, you are dead! I deliberately topped Lei Zhan’s quota and 
came to the Wolf Squadron to teach you!” 



“I have the ability to let you rejoin the training camp, and I have the ability to kick you out 
of the Wolf Squadron!” 

“All gather!” 

Following Long Xiaoyun’s shout, the other nine soldiers quickly rushed out from all 
directions. In less than ten seconds, all ten soldiers assembled. 

Long Xiaoyun stared at the group of soldiers in front of him, glanced at the stopwatch, 
and said: “Ten kilometers armed cross-country, fifteen minutes time, now start!” 

Ten soldiers were dumbfounded when they completed a ten-kilometer armed cross-
country in fifteen minutes. 

Armed cross-country is already very laborious. It requires training to be completed 
within fifteen minutes. Everyone is dumbfounded. 

It’s really three fires for new officials to take office! 

“Quick! Start now! You still have fourteen minutes and fifty seconds!” 

After confirming that Long Xiaoyun was not joking, a group of people ran away because 
of Sa Yazi who were struggling. Lin Kai also took a deep look at Long Xiaoyun and 
followed the team. 

… 

Ten minutes later, Lin Kai was the first to arrive, and after two minutes, several people 
reached the focus. 

Naturally, there are soldiers who have not reached the focus, but they are not directly 
eliminated, but are scored. 

Here, each soldier has his own score sheet. Everyone has zero points at the beginning. 
One point is added for completing the task, and one point is reduced for the failure of 
the task. When the soldier’s score reaches minus ten, it is eliminated directly. 

Long Xiaoyun seemed to be mad. He came to the devil training on the first day. Until the 
evening, after everyone took a shower, they dragged their exhausted body back to the 
dormitory. 

Despite Lin Kai’s physical strength, he felt exhausted, and fell asleep after arriving in the 
dormitory. 



The next day, at six o’clock in the morning, the assembly whistle blew, and all the 
soldiers in the dormitory rolled out of their bed, quickly put on their gear, and rushed out 
of the dormitory. 

Lin Kai was the last to go to the playground. After arriving on the playground, Lin Kai 
saw the familiar face, Long Xiaoyun. 

Long Xiaoyun glanced at Lin Kai meaningfully, with a smirk at the corner of his mouth. 

“The fourth level set by Thunder Wars before is a psychological assessment for you, but 
in my opinion, the fourth level set by Thunder Wars is simply a pediatrics. It can be used 
to scare newcomers, but I don’t think it can. “ 

“No one has died on the iron chair. The so-called sound of fighting on the battlefield to 
increase your heart rate is just using noise to upset your heart rate and increase your 
heart rate. That is not a real psychological assessment.” 

“Today, I invited a psychologist. Those who pass the assessment will get three points, 
and those who fail the assessment will get three points.” 

With a burst of exclamation, a young man walked out from behind Long Xiaoyun. 

The young man looked gentle, wearing a pair of gold glasses, wearing a suit, and 
carrying a briefcase in his hand. 

“Hello everyone, I’m Li Zhiyuan, a psychologist.” Li Zhiyuan nodded at the crowd. 

psychology? 

When it comes to this, everyone is a little bit frightened. If they are allowed to carry a 
weight of 50 kilograms for armed cross-country, they can still accept it, but the 
examination of their psychology really makes them a little frightened. 

After all, no one knows what kind of questions this so-called expert will ask. 

Lin Kai took a look at the expert, and the expert was also sneaking at Lin Kai. As soon 
as the two people’s eyes collided, Lin Kai immediately felt his head dizzy. 

His eyes are very deep, so deep, it seems that there is a vast space inside, which 
makes people lose themselves. 

Chapter 74: Li Zhiyuan 
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“Hello, Mr. Lin Kai, I heard that you are the number one in this special forces selection 
competition. Long Yang.” Li Zhiyuan smiled and politely extended his right hand. 

Lin Kai only reacted, shaking his head, regaining consciousness, and shook hands with 
Li Zhiyuan. 

But Li Zhiyuan’s hand seemed slimy. 

Hearing what Li Zhiyuan meant, it seemed that he had investigated himself! 

But why should he investigate himself? Could it be that Long Xiaoyun’s instructions 
made a special trip to eliminate himself? 

In yesterday’s devil training, Lin Kai was always the first. He has already scored three 
points. 

And if you want to eliminate yourself, you must let yourself reach a negative score. 
Could it be that Li Zhiyuan is here to pull his score to zero? 

The fat man next to Lin Kai spoke at this moment: “Hey, you said you are a psychology 
expert, show your hands?” 

This fat man weighed one hundred and sixty jins. Regardless of his fatness, his physical 
fitness was very strong. Lin Kai couldn’t even figure out how such a fat body could walk 
fast. 

He was called Liu Wanjin, with very small eyes, and he was a relatively good person to 
talk to Lin Kai. 

Li Zhiyuan smiled slightly when he heard the words, and said: “In this way, I will show 
you a simple psychology, and you can also calculate with my questions in your mind.” 

“This comrade.” Li Zhiyuan pointed at Liu Wanjin and said with a faint smile: “Now I 
simply guess your psychology.” 

Liu Wanjin grinned and said, “Okay! I don’t have any other advantages. I have a thick 
skin. You can’t see through my heart!” 

“Okay.” Li Zhiyuan nodded and said: “Think of any number from 1 to 10, and keep it in 
your mind.” 

Liu Wanjin nodded and said, “I’ve thought it through.” 

Lin Kai watched silently, thinking of a number in his mind, thinking of a two. 

“Now multiply by two.” 



Two times two is four, Lin Kai kept in mind. 

“Plus four.” 

Four plus four equals eight. 

“Divide by two again.” 

That’s still four. 

“Subtract the number you just thought of.” 

Isnt the number that I thought of just two? Four minus two equals two. 

“Now, add five more.” 

Two plus five equals seven. 

Lin Kai was confused. Did he study math problems in a kindergarten? 

Li Zhiyuan smiled slightly, looked at Liu Wanjin, and asked: “The number you just 
thought of, is it seven?” 

Hearing that, everyone at the scene stared at Li Zhiyuan with surprise. 

Just now everyone followed up with such a math problem in their minds, and the 
numbers that everyone thought about at the beginning were different. 

But this seven is the answer in everyone’s mind! 

Liu Wanjin also widened his eyes and asked, “How did you know?” 

Li Zhiyuan shook his head and said with a smile: “This is just a simple math problem. 
From one to ten, no matter how you count it, the result is seven!” 

Upon hearing this, the fat man rolled his eyes, thinking that you have a lot of abilities. It 
turns out that you are just fooling people with your debut math problems. 

Li Zhiyuan said again: “This math problem is just a dessert for everyone. Next, it’s 
dinner.” 

“In this way, let’s play a game of rock, paper, scissors, and you can play it out at will. I 
don’t look at your hands and I know what you are doing. 

When saying this, Li Zhiyuan had been waving his hand, and also extended two fingers. 



Liu Wanjin grinned and said, “Yes!” 

After that, Li Zhiyuan turned around, and Liu Wanjin casually took out a pair of scissors 
and said, “Guess it.” 

Li Zhiyuan didn’t even turn his head, and said lightly: “If I guessed well, you should 
have…scissors?” 

The smile on the fat man’s face solidified at that time. He looked at his scissor hands 
and couldn’t understand how he did it. 

Li Zhiyuan turned his head and said faintly: “This is just a very simple psychological 
suggestion. Just now I have been shaking my **** at you, which is actually suggesting 
that your psychology is out of scissors.” 

“And you yourself only subconsciously produced the scissors, which completely affects 
your subconscious.” 

Li Zhiyuan’s words made the fat man suddenly realize. 

Everyone looked at Li Zhiyu with admiration and applauded. Psychology is really 
interesting. 

“Okay, now the formal assessment begins.” Li Zhiyuan said. 

After that, Li Zhiyuan looked at the ten people in front of him, his eyes stopped on Lin 
Kai’s body, with a meaningful smile, and pointed at Lin Kai. 

“Just you.” 

Everyone breathed a sigh of relief. Everyone wanted to see what method Li Zhiyuan 
used to evaluate them. The first person was destined to be the saddest, because he 
was not at all defensive. 

Lin Kai also had a numb scalp. It seems that this time, Long Xiaoyun is determined to fix 
himself. The first one is himself. 

Someone had already moved a long table. Li Zhiyuan put his briefcase on the table and 
took out a few things. 

A pocket watch, a pair of glasses, a bottle of eye drops. 

Li Zhiyuan sat down behind the table, looked at Lin Kai, and said lightly: “You only have 
three opportunities, please sit down.” 

Lin Kai sat opposite Li Zhiyuan, feeling a little nervous. 



Li Zhiyuan pointed to the pocket watch on the table and said, “Do you know him?” 

Lin Kai nodded and said, “Know.” 

“What is it called?” Li Zhiyuan asked. 

“Pocket watch.” Lin Kai said. 

“Now please pick it up.” 

Lin Kai followed Li Zhiyuan’s words, picked up the pocket watch and placed it in his 
palm. 

“The moment you pick up the pocket watch, your first chance is gone.” Li Zhiyuan saw 
Lin Kai pick up the pocket watch and laughed. 

“Huh?” Lin Kai looked dazed, the first chance was gone? 

Long Xiaoyun, who was on one side, had been smirking with a smile, but Lin Kai didn’t 
know how bad he was, and quickly went to look at the pocket watch. 

There is nothing special about a pocket watch, just an ordinary pocket watch. 

“Okay, now your first chance is really gone.” Li Zhiyuan laughed: “Never believe the 
words of strangers. This is just the simplest psychological assessment. You believe 
what I say, if I am Where is the enemy?” 

At this time, Lin Kai’s black thread wanted to step forward and hammer Li Zhiyuan to 
death! 

Fuck! Didn’t you let Lao Tzu take it? Also lie to me, let me be fooled! 

The soldiers around looked at each other, remembering Li Zhiyuan’s first method of 
rectification. 

Lin Kai threw the pocket watch on the table without angrily. 

Li Zhiyuan picked up the glasses in front of him and asked, “Do you know what this is?” 

Lin Kai said angrily: “I don’t know.” 

“This is a pair of glasses, don’t you know? How did such an IQ get the first place in the 
special forces competition?” Li Zhiyuan laughed. 

The soldiers around also laughed, amused by Li Zhiyuan’s words. 
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Long Xiaoyun stared at Lin Kai gloating, this Li Zhiyuan was invited to play tricks on Lin 
Kai! 

Although he can’t directly eliminate Lin Kai, he can definitely let Lin Kai suffer in his 
hands! 

Lin Kai became angry for a while, and didn’t know how to respond to Li Zhiyuan. 

Li Zhiyuan explained to Lin Kai very seriously at this moment: “You remember, this is a 
pair of glasses, and its function is to make you see more clearly.” 

Seeing Li Zhiyuan explaining the use of glasses to Lin Kai so seriously, there was a 
burst of laughter around him. 

Lin Kai nodded with a black face, “Remember.” 

“Now, please put your glasses on.” Li Zhiyuan smiled slightly and pointed to the 
glasses. 

Lin Kai shook his head like a rattle. Just now he suffered Li Zhiyuan’s loss and was 
fooled by him. Lin Kai wouldn’t be fooled for the same thing. 

Li Zhiyuan smiled and nodded: “Hehe, there is progress, then believe it or not, I can put 
glasses on the bridge of your nose without you knowing it?” 

Without knowing it? Lin Kai was here watching Li Zhiyuan helplessly! How can he do it? 

“I don’t believe it.” Lin Kai shook his head, he didn’t believe Li Zhiyuan could do it! 

Looking at other people again, Lin Kai found that everyone else looked at him with a 
very strange look. 

Is there something on your face? 

Lin Kai touched his face, and when he touched the bridge of his nose, Lin Kai was 
shocked. I don’t know when, a pair of glasses appeared on the bridge of Lin Kai’s nose! 

Take off the glasses, only to see the glasses in Lin Kai’s hands, they are exactly those 
in Li Zhiyuan’s hands just now! 

Liu Wanjin gave Lin Kai a push at this time, and said weirdly: “Are you crazy, right? I put 
my glasses on and said you don’t believe it?” 



“I put it on myself?” Lin Kai looked dumbfounded. 

Lin Kai looked at Li Zhiyuan, hoping that Li Zhiyuan could give him an explanation. 

Long Xiaoyun stood up holding his arms, staring at Lin Kai condescendingly, and said 
with a playful smile: “Lin Kai, the second chance is gone for you! First, you can’t believe 
Li Zhiyuan, once you believe, you will be finished. .” 

“A psychologist is enough to make you not know how to die.” 

“When you shook hands with Li Zhiyuan, his eyes were already hypnotizing you, and Li 
Zhiyuan’s tasteless and colorless potion was stained on your hand.” 

“When holding the pocket watch in that hand, the potion will trigger the magnetic field 
inside the pocket watch, and the pocket watch will hypnotize you.” 

“This kind of mild hypnosis will make you do some subconscious things before you 
know it.” 

“For example, Li Zhiyuan said that if you let you wear glasses, you will wear glasses.” 

After listening to Long Xiaoyun’s explanation, Lin Kai was shocked. It turned out that 
from the beginning, he had fallen into the trap designed by Li Zhiyuan! 

Psychologists are really scary! 

For the last chance, Lin Kai probably couldn’t count on himself. 

“There is one last question, do you know what this is?” Li Zhiyuan picked up the eye 
drops and asked. 

Lin Kai answered truthfully: “Eye drops.” 

“Then please drop the eye drops into your eyes.” Li Zhiyuan made a please gesture. 

Lin Kai was once again entangled at this time, did he drip or not? If you drop, this thing 
may blind your eyes! 

If you dont do it yourself, the third chance will probably be gone. 

“You are struggling, congratulations, the third chance is gone.” Li Zhiyuan said with a 
slight smile. 

Hearing this sentence, with a bang, Lin Kai couldn’t bear it and stood up directly. 

“You are playing tricks on me!” Lin Kai said angrily. 



I struggled for a while, even if I failed? 

Li Zhiyuans face was not sad or happy. He pushed his glasses on the bridge of his nose 
and asked: “I have tricked you twice, but you still have to consider whether to believe 
me or not. You said you are not an idiot, who is an idiot? ?” 

“As the saying goes, once again, I don’t repeat it again. If I were you, I would smash the 
eye drops on your face from the moment you let me pick up the eye drops!” 

“You know that the other party is going to target you, why do you want to cooperate?” 

Some of Li Zhiyuan’s why, asked Lin Kai stupidly. 

He really didn’t think so much. 

Long Xiaoyun hugged his arms, sneered, and said, “Hey, the first one of this year, it 
seems that I don’t have any brains. It’s okay to do a little physical work. When I use my 
brain, it will be completely useless. 

“Congratulations, Lin Kai, three points are deducted, now zero points!” 

The smile on Long Xiaoyun’s face was a triumph. The deduction of three points was just 
the beginning. After that, she would use various methods to deduct Lin Kai’s points! 

Everyone can also see that Lin Kai has an enmity with Long Xiaoyun! No wonder Li 
Zhiyuan aimed at Lin Kai as soon as he came up. This is to deliberately eliminate Lin 
Kai! 

The eyes that everyone looked at Lin Kai were also full of pity. Unexpectedly, just after 
sending a Thunder War away, another Long Xiaoyun came. 

Those who deal with Lin Kai are getting stronger and stronger! 

Lin Kai’s chest was up and down, and at this moment, he was about to be blown up. 

If Lin Kai is not qualified for physical shooting, he will be deducted. The key is that he 
was targeted by Long Xiaoyun! No one can answer the question that Li Zhiyuan asked! 

He deliberately wants to be deducted! 

How can Lin Kai bear it? 

Long Xiaoyun cried in front of Lin Kai, Lin Kai couldn’t bear it! You smelly old lady, didn’t 
I just go to the Tigers? As for dealing with yourself like this? 

“I’m not convinced!” Lin Kai roared angrily. 



Li Zhiyuan raised his head and glanced at Lin Kai, just like a fool: “Are you dissatisfied? 
Do you believe that I have 10,000 ways to make you unable to answer a single 
question?” 

Lin Kai sneered. He didn’t play foolishly with Li Zhiyuan. 

“Aren’t you a psychology expert? I think you, a psychology expert, don’t really have a 
name, you are a fake!” Lin Kai directly let out a cruel remark. 

There was a cry of exclamation at the scene, Lin Kai said so harshly, this completely 
offended Li Zhiyuan! 

Li Zhiyuan also frowned, looked at Lin Kai rather displeasedly, questioning Li Zhiyuan’s 
strength, this was what Li Zhiyuan hated the most. 

“Heh, is it possible, do you think I am not worthy of the word expert?” Li Zhiyuan asked. 

Lin Kai spit on the ground at this time: “I bah! Are you still an expert? It’s just that you 
will make two brain teasers! You are not worthy of giving shoes to an expert!” 

When such harsh words came out, the scene was boiling. 

On one side, Liu Wanjin gave Lin Kai a thumbs up to express his admiration. 

Amazing! I dare to scold the experts Long Xiaoyun invited! 

When Long Xiaoyun heard this, he was even more furious: “Lin Kai! Pay attention to 
your words! You are a special soldier, not a street gangster!” 

Lin Kai didn’t persuade Long Xiaoyun at all. At that time, Lin Kai crouched his hips and 
said, “I’m telling the truth!” 

“So, do you dare to gamble with me?” 

Lin Kai turned around and said suddenly, this sentence stunned Long Xiaoyun and Li 
Zhiyuan. 

“Gamble?” 

Chapter 76: You Are A Pig 
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Lin Kai wants to gamble with Li Zhiyuan? What can they bet on? 

Gun gambling? Or betting on physical fitness? 



Li Zhiyuan is an expert in psychology, and he certainly wouldn’t bet on things like 
physical marksmanship with Lin Kai. 

Let Lin Kai compete with Li Zhiyuan in psychology? 

Don’t be kidding, Lin Kai is a big-headed soldier. Everyone admires Lin Kai when he 
compares marksmanship and physical fitness, but he can’t compete with psychology at 
all! 

Although no one knows that Lin Zhuan can’t be psychology, but where is there such a 
perfect soldier in the world? Good at marksmanship and physical psychology? 

Besides, if Lin Kai understood psychology, he would not have been stunned by Li 
Zhiyuan just now. 

“What do you want to bet on?” Li Zhiyuan asked. 

Lin Kai smiled slightly and pointed to his eyes: “I bet, I can hypnotize you with my eyes.” 

“What?” After hearing these words, Li Zhiyuan was stunned. 

Lin Kai wanted to use his eyes to hypnotize himself? 

After a while, Li Zhiyuan laughed. 

Lin Kai’s teammates also looked at Lin Kai in surprise, Lin Kai really wanted to compete 
with Li Zhiyuan in psychology! 

A special soldier actually wants to compete with a psychologist in psychology. Is Lin Kai 
crazy? 

Long Xiaoyun was also angrily laughed. She hugged her arms and said, “Lin Kai, do 
you want to use your eye feces to hypnotize Teacher Li? Don’t be kidding, okay? Big 
men can’t afford to lose?” 

“I’m not kidding.” Lin Kai looked up and stared at Long Xiaoyun with piercing eyes: “If I 
lose, deduct my points to minus ten. If I win, I want you to be in front of me and take it 
off. Your military uniform, take it off!” 

As soon as this sentence came out, a burst of exclamation sounded. 

Everyone stared at Lin Kai in surprise and admiration, even Long Xiaoyun dared to think 
about it, it was really awesome! 

Liu Wanjin quietly gave Lin a thumbs up. 



When Long Xiaoyun heard the words, his face blushed and he was furious. Lin Kai was 
publicly teasing himself! 

Don’t let yourself take off your military uniform, isn’t that equivalent to letting yourself 
stand in front of Lin Kai without wearing anything? 

“Presumptuous! Lin Kai, do you really think you are invincible in the world? There are 
outsiders and there are outsiders. Don’t think that you have a little achievement in the 
army and you think how great you are. Psychology is not as simple as you think!” Long 
Xiaoyun Angered. 

Li Zhiyuan also said: “In the psychology industry, I only recognize a few masters of 
psychology in the world. Only their knowledge can make me admire. You, a soldier who 
doesn’t even know what psychology is, use only eyes. Just want to hypnotize me?” 

“Let’s not say that you don’t have the help of props. With my years of psychological 
experience, I can kill you! You can’t hypnotize even an ordinary person, and you want to 
hypnotize a psychology master?” 

Li Zhiyuan’s arrogance on his face even called himself a master. Li Zhiyuan is indeed 
very famous in the industry. Now that a kid outside the industry insults his identity, Li 
Zhiyuan is naturally furious. 

Lin Kai looked indifferent: “I care what psychology master you are, so you dare to 
gamble? It’s a man, just gamble with me!” 

Li Zhiyuan glanced at Lin Kai angrily, then looked back at Long Xiaoyun, Long Xiaoyun 
nodded to Li Zhiyuan, Li Zhiyuan got the answer, and said angrily: “Gamble!” 

“Instructor Long, do you agree?” Lin Kai deliberately looked up at Long Xiaoyun and 
asked slyly. 

What a cunning Lin Kai, afraid that Long Xiaoyun would not admit it, even asked Long 
Xiaoyun himself. 

Long Xiaoyun snorted coldly, with a confident expression on his face: “Is there anything 
I dare not bet on? You will lose in this bet!” 

“Okay! Let me be your testimony. Long Xiaoyun bet me whether my hypnotism can 
hypnotize Li Zhiyuan. If I succeed, Long Xiaoyun will take off his military uniform in front 
of me! If I fail, all my points will be deducted. I will leave War Wolf directly!” 

Lin Kai said to everyone. 

Playing such a big game, seeing Lin Kai’s appearance, and his confident appearance, 
the big guys were shocked. 



Is Lin Kai crazy? Is he confident that he can beat Li Zhiyuan? 

Let alone psychology is very unfamiliar to Lin Kai. Based on the scene where Li Zhiyuan 
played with Lin Kai just now, everyone thought that Lin Kai would never win! 

Because of Lin’s psychology, Li Zhiyuan would not be teased just now. 

This time, Lin Kai represented the face of Wolf Warriors and bet with Li Zhiyuan. 
Everyone did not want Lin Kai to lose. After all, Lin Kai was the strongest existence of 
Wolf Warriors. If he left, Wolf Warriors would definitely become three special forces. The 
bottom of the list. 

Liu Wanjin was even more worried and whispered to Lin Kai: “Lin Kai, let’s regret it if it 
doesn’t work, there is no need to show the limelight.” 

The fat man completely thought that Lin Kai was just swollen face to fill the fat man. Lin 
Kai didn’t seem to know psychology, but he had to bet with Li Zhiyuan. 

In the eyes of the fat man, such behavior is very stupid. 

Lin Kai patted the fat man on the shoulder and said, “Don’t worry, I won’t lose.” 

“Who gave you the courage?” The fat man raised an eyebrow and asked. 

Lin Kai smiled confidently and said lightly: “Liang Jingru.” 

The fat man rolled his eyes and stepped aside. He knew that Lin Kai was sure to lose. It 
seemed that this time, Lin Kai must be defeated by Long Xiaoyun. 

It seems that Lin Kai knew that he was targeted by Long Xiaoyun and had to withdraw 
sooner or later, so he consciously bet that he would withdraw. 

This is everyone’s current view of Lin Kai. 

“Okay, let’s start.” Lin Kai said, sitting opposite Li Zhiyuan. 

And Li Zhiyuan was very calm at this time, sitting on the chair, even with Erlang’s legs 
raised, wearing a pair of glasses, looking at Lin Kai quietly, with a disdainful smile on his 
mouth. 

Lin Kai picked up the pocket watch on the table and began to dangle in front of Li 
Zhiyuan. 

“You are a pig, you are a pig, you are a pig…” 



At this time, Lin Kai looked like a quack liar on TV, or an immature novice liar who 
wanted to hypnotize a psychology master with a pocket watch? 

“Puff…” Long Xiaoyun just drank a sip of the mineral water and spewed it out. Long 
Xiaoyun looked at Lin Kai blankly, a little bit unable to believe what he saw. 

“This is what you mean by hypnosis?” Long Xiaoyun asked. 

And Lin Kai’s teammates showed a disappointed look. It seemed that just as they 
thought, Lin Kai really wanted to leave War Wolf and stay away from Long Xiaoyun. 

Liu Wanjin shook his head, his fat face was full of helplessness. 

Then Li Zhiyuan even laughed out: “Ha ha ha, in the industry for so many years, the first 
time I saw such hypnosis technology, have you watched more Hong Kong and Macau 
movies? Take a destruction watch and want to hypnotize me? , That’s still my pocket 
watch.” 

Lin Kai didn’t pay any attention to Li Zhiyuan at all, but just said lightly: “You are a pig, 
you are a pig, you are a pig…” 

Chapter 77: Industry Secrets 

Chapter 77 

Lin Kai muttered his magical spell in his mouth, completely ignoring the surprised eyes 
of others. 

Please, even if you want to pretend to be a big tail wolf, you have to pretend to be 
professional, right? 

Take a pocket watch and chant a few stupid-sounding spells to hypnotize the other 
person? 

No one thought that Lin Kai, who has always performed very well, would do such a 
stupid thing at this time. 

Everyone looks like I don’t know him. It’s really shameful to know Lin Kai. 

Long Xiaoyun’s eyes were smiling at this time, that kind of disdainful smile. It seems 
that Lin Kai is a little self-aware, knowing that he can’t escape the palm of his old 
mother, so he has to send himself out. 

Even Long Xiaoyun believed that Lin Kai was completely trying to please himself, and 
by the way, he gave himself a step down and withdrew from the Wolf Squadron. 



Li Zhiyuan tilted Erlang’s legs and hummed a little song. At first, Li Zhiyuan thought that 
Lin Kai knew something about hypnosis. 

With Li Zhiyuan’s ability, he can deal with it. 

But before he knew it, Lin Kai didn’t even understand his fur. His so-called hypnotism 
was actually just a stupid spell. 

“You are a pig, you are a pig…” 

Lin Kai was still chattering about his own spells, and at the same time, Lin Kai’s skills, 
Yuri’s ability was activated. 

As soon as Yuri’s ability was activated, Lin Kai only felt cool in his mind, and then some 
knowledge that could not be expressed in words appeared in his mind. 

And Lin Kai also possessed a wonderful ability in his body. 

This ability was beyond Lin Kai’s understanding. 

This ability does not make Lin Kai become stronger from the attributes, but from the 
spirit. 

Lin Kai’s mental power has increased by more than a little bit at this time, and what 
benefits will the increase in mental power bring to Lin Kai? 

The advantage is that even if Lin Kai closes his eyes and covers a radius of ten meters, 
he can use his mental power to investigate clearly, even more clearly than his eyes can 
see. 

And this ability allows Lin Kai’s spirit to invade the opponent’s brain, forcibly controlling 
the opponent’s actions, words and deeds. 

I have to say that this ability is very powerful. 

Although Li Zhiyuan is an expert in psychology, he, as an expert in psychology, is 
nothing more than observing each other through subtle details such as subconscious 
and active consciousness to judge the other’s inner thoughts. 

This kind of ability is amazing, but it can be learned by the day after tomorrow. A strong 
mental power cannot be obtained through learning. 

But Li Zhiyuan didn’t understand. He thought that Lin Kai was just pretending to be 
forceless. 



Liu Wanjin pushed Lin Kai and whispered, “Lin Kai, don’t be embarrassed here, you 
have already lost!” 

Lin Kaisi ignored Liu Wanjin and continued to chant his own spell. 

“You are a pig” 

At this time, Li Zhiyuan suddenly had a playful smile on his face. He was shivering all 
over and he got up from the chair. 

Everyone looked at Li Zhiyuan curiously, without knowing what medicine he sold in the 
gourd. 

Next, a staggering scene happened. 

I saw Li Zhiyuan knelt on the ground with a plop, resting his hands on the ground, like a 
four-legged animal. 

Afterwards, Li Zhiyuan made a strange coaxing sound, which was exactly the same as 
the sound made by the pig nose! 

“Hua, huo, huo, huo…” 

I saw Li Zhiyuan crawling on the ground with his knees and hands, making strange 
noises while shaking his hips. It looked exactly like a pig! 

Long Xiaoyun’s eyes widened and she was stunned. What happened to Li Zhiyuan? 

How could he suddenly lie on the ground and learn how to bark? Could it be that he was 
hypnotized by Lin Kai? 

It makes no sense! How can Lin Kai’s simple and stupid hypnosis method hypnotize a 
psychology master? 

Moreover, even Li Zhiyuan is only capable of letting others do small things that they 
don’t know inadvertently. For example, he can let Lin Kai put on his glasses silently. 

But it is impossible for Lin Kai to commit suicide by himself. 

And Lin meeting has the ability to make a big living person obey his orders and truly 
become a pig? 

This is impossible! 

Long Xiaoyun stepped forward to help Li Zhiyuan, and asked, “Ms. Li, Ms. Li, what’s 
wrong with you?” 



Faced with Long Xiaoyun’s question, Li Zhiyuan didn’t even look at Long Xiaoyun, 
crawling on the ground with his eyes absent. 

Lin Kai’s teammates were stunned, they watched Lin Kai hypnotize a psychology 
master in such a stupid way! 

Now this master of psychology really regards himself as a pig! 

Liu Wanjin pressed his fallen chin up, looked at Lin Kai, and stretched out his thumb: 
“Awesome!” 

Lin Kai smiled faintly on the chair, as if teasing a pet: “Pig, look for a fortune.” 

Lucky? 

Li Zhiyuan was very obedient, and Lin Kai asked him to recruit fortune. He immediately 
knelt on the ground and began to recruit with both hands. 

It looks more obedient than the pigs raised at home! 

“Lin Kai!” Long Xiaoyun was furious at this time. She pointed to Lin Kai and said angrily: 
“What method did you use to make a big living person like this? If Li Zhiyuan has any 
shortcomings, you will bear the responsibility. Sorry!” 

And Lin Kai sat in a chair very chicly at this time, learning Long Xiaoyun’s tone: “Why, 
can’t you not play it?” 

“You!” Long Xiaoyun was angry. 

Lin Kai waved his hand at this time and said, “Get up, pig.” 

With Lin Kai’s wave of his hand, Li Zhiyuan was trembling all over his body, and his 
godless eyes quickly recovered. 

I saw Li Zhiyuan kneeling on the ground, looking at Lin Kai with a very frightened look. 

“How is it possible, how is it possible…” Li Zhiyuan’s face was shaking, and his 
emotions were very excited. 

“It doesn’t make sense! I am clearly conscious, but my actions are not under my 
control!” 

Li Zhiyuan was shocked and scared at this time. With such a magical ability, that is to 
say, it is all right for Lin Kai to make him suicide! 



“How did you do it?” Li Zhiyuan looked at Lin Kai and asked, there was a very strong 
desire to learn in those eyes! 

It seems to be another idiot! 

Lin Kai shook his head: “Sorry, industry secrets, no comment!” 

Li Zhiyuan listened to Lin Kai’s words and sat on the ground stupidly for a long time 
before raising his head to look at Xiang Lin Kai. 

“Unexpectedly, there are people outside the world, and there are days outside the 
world. Li Zhiyuan always thinks that I am already a top player in the industry. There are 
not many people who study psychology more thoroughly than me!” 

“It’s me sitting in the well and watching the sky. I have never admired many people in 
my life, Li Zhiyuan. Now, Teacher Lin, I really admire your ability. 

Li Zhiyuan stood up without slapping the dirt on his buttocks, and bowed to Lin Kai with 
his fists. 
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Teacher Lin, this is Li Zhiyuan’s honorific name for Lin Kai. 

Lin Kai’s intrepid strength has also been recognized by Li Zhiyuan, and his attitude has 
changed from being dismissive to convinced. 

Lin Kai’s psychology is indeed stronger than that of Li Zhiyuan, and he can control the 
other party’s body in silence and without the help of any props. 

This doesn’t need to be called psychology, this should be a master of the spiritual 
department. 

Regarding the spiritual master, even Li Zhiyuan is just hearing it. 

I heard that there are people in this world whose mental power is inherently much 
stronger than ordinary people, so they can do things that ordinary people can’t do. 

For example, using mental power to move a small object, but a spiritual master like Lin 
Kai who directly controls the body of others is unheard of. 

So Li Zhiyuan was convinced of Lin Kai. 



Lin Kai sat on the chair with Erlang’s legs tilted, without even looking at Li Zhiyuan. 

“You don’t need to be polite, there are people outside the world, there are days outside 
the sky, don’t look down on anyone in the future.” Lin Kai wailed. 

And Li Zhiyuan didn’t dare to talk back, and quickly nodded and said yes, that attitude 
was like a son treating his father. 

The people in the Wolf Warrior Squadron were also dumbfounded. Just now they 
watched Lin Kai conquer Li Zhiyuan with his own psychology, and made Li Zhiyuan 
crawl on the ground like a pig. 

Although it feels unbelievable, this scene actually happened before their eyes. 

Lin Kai is not only very powerful in combat, but he is also proficient in such side-of-the-
line psychology, which is really admirable. 

Invisible, Lin Kai has become the leader of the Wolf Squadron. In the Wolf Squadron, 
everyone looks forward to Lin Kai. 

At this time, Long Xiaoyun’s face was very ugly. 

Originally, she wanted to use Li Zhiyuan to deduct all of Lin Kai’s points, but stealing the 
chicken would not result in a loss. Now that Lin Kai’s points are all deducted, Long 
Xiaoyun also lost to Lin Kai! 

She wants to get rid of everything in front of Lin Kai! Long Xiaoyun is a person with 
strong self-esteem, how could she do such a thing? 

But if you don’t do this, it’s impossible to justify. 

Lin Kai looked at Long Xiaoyun, deliberately showing a squint in his eyes, glanced at 
Long Xiaoyun up and down, and licked the corner of his cracked mouth. 

“Major General Long, do you remember the bet you just made?” Lin Kai squinted his 
eyes and smiled. 

Upon hearing this, the people in the Wolf Warrior Squadron were all bright and looked 
at Long Xiaoyun. 

Long Xiaoyun blushed and frowned, and immediately exuded the iron-blooded aura 
belonging to a soldier. 

“Lin Kai! This is the army! It’s not your Lin family! Don’t mess around!” Long Xiaoyun 
said angrily, clenching her little pink fist, looking out of reach. 



Compared with anger, Long Xiaoyun’s present momentum is more shy and 
embarrassing. 

The shyness is because Long Xiaoyun is also a girl, she has no love experience, and 
now she is openly teased by Lin Kai, she is naturally a little shy in her heart. 

The embarrassment is because of Long Xiaoyun’s identity, she is not a little girl next 
door, she can act cute, she is the instructor of this group, and a major general of the 
Southeast Military Region, her identity is destined to be a selfless woman with iron face. 

So she can’t lose her dignity. 

“Army?” Lin Kai raised his eyebrows and said, “Instructor Long, you shouldn’t press me 
with the rhetoric of the army! Yes, dating is not allowed in the army, but that restricts 
ordinary soldiers. I am a captain. You are a special soldier of the Wolf Squadron. You 
are an officer and a major general. We fell in love without breaking the rules of the 
army!” 

“Bah! Who wants to fall in love with you?” Long Xiaoyun said angrily. 

“If you don’t fall in love, you’re such a big official, you won’t deny the bet you just 
made?” Lin Kai touched his chin and smirked. 

Long Xiaoyun was also dumb eating Coptis at this time, crying and unable to tell. 

Li Zhiyuan would lose, which Long Xiaoyun didn’t expect, so the promise that Long 
Xiaoyun made casually just now became the seven inches that Lin Kai pinched her. 

deny? In front of all the soldiers of the Wolf Warrior Squadron, there is a loss of 
prestige, admit? From now on, Long Xiaoyun will be a joke in the entire Southeast 
Military Region! 

Suddenly, Long Xiaoyun’s eyes turned and he made a plan. 

The angry look on Long Xiaoyun’s face gradually faded, replaced by a shy look. 

Long Xiaoyun squeezed her little hand and said shyly: “However, if you want to see it, 
you can, but…I will only show it to you.” 

When Lin Kai saw Long Xiaoyun’s shy side, he almost couldn’t control it and gave Long 
Xiaoyun the Fa-rectification on the spot. 

The eyes of the people in the Wolf Warrior Squadron also fell to the ground. 

Lin Kai hardly thought about it, and nodded directly: “Okay, okay!” 



“Come on then.” Long Xiaoyun smiled slightly, and when he turned around, a cold smile 
appeared on his face, and there was a trace of hatred in his eyes. 

Lin Kai, you are done! 

Lin Kai watched Long Xiaoyun enter her office, and Lin Kai followed Long Xiaoyun into 
her office. 

With a click, the door of the office closed, and the soldiers of the Wolf Squadron glanced 
at each other, and all followed quietly and squatted at the door. 

Long Xiaoyun’s office is very simple, so simple that it doesn’t look like an office, but 
rather like a rough room without decoration. 

Of course, this is not the point. The point is that after Lin Shuan closed the door, Long 
Xiaoyun smiled charmingly at Lin Kai and began to untie her clothes. 

The clothes slipped little by little from Long Xiaoyun’s body, and the white neck and 
fragrant shoulders fell into Lin Kai’s eyes. 

I have to say that this Long Xiaoyun’s body is not an ordinary good figure. The most 
important thing is that his skin is still white, and he is not at all like a soldier who 
experiences wind and rain every day. 

Long Xiaoyun quickly took off his jacket, revealing the army green vest. The army green 
vest seemed a little insufficient, and the clothes he supported were round and bulging. 

“Does it look good?” Long Xiaoyun leaned against the wall and smiled shyly at Lin Kai. 

“It looks good.” Lin Kai nodded, his expression dull, and his saliva was about to drain. 

At this time, outside the door, the other nine bachelors had drooled all over the floor. 
Just listening to the voice, they could all make up for the picture of Long Xiaoyun 
undressing. 

“Don’t worry, there is something better.” Long Xiaoyun smiled. 

After all, Long Xiaoyun was about to take off his vest, and Lin Kai opened his eyes wide, 
trying not to let himself miss such a wonderful scene. 

But at this moment, Long Xiaoyun suddenly shouted, and the military uniform in his 
hand was directly thrown towards Lin Kai’s face. 

Snap! Lin Kai was unprepared and didn’t react at all. The military uniform hit his face 
and it hurt, and it even blocked Lin Kai’s sight in an instant. 



“I will let you be a **** in this life!” 
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call! 

A strong wind rang, Long Xiaoyun took advantage of Lin Kai’s military uniform to block 
her vision, kicked Lin Kai’s crotch! 

Lin Kai’s reflexes are very powerful, but what is the use of strong reflexes when the 
eyes can’t see anything? 

He didn’t even have time to activate his Divine Eye skills and Yuri skills, but he felt a 
thud in his heart, and then he felt pain in his hips. 

Long Xiaoyun deserves to be a role model among the female special forces. First, she 
used her beauty to attract Lin Kai and let Lin Kai relax her vigilance. 

Then he used his clothes to cover Lin Kai’s eyes, and then used a trick to kick the ball! 

Moreover, her feet were very strong, and Lin opened her legs to pinch her feet and 
covered her own balls, and then she was sweating. 

The clothes on his head slipped, and Long Xiaoyun in front of him hugged his arms and 
stared at Lin Kai with his head tilted: “Would you like to watch?” 

Lin Kai laughed awkwardly. If it really fought, Long Xiaoyun might not be his opponent. 

But the opponent’s combat experience is not comparable to himself. If it is better than 
assassination, Lin Kai must die first. 

Long Xiaoyun, don’t mess with it! 

“Hehe, woman…” 

Lin Kai endured the pain and twitched his waistband: “I don’t look at your figure, bucket 
waist and elephant legs, who rarely looks at you?” 

“you!” 

Long Xiaoyun was angry, but before she could swear, Lin Kai turned around and walked 
out of the room. 



Looking at Lin Kai’s back, Long Xiaoyun was so angry and angry that he actually said 
that he had bucket waist elephant legs? Who doesn’t know that my old lady is the most 
beautiful in the Southeast Military Region? 

It seems that the kick just now was light! I should really let him be an eunuch! 

On the other side, Lin Kai just opened the door, and immediately ran into a group of 
people who were eavesdropping. 

Facing them, Lin Kai couldn’t pretend anymore, and covered his own balls, and said 
painfully: “Help me go, this old lady is too cruel…” 

The group hesitated and asked warmly, and carried Lin Kai directly into the dormitory. 

Fortunately, Lin Kai’s defensive power was stronger than that of ordinary people, 
otherwise the kick just now would have caused him pain for ten days and a half. 

This Long Xiaoyun, in the previous movie, she seemed to be the captain of the Wolf 
Warrior Squadron, and Leng Feng was her subordinate. 

It seems that this old lady has some strength. Just now Lin Kai really thought she was 
going to take off her clothes. 

After eating her one loss, Lin Kaifa vowed that he would never suffer a second loss in 
her hands! 

Lin Kai hadn’t rested for a while, the assembly whistle blew again, and a group of ten 
people came to the playground again to gather. 

Facing them, Long Xiaoyun was still ruthless and unforgiving: “The psychological 
assessment is temporarily put off, and the physical training can’t fall! One thousand 
push-ups! Five hundred squats, now start!” 

With a wailing sound, Lin Kai and the others began their training again. 

… 

This kind of devastation took place directly for a month, and within this month, the Wolf 
Squadron conducted all-round training and education. 

Although Long Xiaoyun deliberately targeted Lin Kai, she was not bad in nature, unlike 
Lei Zhan, who did nothing to get Lin Kai to leave. 

And Long Xiaoyun also taught him everything. Within this month, both Lin Kai and the 
rest of the Wolf Squadron had made great progress. 



Regarding special forces, what we need to learn is not about shooting and melee 
assault capabilities. Soldiers who can become special forces are certainly not bad in 
these aspects. 

The main learning of special forces is tactical coordination and actual combat theory, 
that is, the art of war. 

The single-man combat ability of special forces is certainly very strong, but if there are 
no teammates, it will be scattered and not very useful. 

So within this month, Long Xiaoyun asked Lin Kai to do physical training, military theory, 
familiarity with teammates, and firearms knowledge. 

After this month’s training, Lin Kai, who didn’t understand anything from just now, 
became a qualified soldier with some opinions on the military. 

Although Long Xiaoyun made things difficult, and Lin Kai was able to remain invincible, 
he successfully accumulated his zero points to 30 points, which is currently the highest 
in the ranking of Wolf Warriors. 

On this day, Long Xiaoyun gathered everyone in the Wolf Squadron together. 

At the Wolf Base, Long Xiaoyun looked serious, and the group of soldiers in front of her 
had changed from the naive recruits to real special forces. 

“Comrades, to announce one thing, we have an agreement with the Tigers Special 
Forces and the Red Blood Cell Special Operations Team. Within half a year, we will 
compete with three special forces every month! The content of the competition, jungle 
combat! Who is eliminated? If there are too many, whoever can win honor for his 
troops!” 

As soon as Long Xiaoyun’s words came out, there was a commotion among the people 
at the scene. Are you about to start an exercise? 

These are the elite special forces of the three brigades. Although they have just been 
established, the popularity of these three special forces is very high in the Southeast 
Military Region. 

The three most popular special forces units in the brigade will conduct military 
exercises. Undoubtedly, whoever wins, who has a bright face, and who loses, will put 
on the label of inferiority to that force. 

The men in the Wolf Squadron looked at each other, with tension in their eyes. 

In fact, compared to the other two special forces, the wolf is not very strong. 



Because when He Zhijun was fighting for Lin Kai, he gave up a lot. For example, good 
seedlings like Leng Feng He Chenguang did not absorb into his special forces. 

Although the wolf has Lin Kai, the red blood cells have Leng Feng and Wang Yi, and the 
Tigers have He Chenguang, Li Erniu, and Wang Yanbing. 

Compared with the other two special forces, the wolf of war is unceasing, and it is 
indeed unstoppable. 

So in the face of this exercise, their hearts are disturbed. 

“What’s the matter?” Long Xiaoyun asked, holding his arm. 

The soldiers looked at each other with a worried look in their eyes. 

Long Xiaoyun saw all this in her eyes, and she said: “I hope that in your hearts, without 
the pressure of company honor, you can do your best and be worthy of yourself, it is 
enough!” 

“Furthermore, I hope you will treat this exercise as a real battle. You will use all your 
means to kill your opponent! Eliminate your opponent!” 

“Only in this way can you survive on the real battlefield in the future!” 

“This time there is no limit to the time of the exercise until there is only the last special 
force on the field!” 

“And you are not allowed to bring military rations and water. In other words, in the 
jungle, you must rely on your own survival ability to eat and drink Lazarus!” 

“Do you understand?” 

“Understand!” All of the Wolf Squadron shouted. 

“Now everyone has it, turn right! Go together!” 

… 

Target, exercise base of the Southeast Military Region, jungle exercise! 
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The exercise base of the Southeast Military Region is a dedicated base for exercises 
held by the Southeast Military Region. It is divided into three parts. The first part, the 
jungle exercise base, is actually a virgin forest. 

The second part is the urban exercise base, which conducts exercises in an urban 
building. 

The third part is an underwater exercise base, an artificial lake. 

And this time the three special forces are going to conduct jungle exercises. 

In front of a virgin forest, the three special forces are ready to go, and the instructors of 
the three special forces are Wolf Dragon Xiaoyun, Red Cell Lei Zhan, and Tiger Zhuang 
Yan. 

Lin Kai was shocked when he saw Zhuang Yan for the first time, because Zhuang Yan 
was the protagonist of the Special Forces I. 

Unexpectedly, in this world, Zhuang Yan served as the instructor of the Tigers. 

Excluding the three special forces, they are the leaders of the three special forces, 
namely He Zhijun, Zhang Tianyi, and Fan Tianlei. 

At this time, the three chiefs looked at the three elite special forces, and everyone’s face 
was serious. 

This time the exercise is about the honor of the three brigades, and everyone is under 
great pressure. 

Long Xiaoyun stood up at this time, saluted, and said: “Report! The Tigers, Wolf 
Squadron, and Red Blood Cell Special Operations Team are assembled! There should 
be 31 people, but 31 people! Please give instructions. !” 

He Zhijun waved his hand, and Long Xiaoyun retreated into the queue. 

“Everyone.” As soon as He Zhijun spoke, the soldiers who had already rested 
immediately stood at attention, and He Zhijun waved his hands again: “Stop!” 

“Everyone! The three special forces have been training for a month. Today is the day 
when your swords are out of your sheath. It’s a mule or a horse. You’ll know if you pull it 
out.” 

“Wolf Squadron, Red Cell Special Operations Team, let me introduce you. The 
instructor of the Tigers may be relatively new to you, but he is also very famous in the 
field of special forces.” 



“Zhuang Yan!” 

“Here!” Zhuang Yan saluted and stood up. 

Zhuang Yan is about 1.8 meters tall, with dark skin and a standard bullet head. He is 
not handsome in appearance, but he is very mature and energetic. 

“Introduce yourself to them.” 

“Yes!” 

Zhuang Yan came to the crowd with no expression on his face and said indifferently: 
“Zhuang Yan, the rank of Colonel, the assaultman of the Spike Special Forces, has 
participated in the East China Sea Campaign, the Golden Triangle Terrorist Campaign, 
and the Pakistan Iron Terrorist Campaign. The code name is Siberia. Wolf!” 

As soon as Zhuang Yan’s words came out, there was a burst of exclamation at the 
scene. 

Zhuang Yan’s name may be unfamiliar to everyone, but the Spike Special Forces can 
be said to be thunderous to everyone! 

Because the predecessor of the Spike Special Forces is the Spike Special Forces. 
Although the Spike Special Forces has been disbanded for some reasons, the leaders 
from above specially set up the Spike Special Forces in order to inherit the tactics and 
spirit of the Spike. 

And Zhuang Yan once served as Spike’s assaulter, his strength is definitely not weak. 

But Lin Kai keenly discovered that when Lei Zhan, who was once invincible, faced 
Zhuang Yan, he also had a trace of admiration in his eyes. 

“Good! Return to the team!” 

“Yes!” 

Zhuang Yan returned to the team and Fan Tianlei stood up and preached: “You should 
have heard of the glorious deeds of Langya, but in this exercise, the instructors will not 
participate! So whether you can win honor for your troops depends entirely on your 
ability. !” 

“Who is currently the captain of the Tigers?” 

At this time, He Chenguang stood up, saluted, and said: “Report! I am the captain!” 

“The captain of the special red blood cell team stand up!” Fan Tianlei ordered. 



The cold front of the Red Blood Cell Special Operations Team stood up and saluted. 

Subsequently, Fan Tianlei set his sights on the Wolf Squadron, and no one in the Wolf 
Squadron stood up. 

Zhang Tianyi asked: “Hasn’t the Wolf Squadron appointed a captain yet?” 

People in the Wolf Squadron, look at me and I look at you, but they didn’t speak. 

Long Xiaoyun stood up at this time and said: “Report! Because of the tight time, the 
players are not familiar with each other, so no captain was appointed!” 

“Naughty!” Fan Tianlei said angrily: “Each team must have an excellent commander, 
otherwise it will be a mess on the battlefield. How to fight this battle?” 

Long Xiaoyun was silent. 

Why doesn’t the Wolf Squadron have a captain? Because apart from Lin Kai, everyone 
else is really moderate. 

And why didn’t Long Xiaoyun appoint Lin Kai as the captain? It was because she 
wanted to drive Lin Kaizi out of War Wolf, so she never appointed the captain of War 
Wolf. 

At this time, being reprimanded by Fan Tianlei, Long Xiaoyun had nothing to say. 

Because of Long Xiaoyuns special status, Fan Tianlei didnt dare to go too far, so he 
went on to say: “Now, the Wolf Squadron chooses a captain. I dont care how to choose 
it. There are still ten minutes. Officially begin!” 

After all, Fan Tianlei walked away with his hands behind his back. 

There was also a tumult in the originally quiet scene, and the other two special forces 
looked at Lin Kai curiously. 

It stands to reason that Long Xiaoyun should have known about the military exercises a 
month later, but she did not appoint a captain? 

Temporary appointment of the captain, even if the team members are convinced by the 
captain, but after all they are newly appointed captains, they are definitely not familiar 
with each other. After the exercise begins, what should I do if something goes wrong? 

Long Xiaoyun glanced at everyone in the Wolf Squadron with a sullen face, and finally 
set his eyes on Lin Kai. 



In order for the Wolf Warriors Squadron to win glory in the exercise, Lin Kai must be 
appointed as the captain! 

But Long Xiaoyun was embarrassed to speak, and asked: “You vote by yourself, 
whoever has the highest vote is the captain.” 

Naturally, there was no doubt that Lin Kai had a very good reputation in the Wolf 
Squadron. All nine votes were cast for Lin Kai and Lin Kai passed unanimously. 

Lin Kai, served as the captain of the Wolf Squadron. 

The Wolf Warriors were electing the captain, and the Tigers and the Red Blood Cell 
Special Operations Team had formed a circle at this time, and they were mysteriously 
not knowing what they were discussing. 

After seeing this scene, the people of Wolf Warriors Squadron were all abrupt. The two 
teams won’t form an alliance, right? 

Isn’t the Wolf Warriors squadron dead? 

On the side of the Wolf Squadron, a very young soldier approached Lin Kai and asked 
with a smile, “Captain, what tactics do we have?” 

This young soldier is the youngest special soldier in the entire Wolf Warriors. Although 
he is only nineteen years old this year, he has a bright head, so everyone usually calls 
him clever. 

When asked cleverly, the other people all cast their expectant eyes. 

Lin Kai scratched his head. Actually, Lin Kai didn’t know how to lead these people, but 
when everyone lifted himself up, Lin Kai was not ashamed to say that he didn’t know. 

Ever since, Lin Kai said: “Let’s walk in groups, and hit them hard if we meet them!” 

When this tactic came out, everyone looked at each other and nodded one after 
another. 

“We listen to the captain!” 

Chapter 81: Drill Begins 
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Although Lin Kai has a system, Lin Kai is the overlord in single-player combat, and no 
one is afraid. 



However, commanding special forces is a fatal flaw of Lin Kai! 

The captains of the other two special forces were elected after the establishment of the 
special forces. Within this month, they had formed a tacit understanding and the 
captains also received tactical education. 

However, Lin Kai is the captain elected on the fly. He has not received professional 
tactical education. Lin Kai himself is not very good at this aspect. 

After all, in his previous life, Lin Kai was just a hard-working office worker, and usually 
just watched TV sets about the military. 

At this time, Lin Kai still didn’t realize the seriousness of the matter. 

Ten minutes later, the exercise officially began. Three special forces were led into three 
different entrances of the jungle by three instructors. 

After stepping into the jungle, everything is resigned. 

Before stepping into the jungle, Long Xiaoyun stopped Lin Kai. 

Long Xiaoyun hugged her arms and looked high. She glanced at Lin Kai and reluctantly 
said: “Although I hate you very much, this exercise is about the honor of the entire 
Spike. I hope Don’t let us down.” 

Lin Kai grinned upon hearing this, and said, “I will.” 

After all, Lin Kai led the team directly into the jungle. 

The three special forces entered the jungle from three different directions. In the huge 
jungle, the chance of encountering each other is not great. 

Therefore, this time the assessment is the team combat capability and the field 
survivability. 

The tactics of the Wolf Warriors Squadron is to hold groups to hunt down the enemies 
alone. 

The exercise officially began. 

… 

In a combat room of the Southeast Military Region, Fan Tianlei and three people sat 
one after another. Behind them were the senior officials of the three brigades. 



Almost all the commanders of the three brigades and battalions were present. This was 
a matter of the honor of the troops, and no one wanted to be absent. 

On the big screen in front of them, there were 31 different pictures. 

Every soldier is equipped with a camera on his helmet and a sensor on his body armor. 
If he is shot, he will be declared dead. 

The screens of thirty-one soldiers were all on, indicating that no one had been 
eliminated. 

The tactics of the three special forces are different from each other. 

The wolf squadron uses group combat. 

The RBC commando employs a three-person combat method, each of which consists of 
three people, scattered in various corners of the jungle, and the remaining one is an 
intelligence agent. When the enemy is found, his teammates are quickly notified to 
come to support. 

The Tigers use single-player combat, but they are not too far away from each other. If 
an enemy is found, teammates can rush to support within three minutes. 

Fan Tianlei rubbed his chin and looked at the three special forces on the big screen. He 
said with admiration: “The tactics used by the red blood cells are good. Even if they 
encounter large-scale enemies, they can fight a battle. Even if one group is destroyed, 
the remaining two The group also has a chance for revenge.” 

After just saying that, Zhang Tianyi laughed: “Hehehe, I still have to thank Brigadier He 
for bringing Xiaozhuang over, otherwise my Tigers special team does not have such a 
good strategy.” 

“Decentralized operations are like a large net cast in the jungle. Once the enemy is 
found, the team can be quickly assembled for annihilation.” 

“What a Zhuang Yan!” 

He Zhijuns face turned black. Zhuang Yan was born with wolf teeth, and he was also a 
sharp blade in He Zhijuns hands. However, He Zhijun couldnt hold back Long Xiaoyun. 
Long Xiaoyun had a bright background. She had to come to War Wolf Squadron, and 
Zhang Tianyi stopped doing it. Because Long Xiaoyun was originally assigned to his 
Tigers. 

Let Lei Zhan transfer to the Tigers special team, Zhang Tianyi doesn’t need it, there is 
no way, He Zhijun transferred Zhuang Yan to the Tigers special team. 



Fan Tianlei also nodded, and said, “Leng Feng and He Chenguang used to be special 
forces, so they are very experienced and the tactics they use are very offensive.” 

“Neither Lei Zhan nor Zhuang Yan are vegetarians. Under their guidance, I believe the 
performance of these children will not be bad.” 

After watching the red blood cells and the Tigers special team, everyone looked at the 
Wolf Squadron again. 

After seeing the tactics of the Wolf Squadron, the three brigade commanders and all the 
senior officials were stunned. 

This is the team tactic used by the Wolf Squadron? 

On the screen, ten people are walking in the jungle in a group, led by Lin Kai, there is 
no intention to spread out. 

Fan Tianlei frowned and sneered: “Hehe, it seems that Lin Kai is not a material for being 
a captain!” 

“Ten people are walking in groups. If they are discovered by the enemy, three of them 
can make a surprise attack and wipe out the entire Wolf Squadron in one fell swoop!” 

“Are they special forces? They would employ such a stupid tactic!” 

He Zhijun frowned when he saw it. The tactics used by Lin Kai are almost the same as 
no tactics! 

Zhang Tianyi also nodded: “Yes, even the soldiers of the ordinary company wouldn’t 
use such stupid tactics?” 

“Long Xiaoyun shouldn’t teach Lin Kai such a stupid tactic, right?” Zhang Tianyi asked. 

Long Xiaoyun, Lei Zhan, and Zhuang Yan sat on one side. 

Lei Zhan and Zhuang Yan both looked confident and raised their heads high, but Long 
Xiaoyun was the only one with his head down and silent. 

Did Long Xiaoyun teach Lin Kai the tactics? She didn’t! Because she never thought that 
Lin Kai could survive the exercise! 

In her imagination, Lin Kai should have been eliminated early! 

But Lin Kai was not eliminated, he survived. 



He Zhijun glanced at Long Xiaoyun meaningfully and snorted. He decided that after this 
exercise, he will transfer Long Xiaoyun away anyway, and he is not afraid to offend 
Long Xiaoyun. 

Because He Zhijun could see that Long Xiaoyun was targeting Lin Kai! Lin Kai didn’t 
learn any tactics at all! 

He Zhijun also seemed to have seen the defeat of War Wolf this time. 

Long Xiaoyun also noticed He Zhijun’s gaze. Long Xiaoyun, who was usually aloof, 
lowered his head in shame. 

… 

In the jungle, the Wolf Squadron led by Lin Kai did not find an enemy after walking all 
morning. 

On the contrary, one or two poisonous snakes appear in the jungle from time to time, 
and the people biting by the mosquitoes are also upset. 

Xiaoling walked by Lin Kai’s side and stepped through the thorns. Xiaoling couldn’t help 
complaining, “Isn’t there going to be a war? Why is there no one?” 

The fat man snorted and said, “Hmph, I think the two special forces must be scared! Lin 
Kai once defeated the entire Raiden Commando alone, they must not dare to confront 
our Wolf Squadron! 

“I think it is!” someone echoed behind. 

Whoosh! 

At this moment, the grass in front of him was shaking for a while, and a green shadow 
suddenly rushed over. 

The shadow was very fast, and disappeared without a trace in the blink of an eye. 

“Who is it?” Lin Kai reacted very quickly, changing his hand and raising the rifle in his 
hand. 

Chapter 82: Step Into The Circle 

Chapter 82 

The rifle used by Lin Kai is the QBZ95B rifle, or Type 95 for short. This rifle has 
excellent combat performance, light weight, good stability, long life, high power, low 



recoil, and excellent structural design. It is the current Chinese infantry standard. With 
rifle. 

At this time, Lin Kai was also ready to shoot at any time, almost without hesitation, Lin 
Kai lifted his foot to catch up. 

The rest of the Wolf Squadron also hurriedly followed. 

The green shadow swayed in front of Lin Kai and disappeared. After Lin Kai and the 
others caught up, they only found that the green shadow had already rushed to the 
distance. 

The little clever yelled: “It must be the enemy’s scout! I was afraid of being discovered 
by us, so I ran away and must chase him to death!” 

Lin Kai also felt that the words made sense after hearing what Xiao Jing said, and 
shouted: “Chasing! Don’t let him run away!” 

A group of ten people rushed to catch up. 

The overall quality of the Wolf Squadron is not bad, and their physical strength and 
speed are also very strong. Lin Kai actually has the ability to catch up alone, but he was 
afraid that the people from the Wolf Squadron could not keep up, so he deliberately 
slowed down. 

The speed of that Lu Ying was not slow, Lin Kai also saw clearly at this time, that man 
was a soldier in auspicious clothes, with an assault rifle on his back, also type 95. 

At this time, he was running desperately, and the Wolf Squadron behind him was in hot 
pursuit. 

boom! boom! boom! 

A series of gunshots sounded. The fat man fired a few shots first, but he shook a lot 
during the run. After a few shots, he didn’t hit the enemy. 

“Damn, I don’t believe you can keep running!” The fat man gritted his teeth. 

The wolf squadron chased out many kinds in one go, running in the jungle, physically 
exhausting, the man in front seemed to be for escape, his speed was not fast. 

But the strange thing is that he seems to be like a monkey, jumping up and down in the 
jungle, very flexible. 

Lin Kai was amazed when he saw it, even Lin Kai did not have such excellent flexibility. 



“Don’t run! Stop for me!” The fat man roared. 

Originally, the fat man just screamed casually, but he didn’t expect that the man in front 
of him really stopped, and the ten of the Wolf Squadron also stopped suddenly. 

The man turned around, his face was smeared with camouflage, and he could not see 
his face clearly, but at this time, there was a scornful smile on his face. 

“Oh, the rumored Wolf Warrior Squadron is nothing more than that. Lin Kai is not as 
strong as I thought. It’s brave.” 

The camouflage face laughed disdainfully, his face was playful, and he didn’t even plan 
to hold his gun in his hand. 

The fat man was a violent temper. When he heard this, he would shoot: “His grandma, 
today I must beat you into a fishing net!” 

Just as the fat man was about to shoot, there was a bang, and the rifle in his hand was 
shot directly out of the way! 

The fat man’s tiger’s mouth was numb with shock, and the whole person was in a state 
of bewilderment. 

Looking at the man in front again, his hands were empty, it was not his shot at all! 

Lin Kai frowned and immediately circled around, but after looking around, he did not see 
the enemy. 

The camouflage face became even more arrogant: “Hehe, just a little trick, you are 
hooked, Lin Kai, how about your strong individual combat ability? You will be the life of 
a big soldier in your whole life. You are not suitable for this. team leader!” 

The camouflage face is confident, even if he is pointed at by a group of people with 
guns? Elimination is only to eliminate him, and besides, the group of people in front of 
him may not have the strength to eliminate him! 

“Put down the weapons in your hands and take the initiative to surrender. You are 
already surrounded!” 

A voice of persuading to surrender sounded from a corner of the jungle, and at this time, 
a sway of leaves sounded, and I saw countless special soldiers in auspicious clothes 
appearing from all directions. 

In the bushes, in the jungle, on the trees, underground, in all directions are all special 
forces, the all-in-one type 95 assault rifle, the water surrounded by the wolf squadron is 
blocked! 



Moreover, there was more than a special force surrounding the Wolf Squadron. Lin Kai 
glanced at it roughly, and there were about twenty people! 

In other words, the other two special forces are all present! 

Twenty-one and ten, and the enemy has surrounded the Wolf Squadron, no doubt, the 
Wolf Squadron has a dead end! 

The faces of the Wolf Squadron showed panic. For them, this was their first military 
exercise. They were eliminated at the first military exercise in their lives. For them, it 
was a stain in their lives. . 

Wow… 

The bushes shook for a while, and two people walked out of the bushes on the left and 
right. 

Two people with extremely similar looks, Leng Feng and He Chenguang! 

On their chests, there are two different medals, the RBC Special Operations Team and 
the Tigers! 

He Chenguang looked at Lin Kai with a hint of hatred in his eyes. At this moment, he 
was proud of his face, and there was a smile on his mouth. 

Lin Kai had an enmity with him. Lin Kai had taught He Chenguang in front of An Ran. 
There was an enmity between them, so He Chenguang naturally missed Lin Kai. 

Now, finally let He Chenguang seize the opportunity! 

Leng Feng’s expression was cold, his face was neither sad nor happy, but there was 
obviously a hint of disdain in his eyes. 

During the training camp, Lin Kai was number one every time, which made the originally 
arrogant Leng Feng remember Lin Kai’s name. This time, he Leng Feng finally defeated 
Lin Kai! 

“Put down the weapons in your hands! You are already surrounded! The Wolf Squadron 
can announce that they have all been eliminated!” The camouflage face shouted, with a 
trace of schadenfreude. 

The dignified Wolf Warriors squadron actually announced the elimination of all members 
half a day after the start of the game. This is undoubtedly a great news for the other two 
teams! 



The fat man looked at the group of people in front of him, and said furiously, the flesh on 
his face began to tremble: “Do you still have a face? Two teams ambush one of our 
teams, even if they win, you will not win!” 

Hearing this, Leng Feng responded indifferently: “Soldiers are not tired of fraud. If this is 
the battlefield, you are already dead.” 

The red blood cells and the Tigers have clearly formed an alliance, and their goal is to 
defeat the Wolf Squadron first! 

Because Lin Kai’s strong performance during the training camp made them feel a sense 
of crisis, so ten minutes before the start of the exercise, they decided to temporarily 
form an alliance! 

First wipe out the Wolf Squadron in one fell swoop, and then decide the outcome! 

He Chenguang hugged his arms and smiled proudly: “Hehe, Lin Kai, I really didn’t 
expect you to be such a stupid person. With a little trick, you all have been hooked. 
Special forces are fighting. The most fearful thing is to fight in groups. , If the enemy 
finds out, wouldnt the opponent shoot a litter by himself?” 

“What’s more ridiculous is that a scout, you can chase him for such a long time. When 
you chased him, we have received the distress signal, and we will ambush you here in 
advance.” 

“Now, you can officially announce that you have been eliminated!” 

Chapter 83: The Whole Team Is Destroyed 

Chapter 83 

He Chenguang’s slammed face defeated Lin Kai and gave him great pleasure! 

Lin Kai, aren’t you awesome? 

Didnt you run the first place with a load of 100 kg? 

Haven’t you played thunder wars on a shark? 

Didn’t you hit ten flying coins in three seconds? 

Didn’t you defeat the entire Raiden Commando alone? 

Now, dont you still lose in my hands? 



Today, I, He Chenguang, will use my strength to tell you that no matter how strong you 
are, I, He Chenguang, can defeat you! 

Your squadron of Wolf Warriors, in front of me He Chenguang, is vulnerable! 

The members of the Tigers Special Forces and the Red Blood Cell Special Operations 
team already had triumphant smiles on their faces. This was already a battle without 
suspense. 

Twenty-one people surrounded ten people, even if they had wings on their backs, they 
couldn’t fly out! 

“Put down the gun.” 

He Chenguang pointed to the gun in Fatty’s hand and said in a commanding tone. 

Fatty’s face was unwilling, and his gun hand was shaking! 

Fatty is a violent temper, and his physical ability to shoot is very strong. On the 
battlefield of the exercise, if anyone shoots the fatty to the end, the fatty will not have a 
complaint. 

But the group of people in front of them didn’t seem to have the intention to shoot them 
at Lin. They wanted all the Wolf Squadron to surrender! 

Putting down the weapons in your hands is a great shame to soldiers! 

“I won’t let it go! If you have the ability, you will kill me with one shot!” The fat man 
roared, saying that he would shoot when he stopped! 

boom! 

With a shot, the pistol in He Chenguang’s hand has already fired! And red smoke 
appeared on Fatty’s body armor immediately, Liu Wanjin, weed out! 

This shot shocked everyone in the Wolf Squadron, and they watched the Fatty be 
eliminated by He Chenguang! 

He Chenguang blew the muzzle of the pistol and looked at the fat man coldly: “It’s 
useless to resist. The more you resist, the faster you will be eliminated.” 

The fat man looked down at the hole in his body armor, and he was silent. 

The rifle in his hand also dropped, and then the fat man glanced at Lin Kai rather 
disappointedly, and gave a bitter smile. 



“Oh, I’m not reconciled…” 

Fatty walked slowly towards the outskirts of the jungle, and no one stopped him. He saw 
Fatty holding the nine-five pose in his hand, step by step out of everyone’s sight. 

Wolf Warriors Squadron, Liu Wanjin, eliminated. 

Lin Kai looked at Fatty’s back, his eyes were red. Lin Kai watched his comrade-in-arms 
being eliminated by He Chenguang with a single shot, but he was helpless! 

Because Lin Kai is not a god, he has no ability to rescue all his teammates with more 
than twenty guns! 

And Lin Kai also felt guilty in his heart. It was because of his incompetent tactics that he 
brought his comrades-in-arms into this desperate predicament. 

The faces of the soldiers in the Wolf Warriors Squadron were as gray as death. They 
knew that this time, they were dead. 

Lin Kai suddenly raised his head, looked at He Chenguang, and said angrily: “He 
Chenguang! Come at me if you have the ability, and let my teammates go!” 

He Chenguang glanced at Lin Kai and sneered: “Heh, don’t worry, Lin Kai, I won’t 
eliminate you, I want you to stand by and watch how your teammates put down their 
weapons and surrendered!” 

“Now that you all put down the weapons in your hands, I can let you be eliminated later, 
otherwise, you will be eliminated in half a day and spread out. Are you still worthy of 
being a special soldier?” 

He Chenguang looked confident, and hitting someone with an empty bag was also 
painful. 

This group of recruits has a fear of cold bullets, I believe they will not be ignorant. 

Xiao Ling was angry, with blue veins bursting out of his forehead, and his face was 
unwilling. 

“Brothers! Our Wolf Warrior Squadron, we will not surrender! We must defend the honor 
of Wolf Warrior!” 

A clever sentence immediately aroused the fire in the hearts of the Wolf Squadron. 
They are the Wolf Squadron, and the Wolf Squadron cannot admit defeat! 

To admit defeat is a lifetime shame for soldiers! 



Lin Kai was the captain they chose, and even if Lin Kai brought them into a desperate 
situation, they would definitely not complain! 

Because it is their willingness! 

“Swear to the death!” The members of the Wolf Squadron roared together, all clenching 
their weapons. 

That momentum was so fierce, it shocked He Chenguang and Leng Feng. 

“Since you don’t surrender, then I can only eliminate you.” He Chenguang sneered. 

Just as He Chenguang finished speaking, the shooting sounded suddenly, and the Wolf 
Squadron launched a fierce attack! They want to break through! 

But helplessly, they were already surrounded by twenty-one people. After the twenty-
one people were still in cover, He Chenguang and Leng Feng reacted extremely 
quickly. At the moment they opened fire, they directly hid in the bushes. 

More than two dozen people fired together, and ruthless bullets struck the soldiers of 
the Wolf Squadron like rain. 

The soldiers of the poor Wolf Warriors squadron were in a clearing, there was no way to 
hide, bullets were shot into their body armors mercilessly, and a burst of red smoke 
rose. 

After being eliminated, Xiao Ling desperately rushed towards Lin Kai, blocking 
countless bullets for Lin Kai who wanted to eliminate Lin Kai! 

“Captain! Run!” 

Lin Kai! He is the only hope for Wolf Warriors Squadron! 

The soldiers of the Wolf Warrior Squadron had given up on breaking through the 
encirclement at this time, and all taunted Lin Kai and surrounded Lin Kai! 

They didn’t know how many shots were shot behind them, they just wanted to protect 
Lin Kai’s thoroughness! 

Lin Kai cannot be eliminated! 

As for Lin Kai, he watched as his comrades in arms were shot one after another in front 
of him, and the bullets vented mercilessly on them! 

Although an empty bullet can’t kill people, Lin Kai understands that every bullet is the 
biggest insult to the lovely group of soldiers in front of him! 



Lin Kai’s eyes were also moist in an instant. 

And Lin Kai could not wait to rush forward to fight with these people! 

But Lin Xinzhong understood that he rushed up to find death. Twenty-one people were 
holding rifles. As long as they dared to take a step, waiting for him was the destruction 
of the Wolf Squadron! 

“Captain! Run!” A soldier clung to Lin Kai’s arm and shouted, his eyes were red! 

“Captain! Revenge for us! Shame on the wolf!” 

I dont know who pushed Lin Kai. Lin Kai’s feet were unstable and rolled directly into the 
bushes on one side, while Lin Kai rolled up and resisted the impulse of revenge in his 
heart. Run away! 

I want to live! Only if you are alive can you have the opportunity to shame the wolf! 

The Wolf Squadron, except for Lin Kai, the remaining nine players were eliminated. 

They used their bodies to protect Lin Kai’s integrity, only Lin Kai rushed out of the siege 
and disappeared into the jungle. 

The little clever stood there stupidly, looking at Lin Kai’s disappearing back, bowed his 
head with a look of loss. 

Chapter 84: Hunting Mission 

Chapter 84 

Liu Wanjin, eliminated. Small clever, eliminated. 

All nine members of the Wolf Warriors Squadron were eliminated. Before the Wolf 
Warriors Squadron was eliminated, they made a mortal counterattack, not even the 
opponent was eliminated. 

Zero for nine, this is the worst defeat of the Wolf Warriors! 

In the entire Wolf Warrior Squadron, only Lin Kai escaped. 

What about escaping? In the eyes of others, one-to-one, is it possible that Lin Kai can 
kill them all? 

This is simply impossible. 



The reason why Wolf Warriors was eliminated by the nine people was because of Lin 
Kai’s failure in tactics and because of Lin Kai’s leadership. 

Pursuing a single enemy for more than ten minutes is already a taboo, and it is 
precisely because of Lin Kai’s move that all his comrades are ruined. 

After being eliminated, the nine members of the Wolf Squadron walked out of the jungle 
on their own. The next exercise has nothing to do with them. 

In the jungle, two teams led by Leng Feng and He Chenguang gathered together. 

The faces of Leng Feng and He Chenguang were not very beautiful. 

Because they didn’t really annihilate the wolf, there was still a fish that slipped through 
the net and escaped. That was Lin Kai. 

Leng Feng said: “The alliance will continue. You and I see Lin Kai’s strength in my eyes. 
You can’t give him a chance to grab the singles. A team of three will scatter and look for 
Lin Kai. Once found, we can eliminate him and eliminate him. If not, call your teammate 
immediately.” 

He Chenguang nodded, looking like he was holding the winning ticket: “Well, haha, this 
time, I see where you go!” 

“action!” 

The red blood cells and the Tigers have already launched an operation, which is a 
hunting operation against Lin Kai alone! 

The three of them are grouped into seven groups. 

The distance between them will not exceed 300 meters. Once the enemy is found, 
teammates and alliance teammates can quickly come to support. 

He Chenguang and Leng Feng seemed to cast a big net in the jungle, waiting for their 
prey to get into the big net. 

… 

At this time, there was silence in the war room. 

He Zhijun, who was sitting in front of the monitor, was silent. He lowered his head and 
said nothing. 

On the surface, He Zhijun is calm, but his hand holding the chair is already so hard that 
the veins burst! 



With his months of hard work, the Wolf Warrior Squadron was annihilated by nine 
people in one fell swoop! 

For He Zhijun, this is undoubtedly a heavy blow! 

This does not mean that the Wolf Squadron is weaker than the other two special forces. 
It means that the Wolf Fang Special Forces brigade will be headed by the other two 
special forces brigade! 

If War Wolf loses this time, Spike will not be able to raise his head! 

The wolf ran away with Lin Kai, what’s the use? He Zhijun was very clear in his heart 
that a Lin Kai couldn’t make any waves. 

This is a military exercise. No matter how fast Lin drives, can he have bullets fast? No 
matter how strong he is, can he throw off the bullet? 

The last time Lin Kai played against the Raiden Commando, the reason why he was 
able to win was because of the carelessness of the Raiden Commando. 

If it really hits seven, Lin Kai might not be able to miss it. 

And this time, it’s not a dozen seven, it’s a dozen 21! 

The fiasco of War Wolf is already a certainty. 

The battalion commanders of the Spike Special Forces Brigade were also silent in their 
seats. 

The difference from Langya’s side is that the Tiger Special Forces Brigade and the Red 
Cell Special Forces Brigade on the other side have a very harmonious atmosphere. 
Both Zhang Tianyi and Fan Tianlei have smiles on their faces and their faces are red. 

Fan Tianlei smiled with satisfaction: “Yes, knowing that persimmons have to pick a soft 
pinch, now the winning rate of red blood cells has changed from one-third to one-half.” 

Zhang Tianyi also smiled and nodded: “The soldiers trained by Xiao Zhuang are good, 
and they know how to use their brains.” 

On the surface, Fan Tianlei and Zhang Tianyi are discussing the situation within the 
exercise. 

But in fact, both of them were taunting He Zhijun either intentionally or unintentionally. 

Persimmons have to be soft. Isn’t this indirectly saying that the wolf is weak? 



The soldiers trained by Xiao Zhuang know how to use their brains. Another meaning of 
this sentence is that He Zhijun’s soldiers don’t know how to use their brains? 

He Zhijun sat on the side without saying a word, his face was ashen. 

After this exercise, Lin Kai’s good impression in He Zhijun’s heart was instantly 
shattered and collapsed. It seemed that no matter how good the seedlings were, they 
would not be on the battlefield, they were just flowers in the greenhouse. Once on the 
battlefield, he realized that the flowers he had learned didn’t work. 

In fact, He Zhijun also understood that Long Xiaoyun’s responsibility was the biggest 
reason why the wolf was defeated so quickly! 

He Chenguang and Leng Feng were originally veterans. They are back to the stove. 
Coupled with the two powerful instructors teaching them tactics, their performance on 
the battlefield will not be bad. 

Long Xiaoyun was also an instructor with rich combat experience, but because of her 
own selfishness, she did not let Lin Kai receive tactical education. 

The company captain was selected on the fly, which led to the defeat of the Wolf 
Warriors. 

Long Xiaoyun sat on the spot, lowered his head, not daring to meet He Zhijun’s gaze. 

Look at Lei Zhan and Zhuang Yan, their heads high with pride. 

Knowing that Long Xiaoyun was so embarrassed, he would not let her fight the wolves 
when he killed him, He Zhijun regretted in his heart. 

… 

On the other side, on a leafy tree in the jungle, Lin Kai was panting and sweating. 

After running for two hours, he finally got rid of the chasing soldiers behind him, and 
now Lin Kai was able to breathe. 

After resting for a while, Lin Kai looked towards the sky, and once again remembered 
the scene in which his comrades had been eliminated in front of him. 

Xiaoling and several other comrades in arms, in order to cover themselves, they did not 
know how many shots they had shot. 

Only oneself escaped unscathed. 



Lin Kai felt very guilty. He knew that it was his stupid tactics that led to the elimination of 
his comrades! 

revenge! 

This was Lin Kai’s first thought. Even if the opponent is crowded, he must avenge 
himself. He can’t let the name of the wolf be defeated in his own hands! 

But revenge is easier said than done, but when it is really done, how easy is it? 

The bullet does not have eyes, and Lin Kai can’t guarantee that he can dodge the bullet 
with his own ability. 

If you want revenge, there must be a reasonable way. 

“Oh…” Lin Kai sighed for a long time, rebirth for such a long time, this was the first time 
Lin encountered a really difficult problem. 

“It seems that with the system, I’m still a waste material, and I can’t even protect my 
comrades in arms. I’m really useless!” 

Speaking of excitement, Lin Kai wanted to reach out and slap himself in the mouth. 

“Who said the host is useless?” Lin Kai’s ear suddenly heard the system’s voice. 

“Dare to make the host of this system so embarrassed, uncle can bear it, aunt can not 
bear it, the hunting mission officially begins! For every special soldier eliminated, 10 
upgrade points and attribute points are awarded!” 

“Considering the difficulty of this task, the system randomly rewards the host with an 
extraction ability, please pay attention to check it!” 

I rely on! 

The system has released the mission, hunt the mission! A person is a ten-point upgrade 
point and attribute point! 

Moreover, the system rewards itself with an extraction ability! 

This made Lin Kai, who was originally discouraged, suddenly motivated to revenge! 
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Chapter 85: Revenge 

Chapter 85 



Lin Kai couldn’t wait to open the system page in his mind and check the extraction 
ability he had obtained. 

Furious Ape Extraction Ability: Extract the ape’s flexibility and ability to travel freely in 
the jungle. 

Tiger Extraction Ability: Extract the aggressive tigers ability to gain bite force and jungle 
coercion. 

Undead Xiaoqiang Extraction Ability: Extract Xiaoqiang’s undead ability and strengthen 
defense. 

What appeared in front of Lin Kai this time were these three extraction abilities. 

Lin Kai only glanced at these three extraction abilities, and he liked the Tigers extraction 
ability. 

Because the tiger is the king of the jungle, the heavy bite force is a very powerful close 
skill, and the jungle coercive ability seems to be very powerful. 

But Lin Kai knew that the one who really suits him is the violent spirit ape. 

Because what Lin Kai needs is flexibility, although an empty bomb can’t kill Lin Kai, an 
empty bomb can eliminate Lin Kai. 

What’s the use of the Tiger’s ability? Can you avoid the bullet? 

“Fusion of the violent spirit ape extraction ability!” Lin Kai said silently in his heart. 

“Furious Ape extraction ability is fusing, please wait a moment.” 

After Lin Kai’s words fell, the system began to transform Lin Kai’s body, bringing the 
attributes of the violent spirit ape to Lin Kai. 

Spiritual apes are apes full of spirituality. Apes have very flexible limbs and body 
coordination, so they can travel freely in the jungle. 

The violent ape refers to the ape after the violent violent, and the violent ape after the 
violent is faster and more aggressive. 

Combining this ability, the main thing to transform is Lin Kai’s limbs and strengthen Lin 
Kai’s sense of coordination. 

It is not too painful for Lin Kai to integrate this ability. 



After all, it is much easier to reshape the limbs than to reshape the brain. The pain 
caused by the limbs to Lin Kai can be tolerated. The pain caused by the brain to Lin Kai 
is really a torture for him. 

The fusion began, and Lin Kai began to feel some strange changes in his limbs. 

It seems that his arms have become more slender, but on the surface, there is no 
change. 

In fact, Lin Kai’s arms are quietly becoming more flexible, just like the arms of One 
Piece, which can be long or short. With such arms, they can travel freely in the jungle. 

And Lin Kai had some more knowledge in his mind, all of which taught Lin Kai how to 
coordinate his body and make his body lighter. 

This fusion process lasted for half an hour. 

After half an hour, Lin Kai opened his eyes and let out a sigh, the fusion was complete! 

“The fusion of the extraction capabilities of the violent ape is complete!” 

Take a look at Lin Kai’s attributes. 

Host: Lin Kai 

Age: 19 

Sex: Male 

Strength: 140 

Speed: 50 

Response: 30 

Stamina: 50 

Defense: 10 

Skills: God Eye (Silver), Watermelon (Silver), Plastic Bag (Bronze), Ganoderma (Gold), 
Tortoise (Bronze), Mountain Stone (Silver), Yuri (Silver), Furious Spirit Ape (Silver) 

Upgrade points: 200 

Attribute points: 0 



Originally, Lin Kai only had a speed of 30 points, but after the fusion of the Furious Spirit 
Ape, Lin Kai’s speed attribute increased by 20 points, and now Lin Kai has a speed of 
50 points! 

The speed of fifty o’clock is really terrifying. 

With the violent spirit ape ability to possess his body, Lin Kai at this time is full of 
confidence in his own strength! 

It’s time for revenge! 

At this moment, a rustling voice sounded, and Lin Kai immediately looked at it vigilantly. 

Lin Kai’s eyesight was very powerful. Three people walked out of a bush hundreds of 
meters away. 

Three special forces wearing camouflage uniforms, back to back, with rifles in their 
hands, searched around vigilantly. 

Did you catch up so soon? 

Lin Kai sneered. Since it was the prey delivered to the door, don’t blame my 
subordinates for being merciless! 

Taking up the Type 95 rifle in his hand, at a distance of hundreds of meters, Lin Kaizu 
can use his Type 95 rifle to kill the enemy! 

God eye skills are activated! 

As soon as the God Eye skill was activated, the speed of the three special forces 
immediately slowed down in Lin Kai’s eyes, and Lin Kai also took the opportunity to fire. 

boom! 

After one shot, a special soldier immediately blew red smoke and was directly 
eliminated! 

“Found Lin Kai! Ask for support!” 

The other two special forces reacted very quickly. Almost at the moment when their 
teammates were eliminated, they immediately hid half of their bodies behind the 
eliminated teammates, and relied on intuition to shoot at the place where the gunfire 
was emitted! 

Bang bang bang! 



A series of shots sounded, and the bullets went straight to Lin Kai! 

The violent ape ability is activated! 

At this time, Lin Kai, like a nimble ape, swiveled directly from the tree and quickly landed 
on the ground! 

But as soon as Lin Kai landed on the ground, he immediately attracted the attention of 
the two special soldiers, and the bullets shot over! 

At this time, Lin Kai opened the extraction ability again, and the violent spirit ape ability 
and the plastic bag ability were simultaneously activated. 

Since then, the two special soldiers saw a very strange scene, and saw Lin Kai’s body 
walking on the ground in various strange ways. 

His body seems to be very soft, capable of performing movements that ordinary people 
can’t do. 

The most frightening thing is that he doesn’t need to unload his strength, all the 
movements are done in one go, and the speed is very fast. 

The tree-climbing action is very sophisticated, and he can come and go freely in the 
tree. No matter how good the marksmanship of the two special soldiers are, they cannot 
hit Lin Kai! 

After a while, the bullets of the two special soldiers were all shot out, and they started 
flying to replace their magazines. 

And Lin Kai also took this opportunity to take out the pistol pinned to his waist, fired and 
shot. 

boom! boom! 

With two gunshots, red smoke appeared on the two special forces, and they were 
directly eliminated by Lin Kai! 

Lin Kai fought three, did not let the wind fall, and killed him! 

After eliminating the three special forces, Lin Kai rushed towards the periphery without 
saying a word! 

The three special forces had already sent out a distress signal before being eliminated, 
and his teammates would soon catch up. When he was found out, it would be 
troublesome. 



And one minute after Lin Kai fled, the remaining dozens of special forces had all arrived. 
After seeing the three eliminated, their faces were not very good. 

He Chenguang glanced at the three people and clenched his fists: “You three useless 
rubbish! Three people can’t kill one person?” 

The three special forces bowed their heads and dared not talk back. 

“Catch me! He must not run far!” 

“Yes!” 

A group of more than a dozen people hurriedly chased the place where Lin Kai was 
rushing! 

And Lin Kai deliberately slowed down his speed, he just wanted these people to catch 
up! You can’t stay passive, this time, it’s time to take the initiative! 

Chapter 86: Jungle Attack 

86 Jungle Attack 

“Just ahead! Chase!” 

Behind Lin Kai, a dozen special forces chased Lin Kai with guns! 

The gunshots were continuous, and countless bullets shot into the trees and land 
around Lin Kai, and Lin Kai just relied on his furious apes and plastic bag extraction 
ability to shuttle through the jungle. 

Like a fish in the water, the bullet couldn’t reach Lin Kai at all. 

Lin Kai’s peculiar posture is like a spirit ape traveling through the jungle, climbing up the 
tree for a while and crawling, then landing and running in a peculiar posture. 

There is no unloading, and it does not stay for a moment. 

Moreover, Lin Kai seemed to be deliberate. He was able to get rid of the chasing 
soldiers behind him at his speed, but he was slow and fast for a while, just fishing the 
dozens of special soldiers behind his ass. 

“What kind of body is this?” Wang Yanbing’s eyes narrowed, and the rifle in his hand 
could not be aimed at. 

It seems that the strength of Lin Kai’s performance in the training camp is not his 
strongest strength. Now Lin Kai is the one with full firepower! 



“What about people?” 

Suddenly, more than a dozen special forces stopped, and Lin Kai, who was running 
madly ahead, disappeared in the blink of an eye! 

A dozen special soldiers looked around with alertness, but Lin Kai was not seen. 

puff! puff! 

With two muffled noises, two round steel **** flew out from nowhere. The steel **** were 
directly submerged in the body armor of the two special forces. The red smoke rose 
directly, eliminating the two special forces! 

Watermelon extraction capacity! 

Even if the two special forces were eliminated, the remaining dozen people didn’t know 
where Lin Kai was, because the steel ball appeared silently. 

Leng Feng was still relatively calm at this time, and he ordered: “Strike! On the tree! 
Forward!” 

As soon as a few simple words came out, more than a dozen soldiers raised their rifles 
in a row, and fired at the trees in front of them! 

For a time, the gunshots continued, and countless leaves were shot down from the tree 
by bullets. The birds were frightened and even flew from the branches. 

This trick really worked, I saw Lin Kai flashed past a big tree with lush branches, and 
then ran into the distance! 

“Chasing!” He Chenguang said angrily. 

The remaining 16 special forces were chasing wildly! 

It was He Chenguang who was chasing in the forefront. 

He Chenguang’s face was angry, he felt like he was being played by Lin Kai! Twenty-
one people hunted down one Lin Kai, but five people were actually killed! 

And among these five people, four of them belonged to his Tigers special team, which 
made He Chenguang’s heart very angry. 

As long as he catches up with Lin Kai, he vowed to abuse Lin Kai severely! 

But at this time, He Chenguang’s heart suddenly felt an ominous premonition. 



He Chenguang believes in his instinct very much. Every time he has this hunch, 
something ominous will happen in the next second. 

Click! 

He Chenguang’s feet were hard, it seemed that he had stepped on something hard, and 
when he looked down, he saw a billowing grenade. I don’t know when He Chenguang’s 
feet appeared! 

“No! Get down!” 

boom! 

After a crisp sound, a burst of red smoke burst out of the grenade! Anyone who is 
sprayed by the red smoke will be declared eliminated immediately! 

He Chenguang dodged in time, without red smoke on his body, but the others were not 
so lucky, because they chased Lin Kai collectively, and the group of people were not 
very far away from each other. Such a grenade was eliminated. six people! 

There were only ten people left in the original 21-man team! 

“Don’t chase! We will all be eliminated if we chase again!” Li Erniu shouted at this 
moment. 

Everyone was silent, and the special soldiers who had not been eliminated also 
stopped, staring at the disappearing back of Lin Kai with a look of fear. 

They slaughtered nine Wolf Warriors with 21 people, but now Lin Kai killed ten people 
alone! 

Speaking of them, they don’t even believe that Lin Kai can kill ten people alone! 

Fortunately, the strong among them were not eliminated. 

Leng Feng, He Chenguang, Li Erniu, Wang Yanbing, and Wang Yi are all still there. 

Looking at Lin Kai’s disappearing back, Leng Feng said lightly: “Change tactics, spread 
out, hide in trees, bushes, and ambush the forest.” 

Leng Feng had already realized the seriousness of the situation. Leng Feng only 
understood at this time that once Lin Kai was given a chance to play freely, he would 
really surprise them too much. How about more people chasing Lin Kai? The enemy is 
in the dark and I am in the light, so that Lin Kai will only defeat them one by one! 



It would be better to lie in wait. Among the ten people, as long as one person meets Lin 
Kai, he can shoot a gun behind him and eliminate Lin Kai! 

… 

Inside the war room, the atmosphere once again became different. 

He Zhijun stared at the big screen with excitement on his face, and he got up from his 
seat! 

Lin Kai really gave him a big surprise! 

He Zhijun thought that Lin Kai was already a dead end! But Lin Kai’s strong individual 
combat capability made He Zhijun amazed! 

Even if He Zhijun has seen the best special forces, he is less than one third of Lin Kai! 

Fan Tianlei and Zhang Tianyi had a sullen face at this time, and their faces were not 
only ugly, but also blushed a little. 

Twenty-one people surrounded ten people of Wolf Warriors and annihilated nine 
people. This is still fair, after all, it is more to fight less. 

But ten people were killed by the enemy alone. How do you explain this? There is only 
one explanation, one’s own people are all rice buckets! 

They all saw the various performances of Lin Kai just now, and everyone saw Lin Kai’s 
peculiar body and superb marksmanship. 

No wonder He Zhijun had to bring Lin Kai into the wolf’s teeth at such a high price. Lin 
Kai alone can match a special force! 

On the side, Lei Zhan looked at Lin Kai on the screen thoughtfully. 

Lin Kai once defeated Lei Zhan, and Lei Zhan always felt that Lin Kai was based on 
luck. If he really had a competition, Lin Kai might not be his opponent. 

But now Lei Zhan is silent. If he really started with Lin, how many chances would he 
have? 

And Zhuang Yan, who was born in Langya, was silent after seeing Lin Kai’s 
performance. 

When Zhuang Yan served as the instructor of the Tigers, he heard of Lin Kai, the 
champion of the training camp. The members of the Tigers boasted that Lin Kai was like 
a god, saying that Lin Kai could tear the iron cage by hand. 



At that time Zhuang Yan still felt a bit exaggerated, but now that he looks like this, 
Zhuang Yan really doubts whether Lin Kai is a god. 

Isn’t this the plot in the TV? Hide bullets everyday! Lin Kai insisted on relying on his own 
physical skills to avoid countless bullets that could eliminate him! 

But I have to say that Lin Kai’s body style is indeed mysterious, his identity lies not only 
in quickness, but also in coincidence. 

The agility and anticipation of the body are not comparable to ordinary people. 

He is like a spirit ape, not an ordinary spirit ape, but a very fast ape. 

Not only the spirit ape, Lin Kai’s flexibility also had a feeling of flexibility, and there was 
nothing to stop him. 

Zhuang Yan also sighed at this scene. 

Chapter 87: The Taste Of Extinction 

Chapter 87 

The sky gradually darkened. 

On a big tree in the jungle, through the lush foliage, a green shadow can be vaguely 
seen. 

Lin Kai hugged the nine-fifth pose in his hand and had been sleeping in the tree for an 
afternoon. 

After the sky got dark, the temperature in the jungle dropped suddenly, which actually 
made people feel a little chill. 

It was this coldness that made Lin Kai sober. 

It’s time to start the real hunt. 

During the day, Lin Kai hunted and killed ten enemy special forces, and the opponent 
would definitely be on guard and would not chase him easily. 

So if you want revenge, you can only take the initiative. 

But attacking in the daytime is definitely not good for Lin Kai. 

Because a person of Lin Kai’s size would inevitably be ambushed by the enemy’s 
special forces. 



But at night, Lin Kai could sneak and hunt them when they were relaxed. At night, Lin 
Kai could hide his figure well. 

Moreover, Lin Kai has a plug-in that none of them has, Shenyan. 

“God eyes, open!” 

With Lin Kai’s muttering silently, the dark world in front of him suddenly became brighter 
in Lin Kai’s eyes. 

Clearer than during the day. 

The most abnormal thing is that Lin Kai can zoom in and out every place he sees at will. 

As long as the field of vision is wide enough, Lin Kai can see any small details from 
kilometers away. 

Lin Kai looked around for a week, but found no enemy. 

Ever since, Lin Kai sneaked towards the place where the enemy pursued him. 

In the dark night, Lin Kai wouldn’t even make a sound. He was like a ghost traveling 
through the jungle. 

In Lin Kai’s hands, a plastic dagger had already appeared, and the blade of the dagger 
was covered with red paint. Lin Kai wanted to assassinate them! 

Lin Kai will never forget the enemies of the team! Today, I, Lin Kai, will let you try it, 
what it’s like to be wiped out! 

In the war room, the three chiefs were shocked when they saw Lin Kai’s actions. 

“What is he doing? Is he going to assassinate the special soldiers of the other two 
teams?” 

“Ignorance! The enemy is secretly confessing that his swaggering past will only be 
ambushed by special soldiers!” 

“silly!” 

On the big screen in the war room, there are ten screens that are stationary. These ten 
screens represent the special forces of the Tigers and the Red Cell Special Operations 
Group. 

They lurked in every corner of the jungle, not very far from each other. They took the 
initiative to pursue Lin Kai. They had suffered. This time, they chose to ambush Lin Kai! 



With eleven screens, only one persons screen is constantly moving, and that person is 
naturally Lin Kai. 

In the screen, the lens shuttles quickly through the jungle without making any noise. 
This is what everyone admires! 

In the war room, besides the three instructors and the three brigade commanders, there 
were also a number of high-ranking officials, and figures at the regimental commander 
and battalion commander level were all on the scene. 

Lin Kai’s strong individual combat ability has already shocked them. 

But Lin Kai’s actions now seemed a bit stupid in their eyes. 

At the end, the remaining nine members of the eliminated Wolf Warriors squadron, they 
all clenched their fists while looking at Lin Kai’s big screen. They were extremely 
hopeful that Lin Kai could avenge them! 

Even Long Xiaoyun, who had been watching Lin Kai displeased, actually hoped that Lin 
Kai could regain their honor on behalf of the Wolf Squadron. 

As if sensing the expectation of these people for him, Lin Kai’s eyes lit up, and he 
directly stared at a special soldier lying in the bushes. 

Of course, when viewed on the big screen, there is just a bush. 

But in Lin Kai’s eyes, that place can be magnified countless times, and even a little bit of 
wind and grass can’t escape Lin Kai’s eyes. 

Li Erniu? 

Lin Kai recognized the honest and honest Li Erniu at a glance. If he was not his enemy, 
Lin Kai would not choose to eliminate him, but now that he encountered him, Lin Kai 
could only kill him. 

Since then, Lin Kai made a few jumps and climbed silently to the branch on Li Erniu’s 
head. 

And Li Erniu was playing haha at this time, holding back his sleepiness and looking 
around. 

Lin Kai didn’t hesitate, jumped directly from the branch, directly pressed on Li Erniu’s 
body, and covered Li Erniu’s mouth with lightning speed, Li Erniu desperately wanted to 
say something. He sounded, and wanted to struggle, but his strength was like a child’s 
slapstick to Lin Kai. 



The dagger was wiped off Li Erniu’s neck, and red paint appeared on Li Erniu’s neck 
immediately. Lin Kai whispered in Li Erniu’s ear: “You are already dead.” 

After hearing this, Li Erniu reluctantly gave up the struggle because he knew that he 
had been eliminated. 

Turning around, Li Erniu saw Lin Kai. Li Erniu didn’t have any hatred for Lin Kai. 
Instead, he put up his thumbs up and could assassinate himself silently. Lin Kai is really 
capable. . 

“Where are the rest?” Lin Kai asked coldly. 

Although Li Erniu is honest, he is not stupid. Li Erniu lay on the grass and said casually: 
“The dead can’t speak. It just so happened that you eliminated me. I have a good 
sleep.” 

After that, Li Erniu closed his eyes and got ready to sleep. 

Helpless, Lin Kai got up and left where he was. His eyes were activated again. Soon 
after, Lin Kai found the next target, Wang Yanbing. 

Wang Yanbing was much smarter than Li Erniu. He didn’t choose to lie in ambush on 
the grass, nor in the bushes. He chose to sit on the big tree. 

Sitting on a big tree is indeed very sensible, not to mention it, even if the enemy finds 
you, it cannot be assassinated. 

But for Lin Kai, it was a piece of cake. 

A steel ball was thrown into Lin Kai’s mouth, the watermelon skill was activated, and 
with a pop, Wang Yanbing’s body armor was directly and silently broken, and a burst of 
red smoke came out. 

“I rely on…” Wang Yanbing looked down at her body armor and couldn’t help but 
explode. 

What was even more frustrating was that Wang Yanbing knew that Lin Kai had already 
arrived, but as a dead man, he still couldn’t tell his teammates. 

In this way, although Wang Yanbing did not see Lin Kai, Lin Kai seemed to pass in front 
of him. 

… 

The whole night passed quickly. The next day, as the sky was getting dark, Leng Feng 
and He Chenguang took out their walkie-talkies and contacted their teammates. 



“Li Erniu, please answer when you receive it.” 

“Wang Yanbing, please answer when you receive it.” 

“Wang Yi, please answer when you receive it.” 

After a while, there was dead silence in their intercom. 

He Chenguang and Leng Feng’s hearts slammed, and the two quickly reconciled, but 
they did not see their comrades-in-arms. 

Chapter 88: Shoot And Knock Me Out 

Chapter 88 Shoot and Eliminate Me! 

The jungle in the morning was still filled with mists, and the scenery that was originally 
like a fairyland on earth revealed a little weirdness at this time. 

He Chenguang and Leng Feng looked at each other with an ominous premonition in 
their hearts. 

“I’m Leng Feng, please answer when you hear it.” Leng Feng called to the walkie-talkie. 

But on the other side of the walkie-talkie, there was still dead silence. 

He Chenguang also got the goose bumps all over his body at this time, and all his 
teammates disappeared? 

“Go and take a look at Li Erniu.” He Chenguang said. 

Leng Feng nodded, and the two approached Li Erniu’s position with guns. 

After reaching the position of Li Erniu, the two of them saw Li Erniu at a glance. Li 
Erniu’s neck had a bright red color, and he was lying motionless on the grass. 

“Li Erniu!” He Chenguang saw this scene, frustrated, and kicked Li Erniu. 

But Li Erniu shivered all over, woke up, rubbed his eyes, and looked dazed. 

“The exercise is over?” Li Erniu asked. 

“End fart! How did you get eliminated?” He Chenguang asked anxiously. 

Li Erniu waved his hand and said that he could not speak. This attitude made He 
Chenguang anxious. 



“Go to Wang Yanbing!” He Chenguang said coldly. 

When they arrived at Wang Yanbing’s place, the two of them discovered that Wang 
Yanbing’s situation was similar to that of Li Erniu’s side. Wang Yanbing had also been 
eliminated! 

Wang Yi was also eliminated! 

No one is alive! In the end, He Chenguang and Leng Feng magically discovered that 
the Tigers and the Red Blood Cell Special Operations Team were the only two of them 
left! 

Everyone else is eliminated! 

At this time, He Chenguang only felt that his hair was terrified, and Lin Kai was playing 
with them! Lin Kai wants them to feel the taste of being wiped out! 

Lin Kaiming was able to kill them all at night! 

But Lin Kai didn’t do that. He didn’t regard He Chenguang and Leng Feng as his 
opponents at all! 

“What do you think it is?” Leng Feng said suddenly. 

He Chenguang turned his head and followed Leng Feng’s fingers. He Chenguang saw 
that a wolf’s head was carved out on a big tree that was very conspicuous! 

Logo of the Wolf Warrior Squadron! 

Lin Kai! 

He must have been here! He killed everyone, but Leng Feng and He Chenguang 
remained! 

“Lin Kai! Come out for me!” 

Da Da Da Da… 

He Chenguang, who had lost his mind, raised his rifle at this time, and shot it towards 
the sky. Numerous birds were startled flying. 

Although Leng Feng could remain calm, he was also very nervous. Was it not the right 
choice to target Lin Kai from the beginning? 

If they didn’t target Lin Kai, the three special forces should be fighting hard now, right? 



But there is no regret medicine to take in the world. Now in the entire jungle, there are 
only three of them left, He Chenguang, Leng Feng, and Lin Kai. 

Leng Feng knew that he and He Chenguang must be within Lin Kai’s line of sight. Now 
the enemy is dark and they are bright. In this exercise, they were defeated after all. 

And the calm-headed Leng Feng looked at He Chenguang, who was the first place, and 
was destined to miss him. It would be better to have He Chenguang now and fight for a 
second place. 

Otherwise, when Lin Kai killed them one by one, no one knew who was second. 

Leng Feng quietly drew the pistol from his waist, and behind He Chenguang, pointed 
the gun at the back of his head. 

“I’m sorry.” 

boom! 

With a gunshot, Leng Feng opened his eyes wide and bowed his head in surprise. 

I saw that his body armor had been damaged, red smoke had appeared, and Leng 
Feng announced that he had been eliminated! 

And under He Chenguang’s armpit, a dark gun barrel was stretched out. He Chenguang 
turned around with a cold expression on his face. 

“Leng Feng, do you think I don’t know what you are thinking?” 

“However, you only want to be second, but I want to be first! Lin Kai, I must kill him!” 

He Chenguang’s eyes were red, bloodshot, and his face was crazy. 

He Chenguang is really eager to win. Since childhood, he has always been the pride of 
the sky, and his talent and ability are indeed very strong. In the army, no one is He 
Chenguang’s opponent! 

Now there is a Lin Kai who is pressing him everywhere, He Chenguang has already 
been intolerable, he swears! I must end Lin Kai myself! 

You are the first! Lin Kai, he is not worthy! 

Leng Feng looked indifferent: “Oh, you are crazy, you are not his opponent.” 

“Don’t worry about it!” He Chenguang said angrily. 



After all, He Chenguang turned around and took up the Type 95 rifle in his hand, and 
fired again. 

“Lin Kai! Come out for me if you have the ability! Let’s do a fair battle!” He Chenguang 
roared frantically. 

Leng Feng watched all this lightly, and sat under a big tree. 

“Are you looking for me?” At this moment, Lin Kai’s voice suddenly sounded, and He 
Chenguang subconsciously turned around, Lin Kai was behind him! Silent! 

If Lin Kai wanted He Chenguang to die, he could have quietly assassinated him just 
now! 

He Chenguang subconsciously raised the pistol in his hand, and the black barrel 
pointed directly at Lin Kai’s head. 

“You finally appeared!” He Chenguang looked cold. 

Lin Kai didn’t take a gun. He didn’t know where he left his 95th style. Even the pistol on 
his waist disappeared. He didn’t even have a dagger all over his body. He just appeared 
in He Chenguang so gracefully. In front of. 

Lin Kai walked towards He Chenguang step by step, and held He Chenguang’s barrel to 
his head with his hand. 

“Don’t you always want to eliminate me? Come on, shoot.” Lin Kai smiled playfully. 

He Chenguang was stunned. He didn’t expect that Lin Kai would actually bring him to 
the door by himself. He was all over him, but he didn’t even bring a dagger! 

Now his gun is pointing to his head, as long as he wants, he can shoot him with one 
shot now, and he can represent the Tigers to win the first place in this military exercise! 

In the war room, everyone looked at Lin Kai’s big screen and exclaimed. 

He Zhijun even got up from his chair and said angrily: “Is Lin Kai crazy? He will be 
number one right away!” 

Zhang Tianyi sat in his seat thoughtfully, but his mouth seemed to have shown a 
triumphant smile. 

Although he couldn’t figure out why Lin Kai did this, he believed that He Chenguang 
would shoot without hesitation. 



Long Xiaoyun also frowned. Lin Kai killed them from 21 to only one, but now they are 
sent to the door again. 

What is he doing? Is it possible that he wants to avenge himself? He wants He Zhijun to 
blame and drive himself away? 

Killing twenty people, just to prove his own strength? 

Long Xiaoyun couldn’t figure it out a bit. 

Chapter 89: End Of The Exercise 

Chapter 89 

“Shoot, what are you still hesitating?” Lin Kai asked, staring at He Chenguang. 

I don’t know when, the members of the Tigers and the red blood cell special operations 
team have gathered around He Chenguang. 

Leng Feng also stood up from the ground and looked at He Chenguang. 

There is a kind of expectation in their eyes, they hope He Chenguang can eliminate Lin 
Kai. 

After all, Lin Kai eliminated all of them. 

“As long as you pull the trigger gently, the champion is yours.” Lin Kai smiled slightly. 

He Chenguang closed his eyes, forcibly controlled his inner joy, opened his eyes, and 
smiled triumphantly: “Lin Kai, since you are looking for death by yourself, then He 
Chenguang, I am sorry if I don’t appreciate it!” 

Click! 

He Chenguang pulled the trigger, but the gunfire did not come. 

Lin Kai didn’t dodge either. There was no bullet in He Chenguang’s gun. 

He Chenguang was stunned for a moment. He retracted the pistol in his hand and drew 
out the magazine, only to find that there were no bullets in the pistol! 

Lin Kai smiled again at this moment: “Hehe, forgot to tell you, there is only one bullet in 
your pistol, but you have used that bullet just now.” 

Leng Feng glanced down at the hole in his body armor. He understood that the bullet in 
He Chenguang’s pistol was used on his body! 



It seems that last night, Lin Kai didn’t find He Chenguang, but after he found He 
Chenguang, he secretly replaced He Chenguang’s magazine. 

But He Chenguang didn’t notice it! 

At this time, He Chenguang’s face was blue and white, and he felt that he was being 
played by Lin Kai again! 

From start to finish, he has been playing by himself! He obviously has the ability to kill 
himself, but he doesn’t do that, he just wants to play with himself! 

He made himself desperate! Then give yourself hope! Finally, give yourself despair! 

This kind of ups and downs in mood almost made He Chenguang collapse! 

“I’m fighting with you!” He Chenguang roared angrily, took out the dagger pin between 
his legs, and stabbed Lin Kai. 

But Lin Kai put one hand in his pocket, and his other hand lightly patted He 
Chenguang’s chest. The power of one hundred and four burst out instantly, and He 
Chenguang’s body immediately flew out! 

A burst of red smoke floated from He Chenguang’s body, He Chenguang, weed it out! 

He Chenguang flew for several meters in the air, and then fell to the ground with a 
bang, and saw that his body armor had broken through a big hole. Lin Kai’s power was 
as terrifying as it was! 

It was Lin Kai who was merciful and pushed He Chenguang out. If Lin Kai really took He 
Chenguang out, He Chenguang would almost belch now. 

Lin Kai glanced condescendingly at He Chenguang and Leng Feng, and said 
indifferently: “How do you kill my wolf, I will kill you!” 

“You remembered it for me! In the Southeast Military Region, the wolf of my forest is the 
No. 1 Special Force! No one accepts me!” 

Lin Kai’s domineering words fell on everyone’s ears, and the scene was silent, and no 
one dared to say a word. 

Lin Kai used his formidable strength to make everyone shut up. One person killed 20 
people. With the word God of War, Lin Kai did his part! 

The exercise is officially over! 

… 



In the war room, after Lin opened a palm and ended up with He Chenguang, a burst of 
thunderous applause erupted. 

The faces of every officer of the Spike Special Forces Brigade were filled with joy. Lin 
Kai won! Lin Kai won the first place! 

Their Spikes have won! The Spike Special Forces Brigade has won the honor of this 
exercise! 

He Zhijun was even more radiant. He applauded and said, “This is our spirit of not 
admitting defeat! Lin Kai, great!” 

The applause continued, and on the side of the Tiger Special Forces Brigade and the 
Red Cell Special Forces Brigade, there was dead silence. 

Both Zhang Tianyi and Fan Tianlei’s faces were very ugly, and when they remembered 
their triumphant look yesterday, they felt a burning pain on their faces. 

Yesterday, the RBC and the Tigers almost completely wiped out the Wolf Squadron. 
They thought that the Wolf Squadron had no hope of winning! 

But one Lin Kai tried his best to turn the tide, and one person eliminated twenty people! 

I have to say, this is a miracle! 

Lin Kai, in front of three special forces brigades, became famous in World War I! I 
believe that after this military exercise, the words Lin Kai will also spread in the 
Southeast Military Region. 

The members of the Wolf Squadron in the corner of the war room cheered and hugged 
each other, as happy as a group of children. 

Lin Kai won! Lin Kai did not let them down. Lin Kai defeated the other two special forces 
on his own! 

Lin Kai didn’t let them down, didn’t let them use his body to block Lin Kai bullets! 

On the other side, Lei Zhan and Zhuang Yan were both silent. Lei Zhan lowered his 
head. At this time, he also had no face to face Fan Tianlei. Fan Tianleis Red Blood Cell 
Special Operations Team won the lowest ranking in this exercise. Three. 

And Zhang Tianyi’s Tigers special team won the second place. 

Although not the first, but at least not the bottom. 



Fan Tianlei was originally a very small person, but now that Lin Kai used his strength to 
shame his red blood cells, Fan Tianlei would naturally not have a good impression of 
Lin Kai. 

At this time, Fan Tianlei said in a weird manner: “Heh, the entire Wolf Squadron, except 
for Lin Kai, is a squadron. In the future, the Wolf Squadron will not be called a special 
force at all, it will be called a Lone Ranger unit!” 

Facing Fan Tianlei’s sour words, no one cared at all. 

He Zhijun stood up and said boldly: “I announce! The jungle exercise of the Special 
Forces of the Southeast Military Region is officially over! The first name is Lin Kai! The 
first special force is the Wolf Squadron!” 

There was a burst of applause, and the faces of everyone in the Spike Brigade were 
filled with joy. 

“Now call all the special forces back to the team!” 

“Yes!” 

… 

Half an hour later, at the entrance of the jungle, the three special forces had assembled. 

Long Xiaoyun, Lei Zhan, and Zhuang Yan stood in front of different special forces. 

Opposite them were three brigade commanders and a group of officers in the three 
brigades. 

Lin Kai raised his head and stood in the most conspicuous position of the Wolf 
Squadron. 

There was also a smile on He Zhijun’s face. It was a triumphant smile. He looked at Lin 
Kai as if he were looking at his own son. 

The son is struggling, how can he be upset as a father? 

“Warriors! The first military exercise ended perfectly! Your performance was great!” 

“From the perspective of the tactics and operational capabilities of the three special 
forces, you are no longer inferior to the mature special forces. I believe that in a short 
time, you will become the three most elite special forces in the Southeast Military 
Region!” 

He Zhijun is in a good mood, and everything he says is obedient. 



However, He Zhijun turned around and said with a smile: “However, I have to focus on 
one person, this person is Lin Kai!” 

Chapter 90: Tune Away From War Wolf 

Chapter 90 

Lin Kai, Lin Kai again. 

The special forces do not know how many times they heard Lin Kai’s name. 

Every time Lin Kai is number one, everyone is a little numb now. 

It seems that Lin Kai is not the first, this is not normal. 

He Zhijun stood up and raised his head with pride, as if it was not Lin Kai who got the 
first place, but He Zhijun himself. 

“Lin Kai, one of the outstanding special forces of the Wolffang Special Forces Brigade, 
this time my Wolf Warriors squadron received a huge blow from two other special forces 
at the beginning of the exercise. A team of ten people, nine were eliminated! “ 

“However, Lin Kai, who survived from my Wolf Warrior Squadron, did not give up 
because of this. Instead, he became more and more courageous in the war. Relying on 
his strong individual combat ability and unyielding spirit, he defeated the Tigers and the 
Red Cell Special Operations Group in one fell swoop!” 

When He Zhijun said this, his emotions were high, his expression agitated, he didn’t 
notice that the faces of Zhang Tianyi and Fan Tianlei were dark. 

“Wolf Warrior Squadron eliminated 20 opponents! Almost completely wiped out the 
other two special forces. It was the well-deserved number one in this exercise!” 

After talking for a long time, He Zhijun finally got to the point. 

I saw He Zhijun holding a small black box in his hand, opening the box, and saw that it 
was a golden medal, the wolf head medal. 

“On behalf of the Spike Special Forces Brigade, the Tigers Special Forces Brigade, and 
the Red Cell Special Forces Brigade, I awarded the Lin Kai Warrior Medal. This honor 
will be recorded in Lin Kai’s military archives. Everyone applauds!” 

After He Zhijun said this, there was a round of applause, thunderous applause. 

He Chenguang and Leng Feng clapped unhappily, with envy and hatred in their eyes. 
They watched He Zhijun hung the medal on Lin Kai’s military uniform. 



And Lin Kai also saluted He Zhijun, turned around, and saluted the three special forces 
before returning to the team. 

“I hope you can learn from Lin Kai in the future. Special forces like Lin Kai are the role 
models for our Southeast Military Region!” 

… 

He Zhijun seemed like he hadn’t spoken in his eight lifetimes. It was an endless talk. He 
talked for more than half an hour. For more than half an hour, he mainly talked about 
how Spike was. 

Fan Tianlei and Zhang Tianyi’s faces turned black. 

Finally, Fan Tianlei couldn’t bear it. He stood up from the crowd and announced his 
dissolution. Only then did a group of people lead the team back to his company. 

Long Xiaoyun also showed great compassion and let everyone in the Wolf Squadron 
take a day off. 

After Lin Kai returned to the dormitory, he couldn’t wait to open his system and check 
his attributes. 

Host: Lin Kai 

Age: 19 

Sex: Male 

Strength: 140 

Speed: 50 

Response: 30 

Stamina: 50 

Defense: 10 

Skills: God Eye (Silver), Watermelon (Silver), Plastic Bag (Bronze), Ganoderma (Gold), 
Tortoise (Bronze), Mountain Rock (Silver), Yuri (Silver), Furious Spirit Ape (Silver) 

Upgrade points: 500 

Attribute points: 300 



The hunting mission is a silver-level mission. After completing the silver-level mission, 
you will get one hundred attribute points and one hundred upgrade points. 

In other words, Lin Kai eliminated 20 people and gained 200 upgrade points and 
attribute points, plus one hundred points for completing the task, and a total of three 
hundred points for upgrade points and attribute points. 

But Lin Kai originally had 200 upgrade points, so now he has 500 upgrade points. 

The upgrade point Lin Kai still doesn’t plan to move, but the attribute point cannot be 
left. 

This time, Lin Kai focused on his defensive attributes. 

Lin Kai’s response physical strength is already very strong, but his defense only has ten 
points. 

Although Lin Kai could barely dodge small-caliber bullets by relying on his gaze, 
reaction and speed, Lin Kai couldn’t hide from shooting Lin Kai at close range. 

He wants his defensive power to resist bullets! 

“System, how much defense can I reach before I can ignore the bullets?” Lin Kai asked. 

The system replied: “One hundred points, you can ignore small-caliber pistol bullets, 
three hundred points, you can ignore rifle bullets, five hundred points, you can ignore 
sniper gun bullets, one thousand points, you can ignore shells.” 

Hearing the system’s answer, Lin Kai was shocked. It turned out that he could really 
become Iron Man! 

Upgrade your defense attributes now! 

“System! Add two hundred and ninety points to my defense!” 

“Are you sure you want to do this? Add too much, and you will experience very painful 
torture.” The system asked humanely. 

If it was 10:20, Lin Kai might not be too painful, but adding 290 points all at once, the 
physical changes were too great, and Lin Kai experienced very painful torture. 

In order to make yourself stronger, fight! 

“Make sure to add more!” 

“Adding points, please wait.” 



… 

This extra point was added directly from the morning to noon. 

During this morning, Lin Kai’s wailing sounds were often heard in the dormitory, which 
was too **** pain! 

Fortunately, Lin Kai came over. At noon, Lin Kai smiled satisfied looking at his sturdy 
lumps. 

At this time, Lin Kai didn’t have a trace of fat on his body, and his complexion was still 
very white. He seemed to be a little more handsome. His skin seemed to be broken with 
a bomb, but Lin Kai tried it on his own, and the machete couldn’t cut it. 

Now Lin Kai has truly become a body of steel! 

After the defense was added, there were still ten attribute points. Lin Kai took a look and 
decided to add it to the reaction with the weakest attribute. 

After ten minutes, the addition is complete! Look at Lin Kai’s attributes. 

Host: Lin Kai 

Age: 19 

Sex: Male 

Strength: 140 

Speed: 50 

Reactions: 40 

Stamina: 50 

Defense: 300 

Skills: God Eye (Silver), Watermelon (Silver), Plastic Bag (Bronze), Ganoderma (Gold), 
Tortoise (Bronze), Mountain Rock (Silver), Yuri (Silver), Furious Spirit Ape (Silver) 

Upgrade points: 500 

Attribute points: 0 



The strength is comparable to the robotic arm, and the defense is comparable to Iron 
Man. Although the other attributes are not so abnormal, they are not comparable to 
ordinary people. 

Coupled with Lin Kai’s various skills, Lin Kai can really be regarded as a superman! 

After adding some points, Lin Kai took a bath and lay in bed to rest. 

One day of the holiday ended soon, and the next day, continue training. 

In the next month, Long Xiaoyun seemed to have given up on Lin Kai’s ideas, and 
dedicated himself to helping the Wolf Squadron become stronger. 

Within this month, Lin Kai learned the use of various weapons, learned various tactics, 
and also learned how to survive and escape in the wild. 

A month later, the Wolf Squadron changed quite a lot, and these new recruits finally 
looked like special soldiers. 

However, the military exercises in the second month were suddenly cancelled, and Lin 
Kai also received orders from He Zhijun in the Wolf Squadron. 

The transfer order stated that Lin Kai was temporarily transferred from the Wolf Warrior 
Squadron. 

Chapter 91: Jiangdong 

Chapter 91 

Two months after the Wolf Squadron, Lin Kai put on his backpack, took the transfer 
order, and came to the door of He Zhijun’s office. 

Lin Kai didn’t know why He Zhijun transferred himself out of the Wolf Squadron. 

Seeing that the day before the second military exercise was approaching, He Zhijun 
actually suspended the second military exercise and transferred himself out of the Wolf 
Squadron? 

Knocking on the door of the office, He Zhijun’s voice came from the room. 

“Please come in.” 

Lin Kai opened the door and walked in. He Zhijun was sitting behind his desk, dealing 
with a large number of documents in front of him. 

Seeing Lin Kai coming in, He Zhijun raised his head with a long-lost smile on his face. 



“Xiaokai, you must be very depressed. Why should I transfer you out of the Wolf 
Squadron?” He Zhijun asked with a smile. 

Lin Kai nodded, and said, “Yes, Brigadier He, I didn’t make a mistake, did I? Why am I 
transferred to the Wolf Squadron?” 

He Zhijun took out a document from the drawer and placed it in front of Lin Kai. 

“You have a look.” 

Lin Kai took the file and looked at it. The file contains the names of some of the richest 
people in China and their detailed information. 

“Brigadier He, what do you mean by showing this to me?” Lin Kai looked puzzled. 

He Zhijun smiled faintly and explained: “China’s economy is booming, and a certain 
country can no longer be calm. According to reliable sources, a group of assassins will 
come to China in the near future to assassinate well-known wealthy businessmen in 
China.” 

“All the masters of the Southeast Military Region have been sent out, and masters like 
Lei Zhan and Zhuang Yan have already personally protected the rich and powerful of 
China.” 

“These rich people are related to China’s economic power, so our army must protect 
their safety.” 

Hearing He Zhijun’s words, Lin happily felt abrupt. There is nothing wrong with the Lin 
family, right? The Lin family is also a famous family in Jiangbei! 

As if seeing Lin Kai’s mind, He Zhijun said, “Lin’s family, don’t worry, Zhuang Yan has 
already gone.” 

“Considering that the Lin family is your own home, you will definitely relax in your own 
home, so you are assigned to the new chairman of a Jiangdong group.” 

“Here are her details. Take a look. If there is no problem, you can leave today.” 

Lin Kai looked at He Zhijun and asked, “Did other people in the Wolf Squadron also 
accept the same task?” 

He Zhijun shook his head and said, “No, their strength is still too weak. Except for the 
two mature special forces, Leng Feng and He Chenguang, everyone else continues to 
train.” 



Lin Kai understood. No wonder the second military exercise was suddenly suspended. It 
turned out to be because of such a thing. 

Lin Kai gave a military salute and said, “Guaranteed to complete the task!” 

After that, Lin Kai left He Zhijun’s office with his own transfer order and information 
about the protected object. 

Back in the dormitory, Lin Kai took off his military uniform and put on a sports uniform. 

Lin Kai hadn’t worn sportswear for a long time, and took a photo in front of the mirror. 
Lin Kai nodded in satisfaction, still so handsome. 

According to the information, if the mission can be successfully completed this time, but 
there is a chance to rise, maybe he will become a major by then. 

After leaving the Southeast Military Region, Lin Kai went to the nearest railway station, 
bought a ticket, got on the train, and set off for Jiangdong. 

Jiangdong Province and Jiangbei Province are actually not far apart. Compared with 
Jiangbei, Jiangdong’s economy is slightly behind. 

And this time Lin Kai wanted to protect the new chairman of the Huangfu family in 
Jiangdong Province. 

According to the information, she is still a woman. 

… 

Three hours later, Lin Kai, carrying his suitcase, came to the Huangfu Group building. 
The building was not small in scale, but compared with the Lin family, it was still much 
worse. 

There are four security guards standing at the door, all of them seem to be tall, but they 
are also professional. 

Lin Kai carried the suitcase and was about to enter the building, but he was stopped by 
the security guard before he entered. 

“Do you have a pass?” the burly security guard stretched out his hand and asked. 

Lin Kai was stunned, pass? 

“No, I’m here to protect the safety of your chairman. I’m a special soldier.” Lin Kai shook 
his head and said very honestly. 



“Puff……” When Lin Kai said this, the three security guards behind couldn’t help 
laughing. 

“Just like you, special soldiers? The four of our buddies are all retired soldiers. Are you 
bragging about it here?” The burly security guard became cold. 

“Go away, trying to get in and steal something, and don’t make a better excuse, silly 
fork.” 

Steal something? 

Lin Kai was so stupid that he was regarded as a thief by these four security guards? 

It is true that all soldiers who have served in the army know that the solar energy has 
dried people into dried fish. It is estimated that there are few special soldiers like Lin Kai 
with such a young and white skin. 

However, when he was recognized as a thief, Lin Kai was angry at the time. Lin Kai 
frowned, “I am really a special soldier.” 

As soon as this sentence came out, the burly security guard rolled up his sleeves and 
said angrily: “Your kid is endless, right? Believe it or not I beat you? Get out!” 

“What if I don’t?” Lin asked, narrowing his eyes. 

When the burly security guard heard this, he laughed at that time: “You kid wants to find 
something, right? Special forces? I will understand how powerful you are today!” 

After the burly security guard said, he strode towards Lin Kai, squeezed his fist, and 
made a crackling noise. 

Lin Kai took two steps back and said lightly: “I’m not here to fight. I’m here to find your 
chairman. Give your chairman a phone call and immediately know if I am a special 
soldier.” 

“How **** it? When I was in the army, you were still in elementary school! Which one of 
the special forces was not a big five and three rough? Which one was not dark skinned 
like a black? At your age, you are only eighteen or nineteen years old? Special forces?” 

The burly security guard sneered, not believing that Lin Kai was a special soldier. 

“I’ll give you one last chance, get out of here, or I will twist your head off and kick the 
ball!” The burly security guard stared at Lin Kai condescendingly and threatened. 



Lin Kai frowned. He had just arrived in Jiangdong and he was not familiar with the place 
of life. He really didn’t want to make trouble, but the security guard deceived people too 
much! 

“If you can stop me, just come.” Lin Kai stopped talking nonsense, and strode directly 
into the building. 

The four security guards saw that Lin Kai was going to make a forcible attack. Where 
could this be done? 

The burly security guard took out his truncheon from his waist at the time and yelled, 
“Stop for me!” 

But Lin Kai didn’t listen to the burly security guard at all, and continued to walk into the 
building. 

“Take Lao Tzu’s words to your ears, right? Give me a shot!” 

The burly security guard was furious, and he slammed a truncheon into Lin Kai’s back, 
aggressively, and even made a sound of breaking through the air. This truncheon was 
enough to beat Lin Kai’s back to bleeding! 

These savage security guards are indiscriminate. They are really **** cruel! 
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If this baton hits an ordinary person, he will definitely bleed from the back of the hit! 

These security guards were really cruel, and Lin Kai’s heart also raised an unknown 
anger. 

I just want to enter this group, and the other party does not doubt his identity, and his 
attitude is so arrogant! 

Let alone whether Lin Kai is a special soldier or not, as the young master of the Lin 
Kailin family, he cannot bear it! 

“Looking for death!” Lin Kai yelled, not dodge at all. 

Hearing a muffled pop, the baton slammed on Lin Kai’s back, but Lin Kai didn’t move, 
the burly man’s hand holding the baton numb, and the baton almost escaped! 



What kind of abnormal body is this? Just now, the burly man only felt that he had hit a 
piece of steel with a stick, and he couldn’t even make the opponent move! 

The other security guards were also long overdue, and for a while, countless batons hit 
Lin Kai’s body. 

But Lin Kai didn’t even move, letting these batons hit him. 

boom! boom! boom! 

A series of beatings sounded, and the security guards surrounded Lin Kai for a full 
minute, but Lin Kai stopped moving, even without blinking his eyes! 

The four security guards were also tired, and stopped, looking at each other, their 
complexions changed drastically. 

Did they meet an eminent monk from Shaolin Temple? This defensive power, you have 
practiced iron shirts, right? 

Even if you have practiced iron cloth shirts, your fighting ability is not so strong, right? 

The burly man’s complexion changed, knowing that something was not good, he had 
encountered hard stubble. 

At this moment, Lin Kai turned his head and glanced at the burly man coldly: “Hehe, is it 
cool? Now it’s me!” 

After all, Lin Kai stretched out his hand directly, and grabbed the burly man by the neck! 

The speed was so fast, the burly man only felt that he had a flower in front of him, and 
he was already in his hand by Lin Kai! 

The burly man wanted to struggle, but found that although this young man’s hands were 
white and tender, his strength was like a mechanical arm, making him unable to 
struggle at all! 

Lin Kai had cold eyes and stared at the burly man with arrogance. 

“Go to hell!” Lin Kai roared, holding the burly man by the neck, and smashing him 
directly against the glass beside him. 

With a snap, the burly man’s body smashed through the glass, and after struggling a 
few times, he stopped moving, apparently fainted. 

Seeing Lin Kai’s attack so ruthlessly, the other three security guards looked at each 
other and ran away without even thinking about it! 



It’s horrible! Even the most capable security guard can hold it down with one hand. 
Wouldn’t their three small shrimps and fishes be crushed to death by one finger? 

“Come here! Someone is making trouble!” 

“Come on!” 

The three security guards fled, but Lin Kai stood at the door and looked at them faintly, 
but did not chase them. 

Oh, it is impossible to escape in front of Lin Kai. 

Lin Kai took out three melon seeds from his pocket and threw them into his mouth. The 
watermelon skill was activated, and he pulled his abdomen and breathed in, puff puff 
puff! Three muffled noises sounded, and three melon seeds directly hit the back of the 
three security guards. 

The three security guards all screamed and fell down. 

Lin Kai tilted his head and stepped into the Huangfu Group. 

The reason why Lin Kai stood still just now was because he wanted to experiment with 
his strong defense. 

In the army, Lin Kai was the captain, and no one dared to beat him. Now being beaten 
by these adults with a baton, Lin Kai felt that his defense was really strong. 

The baton hit Lin Kai’s body as if it was tickling Lin Kai. 

With such a disturbance at the door, Lin Kai quickly attracted the attention of everyone 
in the company. The little girl holding the folder stared at Lin Kai with fear. Even an adult 
man did not dare to approach Lin Kai. 

Lin Kai is so good at playing, one dozen four! 

Lin Kai entered the Huangfu Group and walked to the front desk. The beautiful young 
lady at the front desk was so scared that she turned pale. She wanted to run, but the 
front door was facing Lin Kai, so she would only hit Lin Kai’s arms when she ran out. 

Lin Kai came to the front desk lady step by step, showing a smile: “Excuse me, how can 
I find your chairman?” 

“You…what are you looking for our chairman for?” The young lady stammered and 
asked with her face pale in fright. 

“I’ll protect her safety.” Lin Kai said lightly. 



The young lady at the front desk did not speak, but it could be seen that she did not 
believe what Lin Kai said. 

Are you here to protect the safety of the chairman? I think you are here to kill the 
chairman, right? 

“Who dares to make trouble in my Huangfu Group?” As a magnetic male voice 
sounded, everyone looked inside the company. 

Lin Kai also looked over, only to see a middle-aged man with dark skin but strong 
muscles coming over. 

It seems that he is about 30 years old, not tall or short, should be about 1.73 meters, his 
muscles are not explosive, but he can definitely be considered strong. 

The three special soldiers who were knocked down by Lin Kai-kai, at this moment, were 
holding the one who was stunned by Lin Kai, and ran over as if they saw the straw. 

“Captain! Captain, you can count, this kid is making trouble in our group!” a security 
guard with a swollen face wailed. 

The security captain glanced at the injury on the security guard’s face, and then at the 
burly security guard with a glass ballast. His brows were frowned and he was obviously 
angry. 

The security guards who followed him had already taken out the electric shock baton, 
which was obviously going to be true to Lin Kailai. 

“Beat someone in my Huangfu Group? Don’t ask what place this is!” The security 
captain angered. 

On the one hand, the security guard who was beaten by Lin Kai was dissatisfied, and 
on the other he fanned the flames: “Captain, this kid said he is a special soldier, and he 
also needs to see our chairman. You said this is not bragging?” 

“Forget bragging, he still beats people, this kind of social scum, you have to learn a 
lesson!” 

After listening to the security guard’s words, the security captain looked at Lin Kai up 
and down, raising his eyebrows: “Special forces?” 

“Hehe, I used to be a special soldier, how old are you? How old are you? Eighteen or 
nineteen years old? Can you be a special soldier with this delicate skin and tender 
flesh?” 

“Please don’t insult my Chinese soldiers!” 



The security captain scolded Lin Kai. When he said that he was a special soldier, the 
security captain still had arrogance on his face. 

The security guard on the side immediately slapped his horse: “Yes, a man like you, the 
captain, is a special soldier. Look at him, he is fine-skinned and tender. It is estimated 
that he has not done any rough work at home, and he is a special soldier? Pooh!” 

The security captain seemed to enjoy the little security’s flattering and smug. 

Lin Kai hadn’t spoken, and Lin Kai couldn’t bear it at this time: “Who told you that only 
the old people are special forces? And who told you that only the dark-skinned people 
are special forces?” 

“The wave behind the Yangtze River pushes the wave forward. If you don’t believe me, 
it can only mean that your generation is no longer good. I am a special soldier!” 

Chapter 93: Huangfu Group 
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Lin Kai pointed to his nose, not modest at all, in front of so many people, he said without 
shame that he was a special soldier. 

As soon as this sentence came out, there was a burst of laughter, and all the white-
collar workers working in the Huangfu Group laughed out loud. 

In their opinion, Lin Kai looks good, but depending on his age, that is, a freshman, how 
could he be a special soldier? 

What about playing? Can it be a special soldier? 

In their eyes, the special forces should be like the security captain, mature, older, and 
have a masculine temperament. 

Lin Kai looked like the little fresh meat on TV. How could it be a special soldier? 

The security captain snorted coldly, and said, “I didn’t want to think about this with you. I 
injured the people of my Huangfu Group. Don’t even want to leave! Come with me to 
the security room!” 

Lin Kai looked at the security captain coldly: “You only saw me hurt them, but you didn’t 
see them hit me with a baton!” 

Just now, Lin Kai was beaten with batons by these people for a minute! If it is an 
ordinary person, it is estimated that he has been admitted to the hospital. 



The security captain didn’t care what Lin Kai said: “Take it away!” 

What a Huangfu Group! The Huangfu Group is well-known in Jiangdong, and its 
security guards are also extremely arrogant and domineering! 

Relying that they were the security guard of the Huangfu Group, they acted badly. They 
saw that Lin Kai was young and didn’t wear very well. They felt that Lin Kai was a bully, 
so they fought. 

After the fight, Lin Kai was actually detained. Lin Kai couldn’t bear this kind of 
domineering and arrogant! 

Several security guards were walking towards Lin Kai with electric shock sticks. The 
electric shock sticks were very lethal. Ordinary people were immediately weakened after 
being electrocuted. In severe cases, they might even have incontinence. 

They can all be so cruel to an eighteen or nine-year-old child. If it is an adult, wouldn’t it 
be the rhythm of death? 

They were ruthless, and Lin Kai didn’t have to be polite. At that time, Lin Kai strode 
towards the security guards. 

“Go to hell!” A security guard yelled, and the electric shock stick directly pierced Lin 
Kai’s waist. There was a fierce sound of lightning crackling. The power is not low! 

Lin Kai was able to deal with a few small security guards. At that time, Lin Kai slapped 
the security guard’s arm and the electric shock stick fell directly to the ground. 

With a slap, Lin Kai slapped the security guard’s face at an extremely fast speed. A five-
fingerprint appeared on the security guard’s face. Lin Kai slapped him to the ground and 
spit out a mouthful of blood. Take his two teeth. 

On the other side, a security guard was about to stab Lin Kai with an electric shock 
stick. Lin Kai slapped him directly in the face. Before he stabbed his electric shock stick, 
he was already slapped down by Lin Kai. On the ground. 

Lin Kai’s speed and strength were not comparable to those of ordinary security guards. 
When he shot, Lin Kai directly overturned the two security guards. The remaining 
security guards looked at each other and did not dare to act rashly. 

Upon seeing this, the security captain narrowed his eyes, and Lin Kai shot extremely 
fast, at that speed, even the security captain could not see clearly. 

Seeing that his own person was beaten, the security captain was also angry, and his 
subordinates gave him a cry for help. 



He is a special force retired, and as a security captain in the Huangfu Group has always 
been very stable. No one dares to make trouble, and anyone who makes trouble will be 
beaten out by the security guard. 

Now that he has encountered a tough situation, the security captain is not afraid, 
because he believes that with his own strength, he can definitely abuse the opponent. 

“Hehe, there are two brushes, let me meet you.” 

The security captain sneered disdainfully, rolled his sleeves, and walked towards Lin 
Kai, aggressively. 

The rest of the security guards all showed the look that you are finished. They have all 
seen the strength of the security captain, even the steel pipe can bend, and Lin Kai is 
definitely not the opponent of the security captain! 

The security captain came to Lin Kai’s face, and with a cry, Jun Ti fist struck Lin Kai’s 
face! 

It seemed that the security captain’s punch was quick and menacing, but in Lin Kai’s 
eyes, his punch was very slow. 

Lin Kai’s speed was not known to be several times that of him. Before the fist of the 
security captain reached Lin Kai, Lin Kai slapped it out. 

The security captain only felt that there was a flower in front of him, and then he 
snapped, only to feel the buzzing in his head, and he fell to the ground without knowing 
what was going on. 

Then he felt the fiery pain on his face, a mouth and two teeth were spit out directly. 

I… I was slapped down? 

What kind of perverted strength and speed is this? Can one slap a person to the 
ground? 

The security captain was dumbfounded, and the whole scene fell into silence. 

No matter who came, Lin Kai slapped to the ground with a slap. With speed and 
strength, no one was Lin Kai’s opponent at all! 

And Lin Kai looks so young, but at the age of eighteen or nineteen, he already has such 
a good skill at the age of eighteen or nineteen. Is it possible that he is really a special 
soldier? 



Now there is only one explanation. If he is not a special soldier, why has such a good 
skill? 

Everyone was shocked by Lin Kai’s speed and strength. The security guards of the 
Huangfu Group were all retired soldiers. Their strength and speed were no longer 
comparable to ordinary people, but Lin Kai was faster than them! 

Even the security captain, a special soldier who retired, was not Lin Kai’s opponent, and 
was knocked to the ground with a slap. 

The security captain was supported by several security guards, and a group of security 
guards covered their faces, and walked away from Lin Kai with fear. 

Until now, the security captain still felt a buzzing in his head, and Lin Kai in front of him 
seemed to have been shaking in front of him. 

This means that the security captain’s physical fitness is pretty good. If it is an ordinary 
person, this slap may directly pass out. 

“You… who are you?” the security captain asked with a look of fear. 

The speed just now, even the thunder war in the army is not so fast, right? The security 
captain thought. 

At this time, Lin Kai took out his military ID from his pocket, opened it and shook it in 
front of the security captain. 

“Southeast Military Region Wolfyao Special Brigade, Wolf Squadron, Captain Lin Kai!” 
Lin Kai said forcefully. 

The security captain rubbed his eyes and took a closer look. As expected, a few 
characters from the Wolf Squadron appeared in front of him. 

The rank of Lin Kai was also seen by the security captain, Captain! 

Age, nineteen! 

He is a recruit who just joined the army this year! A recruit actually became a special 
soldier and is still the captain! The most important thing is that he also has the rank of 
captain! 

The security captain’s heart was cold at that time. It seemed that he was a genuine 
special force and a special force with a promising future. 

He is already a captain at such a young age. Give him some more time, maybe he will 
be a general in the future! 



I have offended a general! 
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At a young age, he was already a captain, and his strength and speed were not 
comparable to ordinary people. The security captain no longer doubted Lin Kai’s identity 
at this time. 

It seems that he is a genuine special soldier, the captain of the Wolf Squadron. 

However, the security captain of this wolf squadron has never heard of it. Is it a new 
special forces unit in the Southeast New Military Region? 

The security captain covered his face and asked with a look of fear: “Little brother, you 
said you are a special soldier. Why haven’t I heard of this wolf squadron?” 

Lin Kai put away his credentials and said lightly: “The Wolf Squadron is a newly-built 
special force. Together with the newly-built RBC Special Operations Group and the 
Tigers Special Forces.” 

Hearing Lin Kai’s words, the security captain was shocked. The security captains of the 
two special operations brigade, the RBC and the Tigers, were very familiar with them. 
They were the famous heroic combat brigade in the Southeast Military Region! 

Wolf Warrior Squadron, is it possible that Lin Kai is from the Wolffang Special Brigade? 

The Spike Brigade is even more famous in the Southeast Military Region. When the 
security captain was young, he dreamed of joining the Spike Brigade, but he was not 
able to join because of insufficient qualifications. 

Unexpectedly, Lin Kai was a member of the Spike Special Forces brigade. He was 
already the captain of the Special Forces team at a young age, and his future is 
boundless! 

The security captain no longer dared to underestimate Lin Kai, and cautiously asked: 
“We were rude just now. Don’t be surprised, little brother, dare to ask you who came to 
our Huangfu Group?” 

The security captain’s attitude has undergone a major change, from being dismissive 
just now to being humble, with a flattering smile on his face. 

Some people are like this. They bully the soft and fear the tough. If you don’t show them 
some color, they don’t know to respect you. 



Lin Kai replied indifferently: “I’m looking for your chairman. As for what you are doing, 
you are not qualified to know.” 

“Yes, yes.” Faced with Lin Kai’s arrogant attitude, the security captain didn’t even dare 
to let go, waved, someone called the chairman’s office. 

Soon after, the security captain came here and said, “Little brother, the chairman would 
like to ask, you can go here.” 

Lin Kai followed the security captain and left the first floor, and Lin Kai’s trouble with the 
Huangfu Group disappeared. 

Many young white-collar workers in the Huangfu Group remembered Lin Kai’s face. 
They were so good at fighting, and still so handsome. They were special soldiers. For a 
while, many young girls became obsessed with Lin Kai. 

… 

On the 25th floor of the Huangfu Group, the elevator stopped here, and the security 
captain took Lin Kai to the door of an office and left. 

Knocking on the door of the office, a woman’s voice came from inside: “Please come 
in.” 

Hearing this, Lin Kai opened the door and walked in. After walking in, Lin Kai glanced at 
a woman who was working behind the desk. 

Lin Kai was stunned after just one glance. 

It was a girl who was not that old, she should be twenty-five and sixteen years old, 
wearing a professional black suit, and a touch of professional white tenderness on her 
chest. 

A pair of beautiful legs are slender, white and tender, and the skin can be broken by 
blows. Her long legs are tilted under the table, and her small feet are even more eye-
catching. Her ten round toes are painted with shy red nail polish. 

She has long hair, wavy hair, which falls randomly behind her head. She has a small 
face that is slightly pink, but it is very beautiful, and her eyes are very energetic, but her 
pretty face has a trace of haggard. 

When Lin Kai walked in, she was rubbing her eyebrows, looking very tired. 

Closing the office door, Lin Kai sat down opposite her casually. 

The woman also looked up at Lin Kai. After seeing Lin Kai, she was obviously shocked. 



“Are you a special soldier from the Southeast Military Region? Lin Kai?” the woman 
asked. 

Lin Kai nodded: “It’s me.” 

After hearing the answer, a look of dissatisfaction appeared on the womans face, and 
she complained in front of Lin Kai: “My Huangfu Group is a well-known big group in the 
entire Jiangdong, because of the death of my father, even the military area Do not look 
down on me, send me such a little furry boy?” 

Although she spoke in a low voice, it was clearly meant for Lin Kai, and Lin Kai heard it 
clearly. 

Lin Kai frowned and said nothing. 

The woman looked at Lin Kai’s dress again, her eyebrows became tighter. 

The clothes that Lin Kai wears are obviously street vendors. The Southeast Military 
Region will not send a recruit to fool her, right? 

“How long have you been in the army?” the woman asked. 

Lin Kai answered truthfully: “Five months.” 

After hearing these words for five months, the woman was so angry that she almost 
jumped up from her seat. She waved her hand and said slightly angrily: “Go, my 
Huangfu Group is full of talents and does not need the protection of your Southeast 
Military Region! “ 

Lin Kai’s expression was indifferent: “I won’t go, this is my task.” 

After hearing these words, the woman almost laughed, but obviously she was unwilling 
to quarrel with Lin Kai, so she said: “Okay, don’t go, don’t go, then you just stay here!” 

After she finished speaking, she went on to work, and Lin Kai also sat aside, playing 
with her mobile phone. 

While she was working, Lin Kai had been quietly looking at this woman. She was young 
and her aura was not small, but she was already the chairman of Huangfu Group. 

No wonder the Huangfu Group has been going downhill in recent months. It turned out 
that the former chairman of the board passed away. 

Lin Kai shook his head and laughed. These things are not Lin Kai’s responsibility. 



Lin Kai sat in one breath from morning to afternoon, except for her going to the toilet, 
Lin Kai followed. 

And Lin Kai also knew her name, Huangfu Wan’er. 

In the evening, Lin Kai was boring sitting in the office. There was a knock on the door. 
Before Huangfu Wan’er could speak, the office door was pushed open. 

I saw a young man in a suit walking in. He was twenty-two and in an Armani suit with a 
piece of green water ghost on his wrist. 

He looked ordinary, holding a bunch of flowers in his hand, and walked in with a smile 
on his face. 

“Wan’er, I’ve been waiting for you for a long time. I booked a table at the best restaurant 
in the east of the whole Jiangdong. 

After seeing this person, Huangfu Wan’er frowned slightly in disgust, but she nodded 
helplessly and smiled reluctantly: “Okay, it just happened that I just finished working.” 

After that, Huangfu Wan’er got up, picked up her bag, glanced at Lin Kai, and said 
lightly, “You follow along.” 

Although he was unwilling to let Lin Kai go, Huangfu Wan’er knew that these soldiers 
were very stubborn, and if he was not allowed to go, he would follow. 

Lin Kai nodded, without Huangfu Wan’er saying more, he would also follow. 

The boy frowned when he saw Lin Kai and asked, “Wan’er, who is he?” 

Huangfu Wan’er smiled and replied: “He? He is a bodyguard, don’t pay attention to 
him.” 

“Bodyguard?” Hearing this, the boy took another look at Lin Kai, with a playful smile on 
his face. 

“A bodyguard wearing such a soil, still so young, is not a serious bodyguard at first 
sight, Wan’er, I have Dongnanhai bodyguards in my house. How many will I give you?” 

Chapter 95: Jiangdong Jiang Family 
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“No, thank you.” Huangfu Wan’er forced a smile reluctantly. 



Huangfu Wan’er walked out of the office and asked Lin Kai to wait for her in the parking 
lot. 

Ten minutes later, Lin Kai got into a BMW sedan, which was Huangfu Wan’er’s car. 
Through the rearview mirror, Lin Kai saw that Huangfu Wan’er changed his clothes. 

Changed from the little professional suit to a crystal gift group, and also put on makeup. 

Huangfu Wan’er is indeed very beautiful, and her white neck and the collarbone that 
can raise goldfish also give men the most primitive impulse. 

The car started, and Lin Kai, who was sitting in the co-pilot, couldn’t help but curiously 
said: “You obviously don’t want to go, why do you want to go?” 

Huangfu Wan’er was stunned when she heard this question, and then replied: “You 
don’t need to know so much. He has a prominent background and I have to go.” 

After hearing this answer, Lin chuckled and stopped asking. 

The young man’s name was Jiang Xing, and he was a well-known young master in 
Jiangdong, with a prominent family background. 

His car was in front of Lin Kai, a silver Rolls Royce, very domineering. 

Half an hour later, two cars stopped at the door of the Hilton Hotel, which is one of the 
most expensive hotels in Jiangdong. 

To order a table of dishes here, you have to start at least three to four thousand, and to 
order a box, you have to start at least ten thousand. 

And Jiang Xing decided the top-notch single room, Tianzi room, a meal would cost 
100,000 yuan. 

The three people took the elevator to the eighth floor and walked into the luxurious 
Tianzi Room. The Tianzi Room was already full of people and it was so lively. 

As soon as Jiang Xing came in, everyone in the sky stood up and smiled flatteringly. 

“Shao Jiang, you are finally here, the big guys are waiting for you!” 

“Shao Jiang, you haven’t seen you for three days, you’re more handsome! Hahahaha!” 

“Hey, isn’t this Huangfu Wan’er? It’s not easy to ask you to get out of the mountain!” 

There are all kinds of people in the house, but it seems that they should be the top 
dudes in Jiangdong, young, and they are more luxurious than the other. 



What I wear on my wrist is not a watch, but house after house. 

The Tianzijian is indeed luxurious. Hilton is not only located in the most central location 
of Jiangdong City, but the service is also very attentive. 

There are four beautiful waiters standing in the sky room, pouring tea for you. 

“Shao Jiang, please sit down!” A fat man with a big belly smiled lowly, and invited Jiang 
Xing to the upper seat. 

Huangfu Wan’er also sat next to Jiang Xing, and Lin Kai also sat next to Huangfu 
Wan’er. 

As soon as Lin Kai took his seat, a dozen eyes immediately looked at Lin Kai. After 
seeing Lin Kai dressed in very ordinary clothes, everyone was shocked. 

Huangfu Wan’er was also stunned. She frowned and gave Lin Kai a look, but Lin Kai 
was unclear. 

“This is?” the fat man asked cautiously. 

Huangfu Wan’er covered her forehead and said awkwardly: “He is my bodyguard.” 

“Bodyguard?” The fat man stunned, then the whole room burst into laughter, and some 
people burst into tears. 

Jiang Xing also glanced at Lin Kai playfully, as if looking at a fool. 

The fat man clutched his stomach and laughed, pointing at Lin Kai with an arrogant 
expression: “Fuck, I thought it was a big man, it turned out to be a stinky bodyguard!” 

“Go away, Lao Tzu, is this where you sit? The dog has to lie on the ground and is not 
eligible to sit!” 

Fatty’s face was arrogant and domineering. When the others heard Fatty’s screams, 
they laughed and agreed. 

“Yeah, look at this dog. What kind of tattered clothes are you picking up in the 
garbage?” The person next to him mocked. 

Lin Kai frowned and looked at Huangfu Wan’er. Huangfu Wan’er made a look at him 
and signaled Lin Kai to get up quickly. 

Lin Kai smiled, got up from his seat, and stood behind Huangfu Wan’er. 



Lin Kai didn’t want to spend much time with this fat man, he couldn’t beat himself. In the 
army, Lin Kai received a good psychological education, let alone the fat man scolding 
Lin Kai, even if the fat man kills in front of him, Lin Kai’s heart rate is not With rising. 

When the fat man saw Lin Kai behaved up, he smiled triumphantly: “Haha, have you 
seen it? This is a dog. What do you ask him to do?” 

There was another burst of laughter around. 

Everyone was seated, and the waiter started serving one dish after another. The dishes 
were even more varied, beautiful and beautiful. As for whether they were delicious or 
not, Lin Kai didn’t know. 

At this time, the fat man who knows the most flattering stood up holding his wine glass: 
“Shao Jiang, now the Jiang Group is thriving in Jiangdong. In the future, the younger 
brother will have to rely on you. Let me help you! 

After all, the fat man raised his glass and drank it all in one go. 

Jiang Xing nodded with enjoyment, waved, and the fat man sat down. 

Someone on the other side continued: “Yes, Jiang Shao, now looking at the whole 
Jiangdong, who is your Jiang family’s opponent?” 

Jiang Xing enjoys that man’s flattery very much, but he is still very humble on the 
surface: “Hey, although Jiangdong does not have it, Jiangbei has it! Jiangbei Lin Family, 
that is a famous family.” 

When it comes to Jiangbei Lin’s family, all the people present show awe. 

“The Lin Family in Jiangbei, that is a big family in Jiangbei, and the Lin Group is also 
unique in Jiangbei!” 

“Yes, if you are fortunate enough to meet the Lin family, it wouldn’t be a pity to die!” 

“The Lin Family in Jiangbei is really too strong. If you put the Lin Family in Jiangbei, I 
am afraid that only Shao Jiang can compare with it!” 

While discussing the Lin family, Fatty didn’t forget to flatter Jiang Xing. 

Jiang Xing was extremely happy and waved his hand: “I know the Lin family? I know, 
we are good friends. I will ask him if he is free and bring him to meet you.” 

Upon hearing this, everyone at the dinner table was overjoyed and raised the wine 
glasses in front of them. 



“Then rely on Young Master Jiang. It is really fortunate for Sansheng to see the 
demeanor of the Lin Family!” 

Everyone raised their glass and drank it in one go. 

Lin Kai, who was behind Huangfu Wan’er, almost laughed out loud. He really didn’t 
know Taishan. The Lin family was standing here, but unfortunately none of them could 
recognize him! 

At the dinner, everyone touted each other, mainly to make Jiang Xing happy, Jiang Xing 
was happy, Jiang Xing could give big concessions in terms of company business 
cooperation. 

The Jiang family behind Jiang Xing does indeed have strength. Jiangdong’s No. 1 real 
estate crocodile, Jiang Xing, as the eldest son of the chairman of the Jiang family, is 
also very noble. 

As for Huangfu Wan’er, although her life experience is not simple, because she is a 
woman, few people care about her at dinner. 

Moreover, the current Huangfu family has gone downhill. Several major shareholders of 
the company have fought, and everyone wants to be chairman. Huangfu Wan’er is 
named chairman of Huangfu Group, but it has actually been emptied. 
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Jiang Xing often showed a squinting smile to Huangfu Wan’er, and from time to time he 
poured Huangfu Wan’er a glass. 

Huangfu Wan’er is a girl after all, and after a few glasses of wine, her face has turned 
red. 

Everyone at the dinner also knew what Jiang Xing wanted to do, and everyone tacitly 
knew what Jiang Xing was doing. Some even showed Jiang Xing a smirk that I know 
you. 

Lin Kai naturally saw it, but his task was to protect Huangfu Wan’er’s safety. As for how 
many cups she drank, it had nothing to do with Lin Kai. 

Jiang Xing also glanced at Lin Kai at this time, and after seeing Lin Kai actually staring 
at Huangfu Wan’er, Jiang Xing’s eyes were a little unhappy. 

Lin Kai was young and handsome. He didn’t look like a bodyguard at all depending on 
his clothes. At this time, Jiang Xing had doubts about Lin Kai’s identity. 



This kid must be taught a lesson, not to let him approach Huangfu Wan’er! Jiang Xing 
thought to himself. 

As a result, Jiang Xing’s hand deliberately touched his Rolls-Royce car key on the table 
to the ground, which happened to be under Jiang Xing’s crotch. 

As soon as the key fell, the fat man sitting next to Jiang Xing was about to pick it up, but 
was stopped by Jiang Xing. 

Jiang Xing looked at Lin Kai with a smile, pointed at Lin Kai, and said, “You, come and 
pick up the key for me.” 

When Jiang Xing spoke, the audience was quiet for a few seconds, and then they all 
looked at Lin Kai and laughed. 

The key is under Jiang Xing’s crotch, and Lin Kai wants to pick up the key, he must 
squat under Jiang Xing’s crotch. 

The gazes of the people in the audience were all looking at Lin Kai. Everyone wanted to 
see what Huangfu Wan’er’s bodyguard would do. 

As the saying goes, hitting a dog depends on the owner. Now Huangfu Wan’er, the 
owner, is obviously not in everyone’s eyes. It seems that it is not excessive to play with 
her bodyguard. 

When Huangfu Wan’er heard the words, she turned her head to look at Lin Kai, and 
quietly shook her head towards Lin Kai with her slightly morose face. 

Huangfu Wan’er didn’t want Lin Kai to be embarrassed here on behalf of her Huangfu 
family! 

Naturally, without Huangfu Wan’er reminding him, Lin Kai put his hands in his pockets 
and said lightly: “I have no obligation to pick up things for you.” 

Lin Kai directly rejected Jiang Xing. 

Jiang Xing frowned, expressing that he was very upset. 

The fat guy on one side saw it, brushed it and stood up, came to Lin Kai, and grabbed 
Lin Kai’s collar: “Fuck, boy, are you shameless, right? You know Shao Jiang Who is it? 
With a word of him, you can make your waste dog disappear into this world!” 

“Jiang Shao asked you to pick up things, that is worthy of you! Pick it up for Jiang 
Shao!” 



With that said, the fat man wanted to pull Lin Kai under Jiang Xing’s crotch, but after 
spending a long time, he found that Lin Kai was motionless and he couldn’t pull Lin Kai 
at all. 

Lin Kai glanced at the fat man lightly and said, “Get out.” 

Hearing that Lin Kai even dared to scold others, the fat man became angry at the time: 
“Do you **** know who you are talking to?” 

Lin Kai was not a clay figure, and said lightly: “I’m talking to a dog.” 

Hearing this, the fat man was furious, raised his fist, and was about to beat Lin Kai! 

Huangfu Wan’er couldn’t sit still anymore. She stood up, took the fat man’s arm, and 
said, “Don’t do it! You can’t beat him, he is a special soldier!” 

After the fat man was held by Huangfu Wan’er, when he heard Huangfu Wan’er, he 
seemed to have heard a big joke. 

“Hahahaha! Special forces? Special forces are a **** shit! I have a bunch of special 
forces in my house! I crush a lot of useless dogs like him!” 

After that, only a bang was heard, and the fat man threw the wine glass on the table 
directly to the ground, and the wine glass broke. 

The bodyguard outside heard the noise, opened the door with a click, and rushed 
directly into the sky. 

Looking around, I saw seven or eight burly bodyguards in black suits rushing in. They 
were wearing sunglasses and looked very big. 

After seven or eight bodyguards rushed in, they directly surrounded Lin Kai, all with 
unkind looks on their faces. 

The fat man became even more proud at this time, pointing to Lin Kai’s nose and 
cursing: “Dog stuff, look good, this is the retirement of the special forces. Just your thin 
arms and legs, and the special forces retired? Go home and farm!” 

“Hahahaha!” The audience roared with laughter. 

Jiang Xing was also amused by the fat man’s words, looked at Lin Kai with a smile, and 
saw that Lin Kai was embarrassed by the fat man, Jiang Xing was also very happy. 

He felt a kind of jealousy towards handsome people, and now that Lin Kai’s little white 
face was so insulted by the fat man, Jiang Xing was very proud of him. 



What about being handsome? I can treat you like mud! 

“Now, go and pick it up for Jiang Shao.” The fat man pointed to the key underground 
and said coldly. 

It was entirely in the tone of command. 

Lin Kai still looked indifferent, and said one word: “Go away.” 

Seeing that Lin Kai was still so arrogant, the fat man scratched his head angrily, picked 
up the red wine bottle on the table, and wanted to open a scoop to Lin Kai. 

At this time, Jiang Xing suddenly said: “Fatty, don’t make it difficult for others, come and 
pick it up for me.” 

Hearing this, the fat man immediately put down the wine bottle in his hand, and the 
arrogant expression on his face immediately turned into a flattering smile. 

The fat man ran over, crouched under Jiang Xing’s crotch, picked up the key, and 
respectfully put it back on the table. 

Jiang Xing was smoking a cigarette, and said lightly: “After all, it is Wan’er’s person. 
Give Wan’er face.” 

Hearing the words, the fat man nodded, pointed at Lin Kai, and said fiercely: 
“Fortunately your kid is lucky! If Jiang Shao speaks for you, I will spare you today!” 

Jiang Xing smiled faintly. He saw Lin Kai not pleasing to his eyes, but he couldn’t give 
Lin Kai a scoop here, or she would not give Huangfu Wan’er face, she would be angry, 
and she would not be able to cheat for a while. 

Huangfu Wan’er was obviously relieved too, if Lin Kai was really affected by them, 
Huangfu Wan’er would also feel guilty in her heart. 

Lin Kai looked at all this indifferently, he was thankful for the fat man in his heart, that is, 
he didn’t make a move, if he made a move, he would definitely make him pay the price 
of blood! 

What happened to Lin Kai was just a small disturbance in the dinner, and soon the 
dinner returned to the excitement. 

Huangfu Wan’er was also poured several cups by Jiang Xing, and the slightly drunk 
Huangfu Wan’er was already drunk at this time. Apart from being able to maintain her 
last trace of sane consciousness, her body no longer listened to her commands. . 



Upon seeing this, Jiang Xing knew that it was almost time, so he said: “Wan’er, you 
drink too much, I will help you to rest.” 

After all, Jiang Xing will help Huangfu Wan’er. 

But Huangfu Wan’er pushed away Jiang Xing’s hand and said drunkly: “I don’t need 
you, I…I… the bodyguard takes me home…” 

With that, Huangfu Wan’er went to grab Lin Kai’s hand, and Lin Kai also stepped 
forward to support Huangfu Wan’er, and was about to take her away. 

Upon seeing this, Jiang Xing frowned, he found that Lin Kai was really shameless! 

 


